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DEA OVERSIGHT AND BUDGET AUTHORIZATION 

FRIDAY, APRIL 23, 1982 

U.S. SENATE, 
SUBCOMMITTEE ON SECURITY AND TERRORISM, 

COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY, 
Washington, D. C. 

The subcommittee met, pursuant to notice, at 9:52 a.m., in room 
2228; Dirksen Senate Office Building, Senator Jeremiah Denton 
(chairman of the subcommittee) presidillg, ~. ~ 

Staff present: JeelS. Lisker, chief counsel and staff director; Bert 
vV:'lVIillirig, Jr., counsel; and Fran Wermuth, chief clerk. 

OPENING STATEMENT OF SENATOR JEREMIAH DENTON 

Senator DENTON. Good,morning. This hearing will come to order. 
There was a delay because I was hoping that Senator East, Sena

tor Leahy, or Senator Biden could come. They had expressed inten
tions to come, but Senator East has two other hearings in which he 
has more immediate responsibility. The other two, I believe, are re-
turning to their States. . 

I regret that the hearings have not been better attended, not 
only in this field of drug enforcement but particularly in the field 
of terrorism which, as you will learn from t\1e opening statement, 
in terms of the Latin American situation, is definitely related to 
the drug situation. It is a source of some frustration to me that my 
colleagues in the Congress and elsewhere are not apprised and ·cur
rent as to the fifidings of this subcommittee. 

We are no longer being accused of McCarthyism, but there is an 
alarming ignorance of what we have found through investigations 
and hearings. This will delay the establishment of sufficient under
standing in the Congress, much less sufficient understanding and 
conserlSUS among the public regarding the facts upon which certain 
policies and legislation would be founded. 

'rhis morning I welcome Fran.cis M. Mullen, Jr., Acting Adminis
trator of the Drug Enforcement Administration" who will testify 
during this oversight hearing on the activities and programs of the 
DEA. Efforts were made to schedule this hearing earlier this year, 
but conflicts in the schedules of the full committee, the subcornmit-
tee, and the DEA thwarted tliose efforts. . 

The Drug Enforcement Admintstration, the principal Federa1 
drug law enforcement agency, is cliiarged with providing leadership 
in the suppression of narcotics and dangerous drugs at the national 
and international .level, and enforcing. the controlled substance 
laws to restrict the aggregate supply of dru.gs susceptible to abuse. 

,. . . (' . . ru . { 
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Despite the concerted efforts of the DEA and other Government 
agencies who cooperate in this effort, such as the FBI, the Coast 
Guard, the U.S. Customs Service, and St~te and local law enforce
ment agencies, the seriousness and magnItude of th~ drug problem 
in this country has not diminished. Ind.eed, acc~r~Ing to a recen~ 
statement by Director Webster and ActIng AdmInIstrator Mullen. 

The drug trafficking industry has been growing rapidly a~d h!'ls becC?me increas
ingly more sophisticated. There has been a marked acceleratIOn m the mvolv~ment 
of tradi'jional organized crime, outlaw motorcycle gangs and other groups m t~e 
highest levels of narcotics traffickin&,. ~urther~or~, ~he F:J?I ~as e?counter~d m
creasing drug trafficking violations cOIncIdent wIth Its mvestIgatIOns mt? publIc cor
ruption and major theft. We ~sti~nate t~at .abo~t one-quarter of our .tradItIonal org9.
nized crime or public corruptIOn mvestIgatIOns mvolve drug trafficking. 

The direct relationship between drug trfl;fficking and abuse and 
the incidence of crime is demonstrate~ dally by: reports from au
thoritative sources. These reports provIde -the grIst for ~any press 
accounts. I saw one NBC television documentary the n~ght before 
last about cocaine in particular but drugs of pleasure In general. 
There is much spoken about it, much like th~ ;ve~ther, but we need 
to do more about it, obviously, because the VlOJ.atlOns and abuse are 
increasing. . . h' b t 

A particularly graphic example of thIS relatwns Ip e ",:een 
crime and drug abuse, which was cited ~t Ifl;st year'~ oversIght 
hearing, is the finding of a Temple UnIversIty MedI~al S~hool 
study that 243 addicts committed almost 500,000 str~et crImes m 1.0 
years and that these addicts a.:,,~ 84 percent more lIkely to commIt 
a crime when on drugs than when they were free of drugs .. 

Drug trafficking and abuse have far-reachIng ramlfi.catlOns that 
affect our citizens and institutions in many ways. BesIdes the tre
mendous toll that drug abuse takes on its victims and the increas
ing level of crime in our cornmunitie~, there are other costs. Tl?-ese 
costs include, to name but a few, the Increased tax burden re9.uIr~d 
to finance greater police protection and crime con~ro~, !ost tIme In 
civilian and military work forces, less freed<?~ of IndIVIdual moye
ment and use of personal property by our cItIzens, and a negatIve 
environment for our children at school. 

Testimony received by the subcommittee during the recen~ hea~
ings on worldwide Cuban activities revealed another alarmIng dI
mension of the drug problem that we must confront. Ambass~dor 
Thomas O. Enders, Assistant Secretary of State for Inter-American 
Affairs, told the subcommittee: . 

We [the Department of State] now also have detailed and reliable informa~ion 
linking Cuba to traffic i~ narcotic~ as .well as arms. Since 1980, the Castro regIme 
has been using a ColombIan narcotics rmg to funnel arms as well as funds to Colom
bian M-19 guerrillas. 

The drug ring referr:ed to was l~d by J ~ime Guillot Lara, a Co
lombian who is now In custody In MexICo. Ambassador Enders 
went on to say: 

In return for Guillot's services, the Cubans facilitated the rin&,'s trafficking by 
permitting mother ships carrying marijuana to take .sanctuary m Cuban waters 
while awaiting feeder boats from the Bahamas and FlorIda. 

Detailed information confirming this Cuban link to drug traffi~k
ing into the United States and elsewhere was presented by SpecIal 
Agents Sergio Pinon and Daniel Benitez of the Florida Department 
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of Law Enforcement. They told the subcommittee of a source, later 
interviewed by staff members of the subcommittee, who advised us 

. -that narcotics trafficking was coming via Cuba from Colombia. 
This testimony went on to say: 
When the boats left Colombia, they left with the Cuban flag in order to let the 

Cuban government know that they were coming in friendly. The Cuban government 
boats would come to the mother ships to escort them into the Cuban key, which is 
called Cayo Paredon Grande; . . . the mother ship will be escorted there and it is 
met by Cuban intelligence officers, who will then view the exchange when boats 
coming from the United States would come to Cayo Paredon Grande to transfer the 
narcotics from the mother ship into the smaller vessels. 

Those boats were escorted to a limit close to the United States; .... The Cuban 
Government has advised these drug smugglers that as long as they bear the Cuban 
flag, the U.S. Coast Guard will not interfere so as not to cause an international inci
dent. 

From a separate source, Special Agent Pinon learned that-
* * * The government of Cuba has been providing marijuana to the smugglers 

that has been grown in Cuba, and the Cuban boats are using a radar system to 
detect the U.S. Coast Guard in order to find a clear way into the United States to 
assist them in smuggling. 

It has long been alleged that subversive and terrorist groups and 
governments such as Cuba that encourage and support such groups 
have utilized drug trafficking to fund their activities. The testimo
ny received during our Cuban hearings is consistent with those al
legations and with the stated aim of the Cubans to contribute to 
the destabilization of t.he United States by encouraging and en
hancing the drug trade. 

There has been testimony about the Cuban mission to destabilize 
the United States. The link between drug traffic, arms, money, es
pionage, terrorism, all those links have been well established and 
are among the facts which I regret have not received more govern
mental and public dissemination. 

There are several other matters I want to mention before we pro
ceed. First, I have become increasingly concerned about the abuse 
of methaqualone, or quaaludes, a licit drug that is obtained by pre
scription from physicians as well as from illegal illegitimate 
sources. Its growth as a drug of abuse has accelerated rapidly over 
the past few years, especially among our young people. 

There have been a number of documentaries, particUlarly one by 
Cable News Network, an excellent documentary on the abuse of 
quaaludes in southern }i'lorida. 

When this drug was introduced, it was believed to have low 
abuse potential and to be nonaddictive; experience in the United 
States and elsewhere, however, has proved the opposite to be the 
case. I am informed that few, if any, ethical physicians prescribe 
the drug because there are safer drugs with fewer and less severe 
side effects, a much lower abuse potential, and the same medical 
applications. I suggest that the removal of methaqualone from the 
market be seriously considered by the DEA as one step in our 
attack on the drug problem. 

Second, the subcommittee will monitor very closely the recent re
organization of the DEA, whose administrator is now under the 
general supervision of the Director of the FBI as ordered by Attor
ney General Smith in January of this year. The subcommittee in
tends to playa part, in cooperation with the Attorney General, in 
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achieving maximum effectiveness and e~ficien~y. in the enforce
ment of the criminal drug laws and the InterdIction of drug traf-
ficking into the United States. . ' . 

During today's hearing, the S';1bc~mmlttee Will also reVJew and 
receive testimony on the authorIZatIOn and budget request by the 
DEA for fiscal year 1983.. .' 

The subcommittee is commItted to working With the DEA to 
insure that it has the necessary authori~y and l?roper resources to 
fulfill its mission effectively. Toward th~s end, It IS .lny hope that 
together we can realistically and forthrIghtly examln~ all aspects 
of the DEA's performance, its shortcomings ~s well as ItS. stren~hs, 
to insure that the DEA remains the leader In th~ offen~Ive aga~nst 
our escalating drug problem, both in the domestIC and InternatIOn-

al arenas. '11 h b' fl At the conclusion of Mr. Mullen's testimony, we W1 .ear ne.~ 
from Deputy Associate Attorne~ qenerB;l. Jeffrey Har!ls. ~e WIll 
present the Department of Justice s pOSItIOn on a legIsl:~.t1Ve. pro
posal, S. 2320, to facilitate the forfeiture .of property. that IS utilIzed 
in and obtained as a result of, racketeerIng and major drug-related 
crimes. In my view, the persistence and perv:;tsiveness of r~cketeer
ing and drug trafficking is due to the ~C0!l0mlc p~)\yer that IS gener
ated by and which maintains such crImInal actIVIty. Thus, t~e .ef
fectiveness of society's efforts to punish and deter the com~~ssIOn 
of these offenses depends to a significant degree on our abIlIty. to 
cut off those engaged in organized crime and illicit drug traffickIng 
from their access to this economic power. . . . 

I am informed that Mr. Frank Monastero, the ASSIstant AdmInIs-
trator for Operations, and Mr. Gene Haislip, Deput~ Assistant ~d
ministrator for Diversion Control, are accompanYIng the Acting 
Administrator, Mr. Mullen. I would like to welcome all three g~n
tlemen and offer Mr. Mullen the opportunity to make an openIng 
statement. 
TESTIMONY OF FRANCIS M. MULLEN, JR., ACTING ADMINISTRA

TOR, ACCOMPANIED BY FRANK MONASTERO, ASSISTANT AD
MINISTRATOR FOR OPERATIONS, AND GENE HAISLIP, DEPUTY 
ASSISTANT ADMINISTRATOR FOR DIVERSION CONTROL, DRUG 
ENFORCEMENT ADMINISTRATION, DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

Ml'. MULLEN. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I a?l please:d .to appear 
before this committee for the first time as Acting AdmInIstrator of 
the Drug Enforcement Administration .. 

You mentioned that I am accompanIed by Mr. Monastero and 
Mr. Haislip. Mr. Monastero oversees all inves~ig~tiye. activity for 
the Drug Enforcement Administration. Mr. I:I~nslIp .IS In char~e of 
our diversion control program and very famIlIar WIth the tOPIC of 
methaqualone. 

I do have a very brief statement. I know you have rnany ques-
tions. I have a long, full statement that I would like to submit for 
the record. . 

Senator DENTON. It shall be included in the record, WIthout ob-
jection. 

Mr. MULLEN. The 1983 authorization request for I?EA totals 
$246,945,000 and 3,953 positions. This represents a net Increase of 

---~- ~---
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$16,096,pOO from the pending 1982 amount of $230,849,000. Our 
budget Includes a decrease of $2.5 million in the salaries and bene
fit. base equivalent to 100 work-years. The ongoing level of oper
atIOns, however, will be maintained. The greater involvement of 
~h~ . F~I in the investigation of Federal drug offenses, the recent 
~nItlatives by th~ Department of Justice to place the highest prior
Ity on the coordInatIOn of drug investigative efforts involving the 
DE~, the FBI, the U.S. attorneys and other Federal agencies and 

. our Internal reorganization should result in a more efficient ~se of 
drug enforcement resources. 

The drug problem is one which requires Federal leadership not 
~mly to manage th~ international and interstate aspects but also to 
Infl~ence and motIvate State and local authorities to implement ef
fective drug enf?rcement programs. Trafficking in drugs must be 
made less l~cratIve and the use of drugs made less appealing. 

T?e PresIdent has established the Cabinet Council of Legal 
Pohcy headed by the Atto~ney. General. At its first meeting on 
March 24, 19~2, the drug SItuatIOn and the interagency activities 
w~re ~ully delIberated: From. these meetings, and meetings such as 
thIS WIll come a cohesIve natIonal drug enforcement policy. 

Control of drugs at the sources-usually overseas-is a pillar of 
our strategy. We will ~o~~inue to fulfill the role of lead agency in 
drug enforce:t;nent .actIvities overseas. Domestically, our commit
ment to workIng WIth the Federal law enforcement community has 
n~ver been stronger. We are seeing an increase in the number of 
hIgh-level interagency investigation, and investigative resources 
from around the country are being marshaled in Florida to exert 
more enforcement pressure on traffickers. 

Furth~~, the EI Paso Intelligence Center will assume an even 
more crItICal role as a result of the enactment of the Defense De
p.artment. Authorization Act of 1982, which increased military as
SIstance In c<;>mbatin% drug trafficking. The control of the drug 
problem reqUIres actIOn by every level, individuals, organizations 
l<;>cal and State government, and the judicial, legislative, and execu: 
tIve branches. • 

Mr. Chairman, that concludes my statement. I am prepared to 
answer any questions you may have. 
Sen~tor DENTON. May 1 ask you to take the usual oath, please? If 

you wIll stand, Mr. Mullen. 
Mr. MULLEN. Certainly. 
Senator PENTON. Do you swear that the testimony which you are 

about to give before this subcommittee will be the truth the whole 
truth, and nothing but the truth, so help you God? ' 

Mr. MULLEN. I do. 
Senator DENTON. Thank you. Please be se.9.ted. * 

. We are in an era of budget cutting, trying to induce more effi
CIency. Do you or your staff know of any areas in which the DEA 
b.udget can be further trimmed in order to contribute to this reduc
tion? 

.Mr. MU~LEN. I do not know of any areas where we can further 
trim. I bel.Ieve. we are op~rating with an adequate budget, but any 
fu!t~er trImmIng could Impact upon our ability to carry out our 
mISSIOn. 
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Senator DENTON. In my opening statement I referred to prior tes
timony the subcommittee received confirming Cuban involvement 
with drug trafficking. Does the DEA have information indicating 
involvement of the Cuban Government in drug trafficking? If so, 
would you tell us about it? 

Mr. MULLEN. We have had some indications of involvement of 
Cubans in the drug trafficking activity. I am aware of the Guillot 
Lara matter inasmuch as the case in which he was indicted did in
volve a DEA investigation. As you are aware, he is currently held 
in Mexico facing extradition either to Colombia or to the United 
States. 

Recently, we prepal'ed at DEA an intelligence report. It per
tained to any indication of Cuban involvement in the drug traffick
ing over the past 10 or 12 years. I have reviewed that report. There 
are indications in this report that throughout this period theI'e was 
some Cuban involvement in drug activity. However, I would not 
like to go into specifics in open session. I would be prepared to brief 
you or make this report available to you in a closed session. 

Senator DENTON. Would you make that intelligence report avail
able to the staff after this hearing? 

Mr. MULLEN. Yes, we will. 
Senator DENTON. Would you care to say anything on an unclassi

fied basis about information indicating the involvement of govern
ments other than. that of Cuba in illicit drug traffic? 

Mr. MULLEN. We are seeing more and more involvement on the 
part of terrorist groups in the drug trafficking all around the 
world: The Mideast, Europe, and in the Caribbean. The same stand
ards apply. We do have some specific information which I would 
prefer to go into in closed session rather than open session. But 
there is a defmite relationship between terrorist activity and drug 
trafficking. 

Senator DENTON. Can you tell, within the restrictions of the clas
sification of the information, anything about the motivation behind 
the use of drugs by the terrorists, the use of the trafficking, their 
participation in the trafficking? What is their end? Is it to fmance 
or subvert sociologically or both? Or can you tell? 

Mr. MULLEN. It appears basically to be to finance activities, not 
to use the drugs to destabilize. I would agree that it does not make 
unfriendly governments or terrorist organizations unhappy to see 
the United States with the difficult drug problem that it has, but 
we have not detected any activity to facilitate the drug trafficking 
to destabilize the populace or the Government. It is basically to fi
nance their activities. 

I mentioned, Senator, terrorist organizations'. We do have some 
corrupt activities on the part of some governments for fmancial 
gain in drug trafficking, but I do not personally know of any gov
ernment that is involved in drug trafficking for destabilizing or for 
income to fmance terrorist activities. -

Senator DENTON. Other than Cuba, perhaps. 
Mr. MULLEN. Again, the information which is available to me 

has been made available to the intelligence agencies, and I have 
heard the statements of Ambassador Boyette and others. They ap
parently have additional information, based on their presence in 
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countries such as Colombia, other than that which is available to 
me. 

The i,nformation that I am pre~ently. aware of indicates possible 
9uban I~volve!llent. Perhaps our IntellIgence agencies, putting our 
InformatIOn WIth what they have, have been able to make this link 
. Senator D~NTON. We would hope that that kind of interchange of 
InformatIOn I!:i already a matter of practice. 

Mr; MULLEN. It is a matter of practice. We have held frequent 
meetIngs to make the information available. 
~enator DENTON. We had public hearings in which it was made 

eVIdent that officials of the Cu,?an Government, in that they were 
offi~ers, were on the scene takIng part in these operations. Other 
testImony from defectors was verifiable and common in the testi
mony of several that it is officially known by the Cuban Govern
ment and, at least, condoned. 

Mr. MULLEN. ~ listened with interest to your opening statement. 
Apparently, we Just do not have the sources that Mr. Pinon has I 
~m. not aware that the same information has come to DEA through 
Its Informants. 

We do have an in~rea~ed presence in the Caribbean area, an in
creased presence whIch IS supported by the military as a result of 
the. amendment to the Posse Comitatus Act. Hopefully, with the in
tellIgence g~therin.g ~apability we now have, if this information is 
there, we WIll obtaIn It. 
Sen~tor DENTON .. Because of the thrust of this subcommittee into 

terr?rIsm and the Interest we have in international activities it is 
possIble that we have come across information which you d~ not 
have. 

Mr. MULLEN. Yes. 
1..' Senator PE~TON. We. can. refer you to the source of this informa
LI~n. ;He IS In de~entIOn In a Federal corrective institution in 
MIam~. We would lIke to share and compare with you the findings 
resultIng from any check you might make with him. 
. Mr. ~ULL~N. We would like to do that. Now, if it involves terror
ISt actIYlty, It w?uld also. involve the FBI in the sharing of this in
formatIOn. Any InformatIOn that your staff may have would be of 
Interest to us. 
Senato~ DENTON. But no other governments officially other than 

Cu,?a ,,:hlCh we ~aye. ~een discussing, appea .... to be, as 'a matter of 
polIcy, Involved In IllICIt drug traffic? 

Mr. MULLEN. That is correct, Senator. 
Senator DENTON. That is taking into account the fact that there 

may he. some corrupt officials within those governments as there 
can be In any government. ' 

Mr. MULLEN .. Yes; there are some corrupt officials in some gov
ernments profitIng from the drug trafficking. 

Senator I?ENTON. C~uld you .estimate the total U.S. currencyout
flow res~ltIng from InternatIOnal drug trafficking and to what 
e;rte~t thIS currency is fin~ing its way to Cuba? We had some quan
tItatIve figures on that WIth respect to shipments and the amount 
they charge for the~oats: $50,000 for a certain size vessel and so 
forth .. Is there any kInd of gross estimate of the currency' outflow 
resultIng from that trafficking? 
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Mr. MULLEN. The Nation-al Narcotics Intel~igence Consumers 
Committee [NNICC] estimates that the drug Industry generated 
$79 billion in 1980. A good part of that does fl?w o';1t of the coun
try. I do not have an esti.mate as to how much IS gomg out or how 
much is going to Cuba. 

Do you have anything to add to that? . 
Mr. MONASTERO. We have informatioJ?- about how lIl:uch.lt. costs 

to put a load together coming to the UnIted States, which IS m th~ 
range of the figure you mention; but we do not have any exact estI
mate. 

Senator DENT0N. The transfer between the feeder boats and the 
other boats in the Cuban waters involved a $50,000 fee for a small 
boat. . t dId Mr. MULLEN. I am told that is what It costs to pu ~ rug oa 
together. ... 

Senator DENTON. It might be enlIghtenmg to get some Idea of t~e 
amount involved because it seems that it could be a pretty consl.d
erable figure that- the Cuban Government could receive from this. 

On January 13, 1982, two Soviet-manuf;:tctured grena~es were re
covered from a source named Lazaro VlZun~ by. FlorIda Depa~
ment of Law Enforcement Special Agent SergIo Pmon and Special 
Agent Juan Perez of the DEA. Mr. Vizuna informed representa
tives of the subcommittee that he had told another DEA agent and 
a local law enforcement officer about the grenades more than a 
year earlier but that they responded that he. should keep th~ gre
nades. The name of the DEA agent has preVIously been furnIShed 
to you by Mr. Lisker. ~ 

Have you taken investigative ~teps to establish the truth of those 
allegations? Have those allegat~ons been re~ez:r~d to the Depart-
ment of Justice Office of ProfeSSional ResponslbllI~y? . . 

Mr. MULLEN. We have conducted an internal mqulry regarding 
the information relating to the grenad~s. My .first exposure t? the 
information was from your staff. Mr. Llsker did call me. The mfor
mation indicated that the source exploded two grenad~s that he 
had received from an individual, allegedly a Cub;:tn off!cIaI; an~ h~ 
later obtained two more grenades. He was wo.rking Wlth.a Miami 
Police Department officer on the case and said that during a de
briefing, after the fact, that he had mentioned to the DEA !lge~t 
that he had exploded the grenades and that he had gren~des m his 
possession. Our information was that the source was adVlSedby the 
DEA agent to continue working with the police officer.. . 

Upon interview by DEA inspectors, the DEA agent Involved SaId 
that he did not recall being told by the source about the grenad~s. 
He said that it is possible that he was told about them, but he did 
not recall it and that, if he had been told, he probably would ha~e 
told him to continue to work with the police officer. But, up to thIS 
time, he did. not recall discussing the grenades with the source. 

Senator DENTON. If he told the man to keep the two grenades, 
the gentleman in question who had the grenades did use them .and 
caused their detonation at Eloy Motors, 1479 Southwest SIXth 
Street in Miami on October 2, 1980, and then on September ?9, 
1981 another one at the EI Morroco Bar. There was someone In
jured in that explosion. The exchange with the D~A ag~nt took 
place about a year before the first of the two explOSIOns. Smce the 
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man's arrest, there has been another explosion of one of the Rus
sian grenades on February 22, 1982 at the residence of Manuel Lor
enzo in Miami. 

There are allegedly a large number of those grenades down 
there. Of course, we are interested in this subject. 

Mr. MULLEN. Mr. Chairman, we do not have the same informa
tion. The information that is available in my report based on the 
internal inquiry is that two grenades were exploded prior to the 
contact with the DEA agent, one in an empty garage, one in an 
empty car. These occurred in late 1980 according to the informa
tion available to me. The meeting with the DEA agent took place 
in March of 1981. 

Our agent says that he does not recall being told about the gre
nades. He has never seen the grenades in the possession of the 
source. 

Based on that, I did not take any disciplinary action nor did I 
refer it to the Department of Justice. 

Senator DENTON. Was an internal report on this event prepared 
by the supervisor in Miami detailing this event? 

Mr. MULLEN. Yes; it was. 
Senator DENTON. Do you have that in your possession in DEA? 
Mr. MULLEN. I do have it in my possession. 
Senator DENTON. It appears that the two explosions you are talk

ing about in 1980 are not these two. 
Mr. MULLEN. That is correct. This is new information to me. I 

have not been advised of this before. 
Senator DENTON. He has stated that he did use the grenades on 

these two occasions I have mentioned. 
Mr. MULLEN. He did not state it to our internal inspectors. 
Perhaps, Senator, we should get with your staff and compare re

ports here. 
One thing I do see here is a need that, when we do get informa

tion which could possibly relate to terrorist activity, that we fur
nish it immediately to the FBI or the CIA and other interested 
agencies. There may be a shortcoming there. We have taken steps 
internally, and we have written guidelines now calling for this ex
change. We are going to cross-train DEA and FBI agents so that 
DEA agents will be aware of the FBI jurisdiction in this area and 
we can pursue this type of information. 

Senator DENTON. We certainly will follow that up, staff to staff. I 
recognize the room for improvement in interchange of information 
and the tremendous task that you have in trying to correlate all of 
the information available. This subcommittee, as you know, is only 
a year and a half old, not even that. But we want to help. We will 
keep coordinating with you. 

It has also been reported to the subcommittee that this DEA 
agent was a member of Accion y Sabotage, a terrorist group under 
the direction of Fidel Castro in Cuba which operated against the 
Batista regime. Do you have any comments on that allegation? 

Mr. MULLEN. From my perspective, that statement is absolutely 
untrue. I have been told by the agent's supervisors that just the op
posite is true. lam referring to the special agent in charge of the 
DEA office in Miami, who indicated that this particular individual 
is very, very anti-Castro. 
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Senator DENTON. It says was a member. So, I do not know that 
those two statements are incompatible in any way. We have had so , 
many defectors here from South Africa and Cuba. I have met a lot 
of them myself in my visit to one of their nations. 

You do not have information which establishes that he was 
never a member of that--

IVIr. MULLEN. That is correct. We went back and pulled his back-
ground--

Senator DENTON. Oh, you do have? 
Mr. MULLEN. No; we do not. 
We pulled his background investigation which was done prior to 

his becoming a DEA agent, and just nothing has turned up to sup
port that allegation. 

Senator DENTON. I think you misunderstood my question. I said 
you do not have information that would substantiate or prove that 
he was not a member of that organization. Even a background 
check could hardly do that because this was taking place in the 
country of Cuba. How can you--

Mr. MULLEN. That is true; Yes, I would have to agree with that 
statement. 

Senator DENTON. Do you deal, as an administration, with nation-
al security investigations? . 

Mr. MULLEN. Not with national security investigations per se. 
Senator DENTON. Has anyone at DEA been authorized to repre

sent to any Florida State law enforcement official that the Lazaro 
Vizuna case is a national security investigation? 

Mr. MULLEN. No. 
Senator DENTON. Does DEA have criteria established for cases in 

which it will recommend that a State or Federal prosecutor seek a 
grant of immunity for a subject of an investigation in exchange for 
that subject's testimony in another case? . 

Mr. MULLEN. Yes. 
Senator DENTON. Co"Uld you give us some examples? For exam

ple, if a subject is facing Federal charges on smuggling a couple of 
hundred tons of marihuana at the same time he is facing State 
charges of murder, could you envisage a situation in which the 
DEA would recommend to a State prosecutor that the subject be 
given immunity or a light sentence on a murder charge in ex
change for his testimony against others in the marihuana case? 

Mr. MULLEN. In other words, he is facing a State murder charge 
and we would want a lesser charge or a reduced charge in the 
State to pursue the marihuana case? . 

Senator DENTON. Yes. 
Mr. MULLEN. That would be very unusual. There may be infor

mation indicating that this has happened. I would have to see the 
facts here, but it would seem to be unusual. 

Senator DENTON. lam informed. that there is indication of that 
in the Vizuna case. ! have no collection of proof to establish that. 
At this point I just mention it because it seems to be--

Mr. MULLEN. I will look into that and see if it is the case. That 
would be unusu:~.~, very unusual. 

Senator DENTC5N. Remembering our concern with the quaaludes, 
what is the DEA's assessment of the quaaludes situation? What 
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steps are being taken to do something about it? For example, what 
reasons have existed for not removing the drug from the market? 

Mr. MULLEN. I will let Mr. Haislip respond, if I may, Mr. Chair
man. 

Senator DENTON. Surely. 
Mr. HAISLIP. Mr. Chairman, the problem with methaqualone in 

the country is a very serious one. As you have indicated, it has 
been one of the most rapidly increasing drug abuse problems that 
the country has faced. It is a complicated problem. 

First of all, I think it is important that you understand that the 
vast bulk of this methaqualone enters the country in the form of 
counterfeit quaalude tablets which originate principally from Co
lombia. The methaqualone powder from which these counterfeit 
tablets are made is derived from legitimate manufacture in other 
countries of the world. This is a matter which we have given a 
great deal of attention. 

Senator DENTON. What is that powder-the counterfeit powder? 
Mr. HAISLIP. The powder is legitimate methaqualone powder. 

The pills that are entering the country are counterfeit quaalude 
tablets which contain legitimate methaqualone powder from other 
sources in the world. This is the bulk of the problem that we face. 

In addition to that, methaqualone is distributed in this country 
principally as a legitimate product called Quaalude. This is a mu.ch 
smaller quantity than we receive the other way~ but even a sub
stantial porticn of this is being diverted into abuse by unscrupu
lous practit.ioners and uthers who back them in that method. 

Mr. Chairman, we are doing a number of things about this prob
lem which, if you like, I will very' quickly describe. 

Senator DENTON. The counterfeit part of it was what confused 
me. I gather that it is just a matter of infringement of the copy
righted name of it as a drug? 

Mr. HAISLIP. The Quaalude .tablet in this country has a certain 
identity in the abuse circles. The counterfeit product is to assume 
that identity because of its ease of sale. The drug is just every bit 
as good. It has about the same amount of methaqualone in it. The 
products are nearly identical to the legitimate product in every 
way. 

Both sources are sources of diversion for abuse. The foreign 
source is by far the larger percentage, but both are diverted. We 
are taking measures against both, which I think are going to be ef
fective and have already been effective. 

Senator DENTON, Couldn't you eliminate domestic production of 
it? 

Mr. HAISLIP. In the first instance, we have eliminated domestic 
production. The company that formerly manufact.ured this drug in 
the United States was a source of diversion itself. Through an 
agreement with that company, they no longer produce the drug. 
So, It is not manufactured in this country any more. However, it is 
still legitimately distributed by a company in the United Stat.es
and that continues. DEA does not have the authority to eliminate 
this drug as a medical drug available for prescription. That author
ity resides principally with the Food and Drug Administration. 
DEA does have the authority to regulate the quantities which will 
be made available. That is a matter that we have had under study 
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quite recently. We are going to take measures with regard to re
ducing that quantity in order to minimize the diversion which is 
occurring. But I would like to point out again, which I think is very 
important, that the vast bulk of this material does actually come 
from overseas. 

Senator DENTON. Would the DEA have the authority? Would it 
be the Drug Enforcement Administration or the Food and Drug 
Administration which would have the authority to put quaaludes 
on a schedule II level? 

Mr. HAISLIP. Schedule I, perhaps. It is schedule II. 
Senator DENTON. I mean by putting it on a higher schedule. I 

know there is categorization which would permit a more restric
tive--

Mr. HAISLIP. Yes, Mr. Chairman, let me explain it quickly to you. 
At the present time, because of the past abuse with this drug, it is 
in the highest schedule of control for any drug which has a legiti
mate use. The State of Florida quite recently-and probably the 
State of Georgia will follow suit-has listed this drug in schedule I, 
which is the schedule for drugs which have no recognized medical 
use. That power exists in. the Federal Government, also. We have 
not exercised it. It is principally a nlatter for the Food and Drug 
Administration, not DEA. But there are other measures which we 
are taking that are going to substantially impact on this problem, 
measures which DEA can take unilaterally and is going to. 

Senator DENTON. Are you also taking steps with the Food and 
Drug Administration to implement this type of action as Florida 
and Georgia have? Or do you consider that worthwhile? 

Mr. HAISLIP. We are not pursuing that. I cannot tell you if they 
are. They are the proper ones to pursue it, but they have advised 
us that they support reduction of the amount that is available in 
the country. We are going to reduce that amount. 

Senator DENTON. Can you tell us what you mean by these other 
steps that you are taking which will greatly reduce the problem? 

Mr. HAISLIP. Yes. We have an extensive and intensive program 
of working with the several affected foreign nations which has re
sulted in, I think, a very measurable success. I can just give you a 
brief figure which will illustrate that. In 1980, prior to the initi
ation of our efforts, we were able to count the seizure of about 13 
tons of this material in the United States in the form of pills prin
cipally. In 1981, as a result of our efforts, we now count more than 
57 metric tons which have been seized either here or in Colombia 
or other foreign countries as a result of these cooperative pro
grams. In addition to that, three nations in the world have cur
tailed their production completely because that production was the 
source of this criminal activity. 

There is currently a shortage of the material in Colombia. We be
lieve there is a shortage throughout the Nation. We have that par
tially documented, and we expect it to become more apparent with 
the next reports that we receive. 

Senator DENTON. When you say shortage throughout the Nation, 
do you mean this Nation? 

Mr. HAISLIP. Yes. 
Senator DENTON . Would you describe the physiological effects of 

quaaludes on an individual and the adverse effects on an individual 
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when quaaludes are tak' - " . 
ages? "Luding-out," I und:~st~~Jo:~hna:IOn WIth alcoholic bever-

Mr. HAISLIP Y I 'II ' e erm. 
ous ground fo~ a i:~=~ attempt to do' that although it is danger-

fe~! ~~U~h~~!~h~ff~~~~ ~he:~~~r~:~e qui~~ different from the ef-
the intentions are entirely different Be ieg1t~hate purp~se because 
ful depressant drug h l'k' u me aqualone IS a power-

ha~ hinddividual takes i;f~~ s~fficie~t ~~ri~~~t~f~~:~ litis addicting if 
Ig egree of ataxia which i th t . . causes a very 

complete loss of contr~l. Theref~re eab a~gerIngthdrunken gait? the 
can cause major problems and de 'h USIng me aqualone by Itself 
!n, combination with alcohol the li~el~krodg~ ;ccident, or ~isreg!ird. 
In] ury or death becomes ext;emely gr~ ~o 0 1 resultIng In serIOUS 

Senator DENTON As I recall ; th d 
in.di~ated that 80 percent of ia~~e a~t e b ,olcume~dtary programs 
WIthIn a certain a e ' , omo 1 e aCCI ents, perhaps 
ble to this combina1io~~~~~1~~I~d~~C!~d I;:.loki~ were attr~buta-

Mr. HAISLIP. Mr, Chairman that i ' In, eer .. 
tha~ figure is correct. I do not think ~h~r thnt~rstandlng, I believe 
sectIOns of the country, as well. a a IS unusual for other 

Senator DENTON You sa th th ' 
well. The memory i have isYtha: i~ w:~ ~ec~ion~ d of the .cou~try as 
up toward the Norfolk area and from thlen .ortl Na woryking Its way 
correct? re In 0 ew ork. Is that 

Mr, HAISLIP The large t k t f 
Southeast and 'the N h s poc e s 0 abuse have been in the 
Nation. There is a °.ue:i~~~ but the dr?g appears throughout the 
along the border States It 1 c~unterfelt product which appears 
counterfeit disguise call~d Ma~~::xmBt~aqua~one hunder a different 
have as a result of our efforts ~how 'th ut 'th~aIn, ~l e fi~ures that. we 

We expect a much sharper decrease ~h IS pro em IS decreasIng. 
think we have now accounted fo' an we have yet seen~ but I 
9ualone removed from the illicit ~r~f'fi~x~es:h ofJO~ tons of metha
IS an enormous quantit becau th I~ e, ~Ited S~ates, That 
for this country has be~:n onlys:lightfntlre 14gI,tlmate dIstribution 
has been diverted, too. y over tons. Much of that 

Senator DENTON. So, there has b n d ' 
the source, some indication of a sh:r~-- a lYIn~-u~ of the, sUl?ply ~t 
country, and you expect the shortage afe b rea y eveloplng In thIS 
production is reduced from other cou t ~ ;come more acute as the 

Mr. HAISLIP. Yes. n rles. 
Senator DENTON Would yo ki dl k ' 

see whether or not'it does realize llse1f' eelh u: Infoimed on that to 
~r. MULLEN. We will do that periodic~ly ~e:ay. 
I.,..;enator DENTON At last yea' h ' '.' 

last year, the follo~ng list of ~~ eanby and during the Course of 
as impeding the Dru Enforce or pro ~~s wa~ fu:r:nished by you 
ing i~s ~ission: first, fhe restri~ior::s ~~USs}.ratd?n In ~ accOI;nplish
eradicatIOn programs usin ar ' " un lng of ~arIhuana 
practice; ,No.3, the Tax R!ro~m £~t~f ~976~'Jre4e~t baIl law and 
InformatIOn Act, No 5 the poas C ' ,0., the Freedom of 
ent procedure o~ forfeited asset~.e omItatus Act; and, No.6, pres-

95-265 0 - 82 - 2 
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Could you tell us which of these problems have been alleviate.d 
and how-administratively, legislatively, and so forth-and what IS 
the present status of these impediments and the efforts to resolve 

? . 
thM:: MULLEN. With regard to the use of par~quat, the ban on the 
use of paraquat was rescinded. It is now avaIlable fo~ use. V! e ~re 
working with several States with regard to domestic eradIC~tIOn 
programs .. Ther~ are ~ndicat.ion~ that some of these States wIll be 
using paraquat In theIr eradIcatIOn programs. 

This is also true of some foreign countries. As you know, the 
Mexican Government continued to use .paraqu~t successfully. 
Working through the State Department, we beheve that other 
countries will begin to use paraquat. So, that problem has been re-
solved. . . h PC' With regard to use of the mlhtary, as you knmy, t e. osse o~~-
tatus Act has been amended. We _are now work~ng WIth ~h~ mlh
tary very effectively. We have set up a commIttee consIsting <?f 
DEA, U.S. Customs, the FBI, and the Coast Guard. r~e group. IS 
chaired by the Coast Guard to funnel reques~.~ for mlhtary assIst
ance in the drug enforcement effort. The ml1htary h~s respond~d 
most favorably. For example, making the E2C rad.ar aIrcraft avaIl
able off of Florida, which allows for a very effect.lve drug enforc.e
ment program; making a:vailabl~ th~ Cobra hehcopters down In 
Florida; and making avaIlable IntellIgence to DEA. It has been 
very helpful. So, that problem also ha'3 been resolved .. 

Senator DENTON. I worked on that reasonably har~ In.the Armed 
Services Committee. You say the Coast Guard chaIrs It. I gather 
the E2C's might be Navy aircraft, and the Cobras, of course, Army. 

Mr. MULLEN. Army, that is correct. . . 
Senator DENTON. So, the Navy have been actively helpIng you al-

ready? ' Th E2C· f~ Mr. MULLEN. They are and have been.. e alrcra lJ are very 
effective. I think the best feature here wIth regard ~o d~ug enforce
ment, aside from the fact that they are very effectIv~, .IS th~t ~hey 
are handling this as an adjunct to their regular trainIng mISSIOns 
at no cost to the enforcement agencies. That is a tremendous help 
to us. ¥1 e are looking for other areas of the country where they can 
be of help. . . fi d·' 

The program is going well. Weare stIll In the process?f In Ing 
out what is available and what can be :r;na~e avaI~abl~ WIthout ad
versely impacting upon their primary mISSIon, whICh IS the defense 
of the Nation. But their attitude has been excellen~. . 

Senator DENTON. I worked to overcome some Inertia tl?-ere be
cause there was no reason whatever ~h~t they: c~)Uld not Improve 
the effectiveness and results of traInIng mISSIOns by actually 
having some real interesting targets. . 

Mr. MULLEN. It is interesting, Mr. ChaIrman, because. at first, 
when the amendment occurred, it seemed to be mOVIng very 
slowly. In our meetings they acknowledged that strong .pressure 
from the Hill and from the White House had made the dIfference. 
But it is going well at this time. I thank you for that help. . 

Senator DENTON. I am glad to hear it. I did not know how It was 
actually turning out at the operational end. I am glad to hear that 
it is really moving along. 
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Mr. MULLEN. I think we have organized well. What we did not 
want were different agencies running to the military with different 
shopping lists. So, we have coordinated that. But I think the in
volvement of the military is going to be as significant, maybe more 
so, as the involvement of the FBI in this. I think it is going to have 
that much of an impact. I think both are equally important to the 
drug enforcement effort . 

Senator DENTON. Certainly the Coast Guard was spread too thin 
on this, considering their other requirements. 

Mr. MULLEN. Yes. . 
In another area, bail reform, at last count I believe there were as 

many as 11 bills pending. We are still looking for bail reform. I 
think if we can get a consensus bill passed by the Congress it 
would be of tremendous help. We are looking at such factors' as 
danger to the community and repeat offenders and other areas of 
consideration when authorizing bail. 

There is one bill, Senator, S. 1554, which is pending in the Judici
ary Committee, which we would support. 

Senator DENTON. I am informed that there is bail reform provi
sion in the Criminal Code reform bill, which is up for discussion 
now. Unfortunately, there are disagreements about other provi
sions of that bill which could delay it. At least I am glad to hear 
that bail reform is in there. Go ahead. 

Mr. MULLEN. We have the tax reform amendment. I understand 
we also have a bill pending in the Senate Judiciary in that area. 
. We would still lik~ to see some reform of tax law, but we are get

ting mqre cooperatIOn from the Internal Revenue Service in the 
drug investigations. They have set up a group to conduct criminal 
i:.:vestigations. Weare working with them, but what we have is ba
SICally a one-way street. We are giving them information which 
they can act upon but not getting the information in return. 

Senator DENTON. What proportion of importance do you put on 
that? 

Mr. l\I!ULLEN. On the--
Senator DENTON. The Tax Reform Act. 
Mr. MULLEN. I think it is very important. As you know, Internal 

R~venu~ was ve~y effective many years ago in dealing with orga
nIZed crlm~. I .t~Ink o~e of the keys to getting to the drug problem 
and resolvmg It IS getting to the money flow and getting to those at 
the very top who are profiting. Really, DEA can do some, the FBI 
can do some" but I think Internal Revenue can do nluch more. 
They can be very effective in that area. If we can seize the traffick
ers' assets, take the profit, and make it prohibitively expensive for 
them, then we are going to be effective. I think it is extremely im-
portant. . 

Senator DENTON. Please continue. 
Mr. MULLEN. On the Freedom of Information Act, of course we 

are still looking for reform in that area. I do not know the stat~s of 
the bills pending before the Senate. As you know, it has been a tre
mendous burden on law enforcement. Of the requests under the 
Freedom of Information Act and Privacy Act, 60 percent are 
co~ing .to DEA fr?m the criminal element. We are almost 1 year 
behInd m respondIng to requests. We are just overwhelmed by the 
requests we are getting. 

f 
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Senator DENTON. Of all the requests under the Freedom of Infor
mation Act are 60 percent coming from the criminal element to 
DEA? 
~r. MULLEN. Yes, that is correct. And many of those are in 

prison. 
Senator DENTON. You have already discussed the Posse Comita

tus Act. 
Mr. MULLEN. I think procedures for forfeiture is the only one re

maining. There are bills pending before the Congress, I believe, 
calling for presumptive forfeiture. That is where we will presume 
that the assets were derived from drug trafficking rather than 
having to prove it. I believe Mr. Harris is going to discuss that area 
during his appearance this morning. 

Senator DENTON. Yes. 
Have you any other new problems not mentioned last year to us 

that you would like to invite our attention to or give suggestions 
regarding their resolution? 

Mr. MULLEN. No, I think we have covered all the areas. That list 
pretty well covers the areas of concern to DEA. 

Senator DENTON. Could you tell us about the present system of 
rewards used by DEA. From what fund does the money to pay re
wards come? Is there a limit to the amount that can be paid as a 
reward? 

Mr. MULLEN. Yes. We limit it to paying $50,000 a.s a reward. 
These moneys come from our appropriated funds, our so-called 
fund to pay for evidence or pay for information. Last year, I believe 
we spent $5.2 million for evidence and a like amount, slightly 
more, for informa.tion. It is not enough when you are dealing with 
a multibillion-dollar-a-year problem. We could use more. 

Senator DENTON. Did you say $5.2 for the purchase of evidence? 
Mr. MULLE~. Million. 
Senator DENTON. For the purpose of purchasing evidence? 
Mr. MULLEN. Yes, drugs. In other words, we go out and deal with 

traffickers, and they have drugs for sale. We buy them and take 
them off the street. 

Senator DENTON. We may not be looking at it in its most com
plete context. Under the multiyear authority it looks as if you are 
not to exceed 1.7 million for the purchase of evidence and pay-
ments for information. -

r.v.1r. MULLEN. It is $11 million. 
Senator DENTON. It must be a misprint in this book. 
Mr. MULLEN. That figure you cite, I am told, is for the task force 

operations. That is separate and apart from DEA operations. 
Senator DENTON. Right. 
Mr. MULLEN. With regard to moiety, Mr. Chairman, whdreby we 

could use funds that we obtain in our investigations through for
feiture and seizure, that is still under discussion with OMB and 
with the Department of Justice in order to raise the amount which 
we may pay for awards and the possibility of using these funds. 

Senator DENTON. I understaJ.ld that amount is now limited to 
$50,000. 

Mr. MULLEN. That is correct. 
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Senator DENTON. Would you discuss for the record the realism of 
that limit, considering the huge amounts of money that are thrown 
around in drug trafficking? . 

Mr. MULLEN. It is not realistic, being very frank. We are talklng 
in the millions of dollars. You have million-dollar bails which are a 
cost of doing business. We recentl~ ha? one person who offer~d. to 
furnish information. He was talkinK In the area of a $5 milhon 
reward for his efforts. So, it is big money. . 

When you do go in at a low level and offer $20,000 or $3~,OOO, It 
kind of hints that it is law enforcement. What we are looking for, 
Mr. Chairman,\js some flexibility. We do not intend to run a~out 
handing out mdney in every case, but there may be occaSIOns 
where we would like to go higher. I think in most cases the sums 
would be relatively small, but there are occasions when much more 
is needed. 

Senator DENTON. How would you dicker? Would you try to get 
more for rewards or more for moiety? I would think it would be 
easier to get it out of moiety. . . 

Mr. MULLEN. Moiety would be the best approach, that IS rIght, 
rather than get the appropriated funds. 

Senator DENTON. How are your discussions coming on that? Is 
there any way we can help you with senatorial input? 

Mr. MULLEN. There is -a difference of opinion with regard to what 
law enforcernent needs and what the budget process allows. 

Senator DEN_ ON. But in terms of moiety that does not appear to 
be a direct problem. 

Mr. MULLEN. Well, the only problem with moiety is that there 
are those who say: "well, you are going outside of the budget proc
ess when you are doing that." 

Senator DENTON. Where do you run into that, in the Budget 
Committee or.the Appropriations Committee or where? 

Mr. MULLEN. Oh, no, normally at the Department and OMB, and 
they have legitimate concerns which we are discussing with them. 
Hopefully, we can work out a program that will be acceptable. 

Senator DENTON. We know that you have to work wi~h Custo!lls 
and Coast Guard in drug interdiction and that the FBI IS becomIng 
more involved. Recent Federal district court decisions have raised 
the issue of whether FBI agents and Customs patrol office~s have 
the statutory authority to investigate and pros~cute dom:estIc drug 
violations. This is an issue due to the substantIal transfer of drug 
enforcement authority to the DEA resulting from Reorganization 
Plan No.2 of 1973. 

What is your position regarding the increasing involvement of 
the FBI Customs, and Coast Guard in drug enforcement? 

Mr. MULLEN. Coast Guard has its mission, and that has not 
changed. They may be increasing their emphasis and putting more 
resources into this area. So, my opinion in that area is that there is 
no problem whatsoever with the relationship with Coast Guard and 
their involvement. . . 

With regard to U.S. CustomsJ th~t decision which. occut:red .IndI
cating they qid not have the ~UthO:rIty to purs~e an m.vestIgatIon
I believe it Involved a seat 'en warrant-Is beIng appealed by the 
Department of Justice. I believe they think they will get a favora
ble opinion. 
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With regard to Customs jurisdiction in the drug enforcement 
area, this issue was decided back in 1973 with the reorganization. I 
believe it has been effective, whereby DEA does handle the investi
gative activity and the U.S. Customs the interdiction activity, refer
ring the cases to DEA when drugs are discovered. It has worked 
well. Prior to that time, I am told from a historical perspective, 
there were many, many problems and many confrontations; it did 
not work well. It has worked well since 1973. 

Customs has a tremendous contribution to make. I cite the south 
Florida initiative. In this case, where we determined we had a seri
ous regional problem, Customs has been given authority in south 
Florida by the Attorney General. They are working with and under 
the auspices of DEA. DEA has the overall command of the oper
ation with a Customs deputy. We have resolved the working rela
tionships very well. It is working effectively. 

With regard to FBI, as you know, they have been given concur
rent jurisdiction in drug enforcement matters. We have worked out 
written guidelines between the two agencies, whereby DEA re
mains the principal drug enforcement agency, and the FBI will 
supplement their activities. ~Then the FBI is conducting a drug in
vestigation, DEA must be notified. DEA is aware of all drug inves
tigations being conducted, will continue to coordinate the overall 
national effort, and the FBI will supplement. That one seems to be 
working well, also. 

Senator DENTON. Next, let's turn to the question of physicians 
and licensing to prescribe controlled substances. Is that licensing a 
Federal or State function? 

Mr. HAISLIP. Mr. Chairman, if I may respond to that. Physicians 
are licensed to prescribe drugs by the State in which they reside, 
but they cannot prescribe controlled substances unless they have a 
registration from the Drug Enforcement Administration. 

Senator DENTON. Unless they have a what? 
Mr. HAISLIP. A registration. That is the term of art here. They 

must have a registration from our Agency. 
Senator DENTON. Are there any limits on the quantity of con

trolled drugs that a given physician can prescribe? Or is that moni
tored in any way to indicate something suspicious? 

Mr. HAISLIP. Yes, it is, but there are problems with this system. 
We have a very limited authority to revoke that registration. It is 
so limited that we find that in most cases it is of little utility. What 
we do in these situations, which are numerous and important, al
though the percentage is small compared to the legitimate medical 
profession, is we will undertake criminal investigations against the 
largest illicit distributors, physicians who are engaging in large 
scale diversion. We undertake criminal investigations of those 
people with the object of arresting them and bringing them to jus
tice. 

Weare having some increasing success here, but it is a very 
labor intensive type of an investigation; and we are forced to do 
this because we do not have the authority to deal with this from a 
regulatory point of view. Our authority there is extremely limited. 
What authority exists, exists on the part of the various States. U n
fortunately, in so many cases, they have neither the resources and 
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oftentimes not the expertise to deal with the problem. So, it is a 
problem. . . ' 

Senator DENTON. I am going to ask a rather categOrical questIOn. 
The last time I was briefed at the DEA, I got the feeling that you 
were tackling a problem that was gr?wing: faster than the mea~s t? 
control it. Today, although we have Just dIscussed quaaludes prInCI
pally, I am getting the feeling that it is not the case that things are 
getting a whole lot better. 

Mr. HAISI.IP. I would like to give you the most truthful answer 
that I can. That would be that it is a mixed picture. There are 
areas in which we are having a great dual of impact, and there are 
areas in which our effort is not up to the task. It is a mixed pic
ture, in truth~ 

Senator DENTON. It would add greatly to our perspective were 
you to expand on that a little. 

Mr. HAISLIP. Yes, sir, I will try to do so. DEA is in a position, 
because of its legal power and because of its expertise, to undertake 
some strategic actions to control the diversion of drugs of this kind. 
The methaqualone example that I mentioned is one that I think we 
are indeed really going to succeed with. But there are other areas 
in which we have not the ability to be as effective because of limi
tations of various kinds including lack of sufficient legal authority. 
You should remenlber here, Mr. Chairman, we are talking about 
something in excess of 5507000 individuals that register with DEA. 
Every physician, every pharmacy, and, of course, all of the compa
nies that deal in this area must register. That is a tremendous 
number. 

The vast bulk of those individuals and businesses are honest, 
law-abiding enterprises that cooperate quite fully with us. But 
there is a percentage which are either negligent or criminally in
clined. Though the percentage is small, they handl~ enormous 
quantities of drugs and therefore cause enormous problems in their 
community. 

We probably need to assess our legal tools and our full ability to 
deal with some of these problems and to assist the States. That 
kind of examination is an ongoing activity in DEA. I can assure 
you that we have not been in the past and will not be hesitant in 
the future to try to propose creative and economical solutions to 
the problem. 

We have examined the question recently. We are still examining 
it. We are talking about proposals with the Department and others. 

Senator DENTON. It would appear, because of the scope of the 
problem and your limitations, that you have to attack it in the 
areas which are most susceptible to the kind of remedy that you 
are using. From your answer, it would appear that, perhaps the 
IRS approach to the problem might be effective. Were the incomes 
of these people checked and ascertained to be too high; considering 
wh.at they are doing, this could be a good lead. 

These people do not have to be criminally inclined by nature; 
they just have to be a little greedy, and then they get criminally 
inclined, I suppose. There is a great deal of money involved here. 

Is that the most promising way of going at it? 
Mr. HAISLIP. No, Mr. Chairman. I think a more direct approach 

is through the exercise of the kind of power that DEA and the 
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States possesses. For example, we have a g?od .deal of broad author
ity in dealing with manufacturers and. dIstrIbutors of ~~ugs, but 
our authority is much narrower when It c~mes ~o P~yslclans .. ~or 
example, we are only able to revoke a. reglst!atIOn .If 8: phYSICIan 
has been convicted of a felony, has falSIfied .hIS. ~pplIcatIOn, or has 
had his license revoked by a State. So, that IndIVIdual can be caus
ing enormous problems in the community; which we could prove by 
a preponderance of the evidence, and yet we are unable to move 
against him. . . .. ... h' k d'f 

So, there are some lImItatIOns m authOrIty WhICh I t In are 1-

ficult. h h" bl Another thing I would point out is t at t IS IS a pro e~. yve 
should share with each of the 50 States. They have a respons~blhty 
here which I think they could shoulder better, and we are trYIng to 
help them with this. We have had some SUCCEJSS here, too . .It c::,nn?t 
be attacked without their assistance, but they have defiCIenCIes In 
their ability to meet this problem.. .. . 

I do not want to mislead you Int~ thInkIng that .thiS has b~en 
adequately dealt with; however, I beheve we can deVIse economIcal 
means of doing so. 

A final thing I should mention .is ~hat we do work verl closely 
with the Anlerican Medical ASSOCIatIOn and others. I behe-ye th~t 
their concern is very legitimate. We have an exc~llent relatIOns.hlp 
with them. There is much that they can do. I thInk that there IS a 
willingness on the part of the professional associations to help us. 
So we are also turning in that direction. 

Senator DENTON. We are now considering the reform of the 
criminal code. It may be a propitious opportunity, as we:; look at 
amendments to that code over the next week or so, to brIng those 
up. If you have any particular remedy that is. in amendment form 
or could be put in amendment form rather eaSIly, we are very open 
and eager to help you in that field. . . 

Mr. HAISLIP. We appreciate that, Mr. ChaIrman. I thInk that all 
of us at DEA are aware of that. 

Senator DENTON. You have just begun to talk about Federal d:r:ug 
strategy. You mentioned the physicians and the difficulty ,!Ith 
your legislative. limitations. We ha:re gone over the constramts 
which you mentIOned last year and dIscussed, to some extent, those 
that still exist this year. I would like to know what your strategy 
is. I realize that there is a new situation obtaining. You have a new 
Acting Administrator. Have you dev:e~oped your strategy let? What 
are the drugs of abuse which -are gl':Ing you ~he :r;nost dIfficulty? I 
would like that kind of general overVIew at thIS pOInt. . 

Mr. MULLEN. The national strategy, Mr. Chalrma~, IS ~:mrrently 
being determined. We have draft reports that are beIng c~rculated. 
These will come from the White H?use and fr:o~ the Cablnet-~evel 
Committee on Drug-Supply ReductIOn .. There.ls, In fact~ a natIOnal 
cohesive strategy, and it will be a WrItten .docu~ent In the ve~y 
near future. Dr. Turner at the White House IS plaYIng a key role In 
that area. . d h . 

With regard to DEA, we have for many y~ars consldere erOln 
to be the No.1 priority because it was the kIller drug. The last fig
ures available, I believe from 1980,. show 800 overdose ?eaths an? 
about 12,900 injuries. We have contlnued to stress herOIn as a prI-
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ority, but more so in areas where it is the main problem. These are 
the urban areas, the Northeast corridor and cities such as Chicago. 
The h~roin problem impacts heavily upon our minority population. 

But In other areas of the country, Miami being the prime exam
ple, cocaine and marihuana are the problems. There is also the 
attendant violence as traffickers compete for drug territories and 
steal each other's drugs. I have heard that at least one-third of the 
murders which occur in Miami and in Dade County can be directly 
related to . drug activity. So, in this area we have marihuana and 
cocaine as priorities. 

.Senator DENTON. When you say one-third of the murders are at
trIbuted to drug activity, you mean principally in that area of 
fighting over territories? 

Mr. MULLEN. That is correct. 
Senator DENTON. And protection? 
Mr. MULLEN. That is correct. The figures that come to mind, I do 

not have the complete year f0r 1981, but I understand in the first 
11 mO!lths -there were ~21 murder~, 107 of which were drug related. 
That IS a very clear pIcture, I thInk, of the violence attendant to 
drug trafficking activity. 

The fourth ar.ea of c:oncern are the dangerous drugs, the uppers, 
downers, hallUCInogenICs, the area where Mr. Haislip is concerned 
with t~e diver~ion. The ove~dose deaths from the dangerous drugs 
are tWIce as hIgh as from heroin and the injuries are seven times 
as high. So, this is becoming a priority area. 

What we are doing at DEA--
Senator DENTON. Let me ask you something before I forget. You 

call heroin the No.1 killer, and you give the numbers--
Mr. MULLEN. I said was. 
Sen~tor DENTON:' A.ll right, go ahead. I was thinking that the 

drug Itself can kill In overdose. On the other hand, accidents 
caused by quaaludes in abuse might be killing a heck of a lot more. 
. Mr. MULLEN. Very true. That is why we are taking a more diver

SIfied approach. We do concentrate on heroin, especially with 
regard to the organized crime involvement in those areas where it 
is a problem. 

All ~4 judicial.districts have set up law enforcement coordinating 
commltte.es, chaIred by the U.S. attorney. They are determining 
what theIr problems are locally, and what is having the most seri
ous. adverse i~pact. We ar~ trying at DEA headquarters to give a 
natIonal coheSIveness to thIS. We have gone from a regional struc
ture at DEA headquarters to a drug-specific approach. We have set 
up, for .example,.a section <;>n heroin, one on dangerous drugs, one 
on marIhuana, one on cocaIne, and then a fifth section for investi
gative support, which will support the other five with wiretap help 
aircraft support, and assistance such as that. ' 

We will address the problems relative to their seriousness as 
they imp~ct. upon the country. You could not really say there is a 
No. 1 prIOrIty because all of them are having a serious adverse 
effect. That is our approach at present. 

S.enator DENT.oN. I have one final question pertaining to this 
tOPIC. Do you thInk that we are overtaking the problem with reme
dies? Or is the problem still getting out in front of the remedies? 
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lvlr. MULLEN. My view-and I have been at DEA now for almost 
10 months-is that I see the problem stabilizing with the initiatives 
underway. And I am not referring just to enforcement. It seems 
that everybody is aroused. In the public, you see groups such as the 
National Federation of Parents for Drug-Free Youth. It has 3,000 
chapters and is growing stronger every day with the simple mes
sage: more discipline and no more drugs. It is going to take that. 
We have to cut off the demand as well as to cut off the supply. I 
see the Congress aroused. I see the administration aroused with the 
Vice President jumping in and becoming personally involved by 
heading up a task force. This is having an effect. 

The foreign governments are seeing, when Congressmen visit and 
they talk about the drug problem, that we are serious about it. We 
mean business. I do see it turning around. 

I believe we can stabilize it and, in the not-too-distant future, 
minimize it. I do not think we will ever eliminate it, Mr. Chair
man. As long as you have drugs and people to abuse them, we will 
have some sort of a problem. But we can make it less of a problem 
than it is today. Senator DENTON. Thank you. Could you compare and contrast 
the roles of""'le DEA and the CIA in gathering drug-related foreign 
intelligence« 

Mr. MULLEN. Yes. The CIA has a much broader role than DEA 
does.- DEA normally confines its intelligence gathering activities to 
drug trafficking. When we do get information in other areas, as I 
inG.!cated earlier in the testimony, we are working out guidelines to 
make sure that information is disseminated. CIA is assisting in the 
drug intelligence area by means of identifying what impact drugs 
are having on foreign governments, the growing areas, and the pri
mary source countries. They assist in those areas. DEA concen
trates on identifying those individuals involved in the trafficking 
and identifying the money flow, who is profiting. We try to bring 
all of this intelligence information together. We have a regular ex
change of information with CIA. On scene, overseas, they are in 
many areas reviewing the raw reports that DEA obtains to have 
the intelligence which may be of value to them. 

Senator DENTON. You sound satisfied with the adequacy of the 
mechanisms for cross-disseminatiJJn. 

Mr. MULLEN. I am satisfied with it. Judge Webster and I visited 
with the Director of the CIA when I first went to DEA. We have 
worked out what I believe is an acceptable program for exchanging 
information. It has gotten much better. 

Senator DENTON. "fNhat is the role of the El Paso Intelligence 
Center in collecting and disseminating such information? 

Mr. MULLEN. El Paso Intelligence Center is perhaps a key to the 
drug enforcement effort. That is where the intelligence goes in re
garding identity of the traffickers, the vehicles they are using, the 
ships they are using, the aircraft they are using, and is also going 
to be the focal point for the intelligence information which we will 
receive from the military. As you know, many agencies are in
volved: the Immigration and Naturalization Service, U.S. Customs, 
Coast Guard, and the FBI has a liaison relationship now . We are 
looking toward full involvement of the FBI. We now have 47 States 
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h~v~~~e:._d they have access to the drug intelligence which we 

~~~:~;~~~li~lt~e;~~ d~~~ t,,~rr:ti~!t':dn p!: 

fort drU
th
g interdiction, swh~~ :~: t~~~~l?ci::t;h!hi~h rD~Ansibil~r 

n.a e~ es~ efforts and supports them thro h th .. co or 1-
eign mtelhgence only avallable through DEX/EPi&rOVlSIOns of for-

Mr. MU~LEN. The question is what procedure . d h . 
place to dIsseminate information of an intellige~ce 

0 
h~ have id: 

C::;:'W.0 DEA only from foreign sources? We do -ha:e ~ w:~ki 
make ~.J~br:e:~y fh and annfi!i1 inteIli.genc.; repo~ which we J;; 
ceived from foreign s~~erc~~e~cf:d ~hEPI~ellitence'tlI~formation re-
these other Agencies. ' were 1 J.S accessed by 

Senator DENTON On February 1 of th' th ' 
tion

d 
and exemptio~s from certain laws I:zid~~gul:tr~;s s bautl:lOriza-

un ercover operations expired M f th' . eanng on 
d~~s ~ve been adversely ~e~ted~i;th~r bye~~=;:,~~~e:r ~h~t 
i:g:j~r1!v~~~lp!~~:s:~~n o~~~~~thodt~:d:xe~p:I: 

Mr. MULLEN. DEA does not have th th't h ~~e appropriated f1J.n~s to lease pr~p!~ 0:: a~;o~tfu:J:,t\':,n~ 
that a~t}~!i~y ~n t~nu~~~~~me t? C?ffset expe~ses. ~he. FBI obtains 

~~~nh;l;"fullt, l~~ to obtain ls:ll'!r "!~~ho~i~;lfu"r D~~~~ ~t~1b~ 
gi~:it~~r u~ENTON. We are in the right committee to do that, so 

~r. ~uLDEN. We will be in touch with the staff on that 
U S ena or E~TON. What proportion of those cases res' t d t 
ti~,;tttorney In which prosecution is authorh,ed res£t u':'!. ';,.,n~~ 

Mr. MULLEN. I am told the figu d 95 
haSe an exact figure. I will submi~·'th~~ef'o: the ~:~:~t. J t"m~ot 
ho enator DENTON. If y,?u are referring to cases which go to tri~-

w many cases result In dismissal becau f . ' in~eq~te probabl!" cause, defective warra~~, "an'ds':,r{!g;;,'h ~earches, 
r. ULLEN. It IS very few I do not ha e th b' I ~~!a:.:c~~~ecaPture that info";"ation, I wo~ld liken~ms~b';'i~ It fur 

Senator DENTON. Thank you. 
lVIr. MULLEN It is not a pr bl W d . 

~,::~q~",!,~~ ~~~~ d~u~l~l?est : 1?~tkk~~I~hIo::~~<>! t~o~~ob~ 
them come in. pea miS a es. see very few of 

. Senator DENTON. How helpful has informati . DEA' 
~~~e~~ rT~o~h:tn~~~~~olhidaated orders s'Ydstem [AR~O~] b:e~u:~Th~ 

t ve you prmll ed States With alyt' al 
:;'i~IT d::~s\he actual distribution patterns of highly abu~ sch~d-

Mr. HAISLIP If I may respo d t th t M . 
tion relates t~ a computerized sy~tema ~e ~a?~:;:inm:'~jJ.~~eq~:ii 
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ARCOS. I would like for you to understand what that consists of, 
and then I will answer your question directly. 

We receive on a quarterly basis from all of the drug distributors 
their records of what they have distributed in terms of at least the 
major categories of drugs, the schedule II drugs. We have to take. 
this information, which we receive in different ways because busi
nesses do have different practices, and computerize it and program 
it and then obtain a product from it. We do obtain products from it 
which I think are very helpful to us and to the States, where the 
States have resources and means to deal with it. 

I have some examples that I can leave with the subcommittee 
that show the fashion in which this data can be used. Basically, 
through this we are able to spot large anomalies in distribution 
that show where problems may be. We give this to States either 
through our regional offices or directly. But, again, this is a pro
gram that at this point still has more promise than practical appli
cation. There are a number of problems with it which are currently 
our concern. One is the timeliness of the data. But here is an area 
in which we are now making some significant improvement. 

I do not want to mislead you that the maximum use is being 
made of this information, but we are increasing the efficiency with 
which it is being employed. 

Senator DENTON. Thank you. We have a number of other ques
tions which we will submit to you in writing and request that 
within 2 weeks we get the answers. We will keep the record open 
for any other information that you choose to submit at your own 
initiative. 

Thank you, IVlr. Mullen, Mr. Monastero, and Mr. Haislip, for 
your testimony this morning. I hope you will recognize our willing
ness and eagerness to help you with your very difficult and vital 
task. 

Mr. MULI..EN. I do, Mr. Chairman. I do want to say my outlook is 
one of optimism. I do believe we are making progress. I do believe 
we are going to win this one. 

I mean this sincerely. I want to thank in general the Congress 
and you personally for the help. It has meant a lot to us. I have yet 
to come up here before a committe\1~ without being asked: what can 
we do for you; what do you need. And that makes the job a lot 
easier. We thank you for it. 

Senator DENTON. You are welcome. 
[The prepared statement of Mr. Mullen follows:] 
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PREPARED STATEMENT OF FRANCIS M. ~WJ:N.I JR. 

Mr. Chairman and Members of the.Subcommittee: I am pleased 

to have this opportunity to appear before this Subcommittee 

for the first time to discuss with you the Drug Enforcement 

Administration's (DEA) mission, our objectives and our plans 

for the upcoming year. 

Since the DEA last came before the Congress for considera

tion of its program in conjunction with the Department of 

Justice's authorization request, there have been several 

significant changes with regard to . our organ~zation. As you 

are no doubt aware, on January 21, 1982, Attorney ~eneral 

William French Smith announced majo~ revisions in the nation's 

Federal drug enforcement effort. The purpose of these 

changes is to promote more effective drug enforcement 

through coordinated efforts involving DEA, the FBI, the 

United States Attorneys and agencies from other Departments, 

where appropriate. 

The Attorney General has created a committee that will 

oversee the development of drug policy and assure that all 

the Department's resources, including its prosecutorial and 

correctional efforts, are effectively engaged in the effort 

against drug trafficking. 

Additionally, the Attorney General adopted the recommenda

tions of a committee of Department of Justice officials he 

appointed last summer to study how the DEA's and FBI's 

efforts could be better coordinated. ResPQnsibility for the 

general supervision of drug enforcement efforts has been 

delegated to the Director of the FBI, so that as DEA's 

Administrator, I now report to the Att ,... orney \~eneral through 
Director Webster. 

In furtherance of this relationship, the 
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Attorney General also has moved to involve the Federal 

Bureau of Investigation in the drug enforcement effort. 

This will, for the first time, bring the resources of the 

FBI to bear on the problems associated with drug trafficking. 

Assigning the FBI jurisdiction in drug investigations wi·ll 

immediately increase the number of agents available for our 

mission. DEA will be able to make maximum use of the FBI's 

wide deployment. In quite a few areas, DEA has small rep

resentational offices that will certainly benefit from the 

manpower and exp8rtise of the FBI. Already, the number of 

DEA/FBI cooperative cases has increased significantly. 

There were 15 ongoing joint cases last July; there are now 

over 150. 

No less significant will be the enhancement of investiga

tions into the many other violations that go hand in glove 

with drug trafficking. Uniting the efforts of DEA and the 

FBI will afford the government the opportunity to attack the 

other crimes uncovered in drug investigations, such as 

organized criminal activities, money laundering, bank fraud 

and public corruption. 

Internally, DEA is moving toward streamlining its Headquar-

ters' programs, adjusting to a drug program management 

structure, while at the same time we are dismantling the 

geographic regional structure and advancing to a direct re

porting mode. These two actions will make DEA a more effec-

tive, less bureaucratic agency and will also provide manag'.:rs 

with more resources for field investigations of drug violations. 

In short, the greater involvement of the FBI in the investi~ 

gation of Federal drug offenses, the recent initiative by 
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i.':he Department of Justice to place the highest priority on 

the coordination of drug investigative efforts involving't~e 

DEA, the FBI, the U.S •. Attorneys, and other Federal agencies, 

and Our internal reorganization should result in a more 

effici.ent use of drug enforcement resou.rces. 

My interests and objectives are to keep the United States 

Government at the forefront of the drug war. The public has 

entrusted us with their faith to address. this insidious 

problem which is a maJ'or cause of cr;mes ' ... agaJ.nst the pUblic. 
Violent crime associated 'th d . w~ rug trafficking is unaccept-

able; the drug-money induced erosion of our f;.nancial and 

tax structure is unacceptable; the injurious health repercus-

sions our youth are suffering , 
a~e unacceptable. Clearly, 

the drug problem is one which ' requ~res Federal leadership 

not only to man~ge the internat;onal and ... interstate aspects; 

but also to influence'and motivate state and local authori

ties to implement worthy drug control programs. 

The strategy of the U.S. Government must be to make the' 

trafficking of drugs. considerably less lucrative in terms of 

increased and consistent punishment, and to assure the 

certain loss of accumulated profits'and proceeds of this 

criminal enterprise. We must also ,approach the demand 

issues and make th f d e use 0 rugs less appealing. Finally, 

we need to better educate the public about the health con

sequences of drug abuse. 

Federal drug law enforcement can act aggressively in several 

areas: 

~rnationally 

* to stop production at the source 

* to ~ssist in the interdiction of drugs and 
moneys before they penetrate U.S. borders. 

1 
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Domestically 

* to investigate and develop cases at the 
highest levels of violators 

* to strike at organized crime 

* to hold to a minimum the availability of 
controlled substances 

* to seize for forfeiture the profits and 
proceeds of drug trafficking 

* to strengthen the cooperative Federal, state 
and local drug enforcement apparatus to 
increase the likelihood of law enforcement. 
activity at all levels.of drug trafficking. 

I think it needs to be said that the efforts of DEA have had 

a demonstrable impact in protecting the American public from 

the dangers of drug abuse. This success over an extended 

period of time is the result of following the u.s. national 

strategy of placing first priority on heroin suppression. 

Heroin availa.bility and. subsequent abuse continue at rela

tively low levels compared with record high levels as 

recently as 1976. We accurately predicted increased supply 

and trafficking in Southwest Asian heroin, which has allowed 

time for adequate planning and shifting of resources to 

prevent the influx from seriously afflicting the U.S. popu

lation. We have had unprecedented international success in 

penetrating drug trafficking networks and disabling their 

conversion laboratories at overseas locations in Italy and 

the Middle East and thus preventing the converted heroin 

from reaching the U.S. population. 

Attacking the illicit trafficking in dangerous drugs is also 

a priority objective. This facet of drug abuse, although 

perhaps the least pUblicized component of our total operations, 

is no less a vital element in our strategy •. Sixty to seventy 

percent of all deaths and injuries from controlled sUbstances 

are associated with legally-produced drugs. Our international 
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efforts directed toward control of bulk shipments of pharma

ceutical material have had significant results. Domestically, 

our initiatives are targetted at controlling diversion of 

drugs from legitimate handlers, particularly practitioners. 

Overprescribing and misprescribing are problems of diversion 

that are recognized by health professionals as warranting 

attention. Mobilizing the resources of the business community 

in the area of diversion of legitimate drugs will be a major 

component of a Federal strategy. 

Clandestine laboratories are another source of dangerous drugs. 

These laboratories are located both in the U.S. and in neigh

boring countries. The continued monitoring of precursor 

chemical shipments and increased emphasis on international 

shipments will aid in impacting on this problem. 

Cocaine and cannabis trafficking seem to be relentless. 0 ur 

multi-faceted enforcement operations, such as the recently 

concluded Operation Tiburon III I r,emove vast amounts of 

these drugs from the marketplace. However, without meaning 

to detract in the least from the accomplishments of this 

enforcement campaign, we need to have effective controls on 

the illicit cultivation of these substances. Control at the 

source must be a pillar of the U.s. dru~strategy foundation. 

All the coca leaves are cultivated on foreign soil; all but 

7 percent of the cannabis is cultivated beyond our shores. 

A strong, viable international program is cri t.ical to the 

realization of·a measurable impact on the supply of these 

drugs and the narco-dollars that grow and multiply as a 

result of the market for cocaine and marihuana. Eradication, 

crop substitution, income sub.sidies and enforcement actions 

need to be accelerated. 

95-265 0 - 82 - 3 
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DEA's lead agency role overseas of working actively with 

counterpart agencies has been highly effective and m~st be 

continued. This effort includes technical assistance in 

era~cation, cooperative investigations and legis~at~ve pro

posals, the provision of training, and the exchange of 

intelligence. We are seeing the results of our investment 

in the international program. We called upon our counter- . 

parts in West Germany and Italy to act forcibly against the 

Southwest Asian heroin problem. They both responded swiftly 

and helped contain this heroin threat. We are prepared to 

work more diligently to achieve our program goals. 

However, we will need the support of the Congress to hel~ 

convince the leadership of drug-source nations that the 

United States is firmly and irrevocably supportive of drug 

control abroad and at home. 

To effectively persuade foreign governments to act on drug 

control, the Federal Government must cOlnbine a convincing 

domestic program 'with a consistent diploma'tic program. 

Strong coordination must be established to ensure that all 

f S I , support our drug control interests aspects 0 U •• po ~cy 

overseas. Advancement of a firm domestic marihuana control 

program is a needed demonstration of this commitment. 

are actively involved with marihuana source states to 

develop and implement domestic eradication progrwlis. 

We 

Domestically, our commitment to working with ~he Federal law 

enforcement community has never been stronger. In these 

austeie times, we have all recognized the need for further 

enhancement of cooperative endeavors. We are maintaining a 

h · ;nte'ragency activities with the Customs strong emp as~s on • 

Service, the Coast Guard.an.d the r.est of the Federal enforce-
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ment community. I believe we will be seeing an acceleration 

in the number of interagency, high-level investigations. 

The El Paso Intelligence Center (EPIC) has a vital place at 

t.lle heart of our operations. EPIC is an interagency opera

tion supported by DEA, the FBI, Coast Guard, Immigration and 

Naturalization Service, U.S. Customs Service, Bureau of 

Alcohol, Tobacco, and Firearms, Federal Aviation Administra-

tion, U.S. Marshals Service and the Internal·Revenue Servi,ce. 

EPIC also has working agreements with 46 state law enforce-

ment agencies and the Virgin Islands. As the number of 

participating agencies has increased, the reliability of 

EPIC's products and services has been recognized by consumers 

and, as a result, the' increase in demand for EPIC's services 

has been significant. With drug enforcement emphasis on 

international operations, conspiracy cases and financial 

investigations, EPIC's workload has become more comhlex. As 

a result of the enactment of the Department of Defense Autho-

riiation Act, 1982 (P.L. 97-86) on December 1, 1981, the 

Federal effort can look forward to increased military assis

tance in drug smuggling incidents and cases, which should 

provide for further enhancement and utilization of EPIC's 

capabilities. 

Thus far, I have discussed our major program directions and, 

, in so doing, I have left unstated the critical components of 

DEA's activities which Support our enforcement program and 

provide the DEA agents with the needed tools of the trade. 

Support operations activity encompasses: our strategic and 

tactical intelligence program; laboratory analysis of ' 

evidence in support of investigations prosecution of drug 

traffickers and support of state and local operations; 

training programs for all levels of DEA operational person-
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nel, state and local perso~el, a}:ld foreign officials; and 

maintenance of all effective technical equipment program, 

including aircraft operations to support increasingly 

complex high-level investigations. The individuals who 

staff these vital functions are extraordinarily committed to 

supporting our agents and the DEA mission. 

For years, DEA has done fine work at home and abroad. In my 

nine months as Acting Administrator, I have been pleased at 

the obvious dedication and professionalism of the s~aff and 

the continued effectiveness of the enforcement effort. I am 

confident that an infusion of FBI resources to supplement 

those of DEA will aid immeasurably in our national drug 

enforcement effort. Through a. unified effort involving DEA, 

the FBI, prosecutors and others, we will have the resources 

and the expertise to attack the upper echelons and the 

financial structures of the nation's large drug trafficking 

organizations. 

The ne\,l unified DEA/FBI effort, however, is only one part of 

the Administration's concerted program to impact on the flow 

of drugs into the United States and on those who control and 

profit from drug trafficking. With statutory restrictions 

clarified, the Administration is now implementing a program 

to involve the military in lending equipment, such as .radar, 

to civilian law enforcement and passing on information 

- related to drug smuggling. The Treasury Department is 

establishing a financial intelligence center in Florida 

designed to follow and seize the millions of dollars in 

profits which are transitting banking institutions in Florida. 

In addition, the Administration is marshalling into Flod.da 

investigative resources from around the country, including 
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FBI, DEA, and Customs officers, to exert more enforcement 

pressure 'on the trafficking organizations. The Vice President 

is directing a special task force to coordinate the Admini

stration's program • 

The control of the drug problem requires action by every 

level -- individuals, organizatio~sl local and state govern

ment, and the Judicial, Legislative and Executive Branches •. 

Legislative initiatives in the 'areas of criminal forfeiture, 

bail, and sentencing are essential to these integrated 

enforcement efforts. We look forward to your support of our 

agenda. 

This concludes my statement, Mr. Chairman •. I shall be 

pleased to answeF any questions you or other mew~ers of the 

Subcommittee may have. 

. Senator.DENTON. Next we have Mr. Jeffrey Harris, Deputy Asso
CIate ~ttorney General, to testify. 

I wIll ask you to be sworn in now, Mr. Harris. 
Do you swear that the testimony which you are about to give 

befo~e the subcommittee will be the truth, the whole truth, and 
nothIng but the truth, so help you God? 

Mr. HARRIS. Yes, I do. 
Senator DENTON. Thank you for taking the time to come over 

here. You are accompanied by whom? 
M~. HARRIS. I am accompanied by Mary Ellen Warlow of the De

partment of Justice. 
- Senator DENTON. Welcome, Ms. Warlow. Do you have an opening 

statement, Mr. Harris? 
Mr. HARRIS. Yes, I do, Mr. Chairman. 
Senator DENTON. Please go ahead . 

. Mr. HARRIS. Since my prepared statement is rather lengthy, if it 
IS acc~ptable .to ~he subcommittee, I will submit it for the record 
and sImply hIghlIght some of the major points made in the stete
mente 

Senat~r DE~TON. We would appreciate that. Youi!~ilritten state
~ent wIll be Included in its en.tirety in the record without obJ' ec
bon. ' , . 
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TESTIMONY OF JEFFREY HARRIS, DEPUTY ASSOCIAT'E ATTOR· 
NEY GENERAL, ACCOMPANIED BY MARY ELLEN WARLOW, AT· 
TORNEY, CRIMINAL DIVISION, U.S. DEPAR'l'MENT OF JUSTICE 

Mr. HARRIS. Mr. Chairman, I would like to thank yo~ ~or .the ?p-
portunity to describe the major elem~nts of S. .232~, legISlatIOn 
which is designed to enhance the effectIve use of forfeIt':lre as B; law 
enforcement tool in combating two of the most serIOUS crIme.s 
facing the country: drug trafficking, about which you just had testI
mony from Mr. Mullen, and racketeering. 

In the fall of last year, the Attorney ~en7r~ identified forfei~ur7 
as one of the several areas where deficI~ncies In the pr~sen~ crI~I
nal law were in urgent need of correctIOn. Thus! at hIS dIr~ctIon 
the Department of Justice prepared ~. 2320, which was reVle~ed 
and subsequently introduced by Ch~Irman Thurmond .. I b7heve 
there is a gro·vving consensus concernIng the need for legIslatIon to 
improve the current forfeiture .statutes. We caIlno~ hope to ade
quately deter and punish the crImes of drug. trafficking and racke
teering unless we have the ability to separate drug ~raffickers and 
racketeers from their ill-gotten profits and economIC power bases 
from which they operate. .. . . 

Forfeiture and in particular the san7tH;>n of~rIminal forfeIture 
holds great potential as a me~ns of achievIng thlS goal, but to real
ize its potential current forfeIture laws need to be amended. Pre~
ently, congressional co~mit?1ent to such change has been eVI
denced by the introductIon In both the Senate ~d the House of 
several bills amending various aspects of our forfeIture laws. 

I must acknowledge in particular the contributiol!- made by I?lY 
law school classmate, Senator Biden, whose leadership hID? bee~ ~
strumental in generating the present inte~est and po.tentIal Utd;Ity 
of fcrfeiture as a weapon in the fight agaIn~t narcotICS ~rafficking 
and racketeering and the need for changes In our forf~Iture la'Ys. 

There are two types of forfeiture statutes app~icable m nareotIcs 
and racketeering cases. For the most pa~? forfeI~ure of dr~~-relat
ed assets is now accomplished through CIvil forf7~ture p~oVIsl0n~ ~f 
title 21 United States Code, section 881. The utIhty of title 21 CIvil 
forf~itdre provisions was greatly enhanced in 1978 when amended 
by the Congress to provide for forfeiture of ~he proce~ds of drug 
transactions. This provision would be further Improved If amend~d 
as done in S. 2320 to permit the forfeiture of real property used m 
major violations of the narcotics laws. 

I note that Senator Humphrey has introduced a bill, S. 2196, that 
would also permit civil forfeiture of real property. 

The second type of forfeiture is cri~inal for!eit~re, a .sancti~n 
imposed upon conviction. Presently, thIs sanctIOn 18 avail~blE:; III 
only two offenses, both enacted in ,1970. :rhese ,are. the ~IqO stat·· 
ute, the racketeering statute, and tItle 21 s continUIng cnml1!-al en
terprise statute, which p~nishes the le~d:rs of dru~ trafficking or
ganizations. Weare conYInced tha~ crImInal fo~feiture can be an 
extremely effective tool In combatting racketeerIng and drug traf
ficking, Indeed, we have concluded that this section ~ho~ld have 
broad application to drug trafficking offenses, an apphcatIon that 

1 The text of S. 2320 can be found in the appendix, p. 57. 
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has not now been possible because only a very small number of the 
thousands of major drug offenses prosecuted each year may be 
brought under the RICO or Continuing Criminal Enterprise stat
ute. Thus, the forfeiture of most drug-related assets, including the 
enormous profits produced throngh drug trafficking, must be ac
complished through civil forfeiture, an often cumbersome and inef
ficient procedure that requires the filing of a separate civil suit in 
each district where the forfeitable property may be located. 

In our view, a far more effective way of achieving forfeiture of 
substantial assets of drug traffickers would be to give prosecutors 
the option of consolidating prosecution of the criminal case and for
feiture of a defendant's drug-related assets by providing a criminal 
forfeiture statute that would be applicable in all major narcotics 
prosecutions. The creation of such a generally applicable criminal 
forfeiture statute for all major drug crimes is a primary feature of 
S. 2320. 

Basically, S. 2320 consists of three parts. The first sets out an 
amended version of the RICO criminal forfeiture statute. The 
second contains amendments to the Comprehensive Drug Abuse, 
Prevention, and Control Act, and its core provision is the new gen
erally applicable criminal forfeiture statut.e for drug offenses that I 
have just described. The third establishes a 2-year trial program for 
using a part of the proceeds of forfeitures of drug-related assets lor 
the payment of rewards to persons who have provided assistance 
leading to such forfeitures. 

The major change in the RICO forfeiture provisions that are in
corporated in S. 2320 address two prob~em areas. The first, an issue 
also addressed in Senator Biden's bill, S. 1126, is our present inabil
ity to obtain the forfeiture of proceeds of racketeering because of 
court decisions that have held that such proceeds do not constitute 
a forfeitable interest under the RICO statute since they are not in
terests in the enterprise. These decisions have seriously inhibited 
realization of the intended purpose of the RICO criminal forfeiture 
provision, which was to separate racketeers from their sources of 
economic power. 

To address this problem, S. 2320 amends the RICO statute to pro
vide specifically for criminal forfeiture of the proceeds of racketeer
ing activity. 

The second significant deficiency of the current RICO criminal 
forfeiture provisions-and this is true of the analogous provisions 
of the continuing criminal enterprise statute as well-is that they 
fail to provide adequate mechanisms for dealing with the problem 
of defendants who defeat the forfeiture provisions by transferring, 
removing, and concealing their forfeitable property so that it no 
longer will be able to be reached by the Government at the time of 
conviction. 

Amendments to S. 2320 that are designed to address this problem 
include the following: First, a provision codifying the recognized 
principle that the U.S. interest in property relates back to the time 
of the actions which give rise to the sanction of forfeiture. Thus, 
subsequent transfers of property may be considered void in the con
text of a criminal forfeiture action. 

Second, the provision that would expand current authority of the 
courts so as to permit in certain circumstances the entTY of protec-
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tive orders with respect to forfeitable property during the period in 
which the filing of formal charges against the defendant is still 
pending. The protective order authority of the courts may now be 
invoked only after the time that the defendant has been formally 
charged. However, many defendants become aware of the Govern
ment's development of a case against them at an early stage and 
are able to move or conceal their assets and thus defeat the possi
bility of forfeiture before the Government can file formal charges 
to obtain an appropriate restraining order. 

Third, S. 2320 includes a provision that would permit the court 
to order a defendant to forfeit substitute assets when the particular 
property subject to forfeiture is no longer available at the time of 
conviction because it has been transferred, concealed, or placed 
beyond the jurisdiction of the court or commingled with other prop
erty. A similar provision is included in Senator Biden's bill. 

We view these three measures as essential if a criminal forfeit
ure statute is to be effective. Thus, they have been incorporated in 
the new criminal forfeiture statute for all major drug offem,es that 
are set out ill the second part of S. 2320. This new statute would 
permit the criminal forfeiture of the proceeds of drug transactions 
and of other property the defendant has used in the commission of 
the offense. 

In order to facilitate the criminal forfeiture of huge profits gen
erated by drug trafficking, our proposal contains a permissive pre
sumption whereby assets of a drug defendant could be considered 
property subject to criminal forfeiture if it were established the de
fendant acquired the asset at or soon after the time he committed 
the offense and that he had no legitimate source of income to ex
plain his acquisition of the property. 

These then are the major features of S. 2320. Through changes 
such as these and other improvements set out in S. 2320, our for
feiture laws can become more effective means of depriving racke
teers and drug traffickers of the proceeds and profits of crime and 
of the economic power through which they continue to victimize so
ciety. I believe the crucial elements for achieving this goal are now 
present: A consen.sus that forfeiture laws must be more effective 
and a commitment to accomplish this. 

Mr. Chairman, that concludes my remarks. I would be pleased to 
answer any questions that you have. 

Senator DENTON. Thank you very -much, Mr. Harris. I want to 
recognize Senator Biden's expertise in this regard, too, as well as 
Senator Thurmond's in coming up with S. 2320. 

Under present law, as I understand it, the Government can use 
the Racketeering Influenced and Corrupt Organizations Act [RICO] 
to gain forfeiture of enterprises or their interests generated by il
legal racketeering activity, but the Government has some legal dif
ficulty in reaching the proceeds. How does this bill help in that 
regard? 

Mr. HARRIS. Mr. Chairman, let me first give you an example. We 
had a case in the fifth circuit, the Martino case, in which organized 
crime activity was involved in arson for profit. The court ruled that 
the Government could not reach the insurance proceeds which 
were generated by that arson since that was a proceed of the arson 
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for profit and not part of the enterprise. That simp!y is a ridiculous 
result and never intended by the Congress. . 

The present bill makes it clear that the Government has a right 
to reach the proceeds of racketeering activity as well as the capital 
from which these activities are generated. 

.Senat?r. DENTON. We read in the newspapers about drug dealers 
wIth millIon-dol~ar homes, expensive cars, and yachts. I cannot 
~elp but be r~m~nded of that Doonesbury guy who is barely break
Ing even on hIS lIquor bill . 
. Although the GO\,:ernment can, I believe, gain forfeiture of these 
~tems, what other kInds of property, personal and real will be sub
Ject to forfeiture under .the provisions of this proposed bill? 

Mr. HAR~IS. 'rhe main kInd of property that we now have diffi
culty reachIng IS real property. Under the bill, in addition to per
~onal prope!ty such as cars and boats, any property which is used 
In a narco~ICs traD;saction. will be reachable. So, for example, the 
land on WhICh marI~uana IS grown would be forfeitable to the Gov
ernment. If a home IS used as a place in which narcotics are pack
aged, ~hat home could be forfeited to the Government. 

BasIcally, tI;e pri~ary addition would be to make it clear that 
real property IS forfeItable as well as personal. 
~e?ator DE~TON. Supp~se i~ t~e case of the Mafia, they buy a 

legItimate bUSIness or a bIg bUIldIng, and only part of it is drug re
la~ed. Can you snatch the whole thing away from them if it is 
faIrly clear that the profit which obtained that buildina is from 
drug traffic? b 

Mr. HAR~IS. Yo~ could, but innocent parties would have a right 
to have theIr portIOn s~vered out and given to them. Obviously, if it 
'Yas ~n unseverable pIece of property, the law would deal with it 
lIke It does, for example, in domestic relations cases. The house 
would be sold, and the portion would be returned to the innocent 
party that represented their interest; and the rest would be forfeit
ed to the Government. 

Senator DENTON: The bill contains a provision that would allow 
the . DE~ to set aSIde 25 percent of the proceeds of forfeitures for 
payIng Informant~. How much money could we be talking about 
here? How would It be accounted for by DEA? 

Mr:. HARRIS. First let me give you an example. We recently had a 
forfeIture ordered in a case, even under the present law. We esti
mate the value of the property forfeited to the Government in this 
on~ case t? be $50 mill~o~. It was a chai:r~ of stores. The potential in 
th.IS area IS really unlImIted. My guess IS that, with adequate for
feIture laws, we could--. 

Senator DENTON. We could balance the budget. 
Mr. HARRIS. We could clearly avoid having Mr. Mullen have to 

c~me up here and ask the Congress for money. He would be run
nIng a profitmaking operation at DEA. 

There clearly would be millions and hundreds of millions of dol
lars availab~e. This w<?ul~ inure to the benefit of the Treasury gen
erally. ObVIously, thIS IS not a revenue-producing measure. It 
would have that effect. But it just gives you an idea of the magni
tude. 

One fJgur:e I t~ink will illustrate it. It is estimated that n.arcotics 
traffickIng In thIS country grosses $80 billion a year. That is second 
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only to the Exxon Corp. in gross receipts. It would place it as the 
No. 2 business in the United States. 

'Senator DENTON. Well,' thinking' about that $80 billion and the 
forfeiture of assets, I do not know what happened to the Georgia 
chain gang concept. You could put those guys to work on the high
ways and so forth and really do a lot on the budget. Whatever hap
pened to our commonsense approach to criminality? Weare put
ting all of our money into rehabilitation. Sometimes these guys are 
not going to respond to that. 

Mr. HARRIS. We started out, you know, with the concept" that a 
trial was going to be a fair determination of whether the defendant 
did what he was accused of doing. We have now added onto it so 
many collateral purposes and examinations that our system of law 
has fallen upon times of disrespect by the populace and simply is 
not working. We have to restore some balance, in my view, and 
this is one way of doing it. 

Senator DENTON. I would be interested in knowing your reaction 
to the present Criminal Code revision. I understand the Attorney 
General has sort of irrevocably attached his stamp of approval to 
it, I imagine, with some of the reservations which the chairnlan of 
the committee has with respect to other amendments. But there is 
criticism of it which would sort of further the sense of what you 
have just said in that we are not moving forward, we are moving 
backward. 

Mr. HARRIS. I think that the Criminal Code does move forward 
for several reasons. One, there is a real need to have some logical 
organized presentation in our criminal laws, which are scattered, 
as you know, through many, many statutes. I have watched the 
Criminal Code now for 10 years as it has been debated in various 
sessions of the Congress. My view is that, while if I were writing it 
there would be some provisions I would write differently than I 
now see it, I think on the whole its merits clearly outweigh the ob
jections that I might have personally to it. 

It is interesting. At times it has been said to be too liberal. At 
times it has been said to be too conservative, whatever those terms 
mean in this context. I guess where I finally come out after 10 
years of seeing both criticisms, I think it is somewhere in the 
middle and would represent a great improvement for us. 

Senator DENTON. One of the things I have learned, aside from 
my original and retained awareness that I run not a lawyer and 
thus have difficulty with dealing with that question in a profession
al and informed manner, I have a ratio of 500 letters to 1 against it 
from my State. I am privileged to represent those people. So, their 
perception counts to some degree with respect to the way I have to 
handle myself on that bill. So, I must say that I guess the public 
relations on it has some work yet to be done. 

We are told that attempts to achieve forfeiture in criminal pro
ceedings can be time consuming and complicated. That is one 
reason so few forfeitures are pursued. What changes in the legisla
tion are directed at that problem? 

Mr. HARRIS. There are several. Let me just run through a few 
problems. 

One is one that you have already touched on, the innocent third 
party who has a piece of the property. The bill deals with that in a 
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fm.ds out that he is losing his liberty, but ,he also finds out that he 
is losing his Cadillac, his yacht, his home, and the ill-gotten gains 
on the same day. I think that has more of an impact than waiting 
4 or 5 years for a civil judgment to come down. 

Senator DENTON. Thank you very much, Mr. Harris, and thank 
you, Ms. Warlow. 

We may submit further questions to you in writing. If you have 
anything else you wish to submit to us, the record will be kept 
open for 2 weeks. 

Thank you very much for your testimony and assistance this 
morning. 

Mr. HARRIS. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman. 
[The prepared statement of Mr. Harris follows:] 
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PREPARED STATEMENT OF JEFFREY HARRIS 

Mr. Chairm~n and Members of the Committee: 

I l~ould like to thank you for th{s opportunity to describe 

to the Committee the major features of S. 2320. the Administra

tion's legislative proposal to enhance the use of forfeiture in 

racketeering and drug trafficking cases which was introduced last 

month by Chairman Thu~ond. 

In his testimony before this Committee's Subcommittee on 

Criminal Law in October of last year, the Attorney General 

discussed the contours of the Administration's legisla.tive program 

for improving the ability of federal law enforcement to fight the 

growing problems of crime and corruption that are plaguing our 

country. Criminal forfeiture was among the subjects cited by 

Attorney General Smith as being in need of major statutory modifi-

cations and as to which the Department would undertake the develop

ment of a comprehensive legislative proposal to facilitate the 

use of forfeiture in narcotics and racketeering cases and thereby 

deprive criminals in their highly lucrative pursuits of their 

ill-gotten gains. I would like to present to the Subcommittee 

today the major elements of that proposal, S. 2320. 

At the outset I shall first describe briefly why we view 

forfeiture as an important and necessary tool in the fight 

against drug trafficking and racketeering. I will then turn to a 

discussion of the primary aspects of S. 2320, which is designed 

to make forfeiture the powerful weapon that we believe it can and 

should be in government's efforts to combat such criminal activity. 

The concept of the civil forfeiture of crime-related 

property through an in ~ proceeding is one that has long been a 

part of federal law. Criminal forfeiture differs in that it is a 

sanction directly imposed upon a defendant following his convic

tion. Criminal forfeiture, although having its origins in 

ancient English common law, is relatively new to federal criminal 

law. C!,ngress first acted .to provide for criminal forfeiture in 
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1970, when it passed the Racketeer Influenced and Corrupt 

Organizations (RICO) statute (18 U.S.C. 1961 £! seg.) and the 

Continuing Criminal Enterprise (CCE) statute (21 U.S.C. 848). 

These statutes address, respectively, the conduct, acquisition, 

and control of enterprises through patterns of racketeering 

activity, and the operation of groups involved in patterns of 

serious drug offenses. Congress's inclusion of the penalty of 

criminal forfeiture in both these statutes reflected an 

understanding of the importance of the economic aspects of these 

crimes and the valid conclusion that with respect to these types 

of offenses, the traditional penalties of fine and imprisonment 

were not sufficient to fulfill the goals of deterrence and punish

ment, but that effective tools to remove the wea7;th generated by, 

and used to maintain, racketeering and drug trafficking were also 

necessary. The Departmen,t shares this view that forfeiture can be 

a powerful tool in separating racketeers and drug traffickers from 

their sources of economic power. 

In the extensive hearings that preceded the enactment of the 

RICO and Continuing Criminal Enterprise statutes, the Congress 

focused on the economics of organized group criminal activity. 

As was made clear in those hearings, not only does this type of 

crime generate considerable economic gain, but the wealth so 

generated is used, in turn, to finance continued patterns of 

crime and to obtain and corrupt other organizations and enter

prises. Hence the focus of the RICO statute included crimina~ 

forfeiture as a measure to deprive racketeers of the property 

they acquired and controlled through patterns of cerious criminal 

activity. 

In more recent years, both the Congress and the lawenforce

ment community have given similar attention to the economic 

aspects of drug trafficking. Quite simply, drug trafficking is 

enormously profitable. While it is difficult to measure the 

extent of illicit income produced by illegal distribution and 

importation of controlled substances, ~it is clear that these 
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profits run in the billions, or more likely tens of billions, 

of dollars annually. These huge profits are a compelling index 

of extraordinary growth in drug trafficking, and many believe 

that the jnflux of these illicit funds has reached such a level 

in certain parts of the country that the stability of the legiti

mate economies of these regions is being seriously disrupted. 

The tremendously lucrative nature of drug trafficking makes 

it all the more difficult a problem for federal law enforcement 

officers to address. First, only the naive would fail to recognize 

that the punitive and deterrent effects of conv;i.ction are often 

outweighed by the prospect of huge profits to be reaped through 

the importation and distribution of dangerous drugs. Second, 

these huge profits are used to finance ever larger and more 

sophisticated drug trafficking rings complete with fleets of 

ships and airplanes, secluded stash pads, and ample funds to 

bribe public officials, pay hit men and enforcers, and to acquire, 

corrupt, ,and influence legitimate businesses and organizations. -

In sum, the huge profits produced through drug trafficking provide 

criminals wieh an attractive incentive for engaging in such crime 

and an economic power base through which drug trafficking opera

tions ca~ flourish and grow. 

Although we do not suggest that forfeiture of drug related 

assets alone is a sufficient mechanism to eradicate drug traffick

ing, we believe that if the government were able to deprive 

narcotics dealers of significant portions of the illegal gain 

they realize, this would have an important deterrent effect and 

would stem the growth of drug trafficking.. Futhermore, it is the 

Department's view, and a view which I believe is shared by the 

members of this Committee, that it is only appropriate that 

persons convicted of serious drug crimes and racketeering bear 

the penalty of forfeiting to the United States the property they 

have amassed through, or used to facilitate, the commissiQn of 

these crimes. 

Both the criminal forfeiture provisions of RICO and the 

I 
j 

~ i 

'{ , 
" I 



=4 

\ 

44 

Continuing Criminal Enterprise statute and section 881 of Title 

21, which provides for the civil forfeiture of the proceeds of, 

and property used in, drug crimes, give t~e government the author

ity to seek forfeiture of assets related to drug trafficking and 

racketeering. However, both the limitations of current law, and 

its failure to address some major practical problems have kept 

forfeiture from being as effective a law enforcement tool as it 

can be. The introduction of several bills in both the House and 

Senate including S. 1126, sponsored by Senator Biden and S. 2196, 

sponsored by Senator Humphrey, reflect a welcome interest in the 

Congress to cure some of the deficiencies of current forfeiture 

statutes. In the development of the legislation which I would 

like to outline for you now, the Administration has drawn on the 

experience and expertise of those who have dealt with forfeitures 

in drug and racketeering cases to identify the problems posed by 

current: law, and to formulate some workable solutions to these 

problems. 

The primary problems we have encountered in achieving sub

stantial forfeitures in RICO and narcotics cases fall into three 

categories. First, we have had difficulty in obtaining the for

feiture of two impox'tant types of property: (1) the proceeds of 

racketeering activity punishable under the RICO statute and (2) 

real property used in drug crimes, for example, as stash pads or 

to cultivate marihuana for distribution. (The domestic cultivation 

of large amounts of marihuana is a relatively recent problem.) 

Second, our ability to use the criminal forfeiture provisions of 

the RICO and CCE statutes has been hampered by those statutes' 

failure to address the practical problems that have arisen in 

actually reaching property that is subject to forfeiture. These 

problems arise most frequently when defendants are successful in 

concealing, transferring, or removing from the jurisdiction of 

the courts, forfeitable assets. Third, we have in many instances 

found proceedings under the civil forfeiture provisions of Title 

21 -- presently the only means of achieving forfeiture in the 
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Martino's interest in his two companies, it reversed the order of 

forfeiture of the insurance proceeds, determining that these 

profits of the arson scheme did not constitute an "interest in an 

enterprise." The Fifth Circuit has on its own motion ordered an 

~ banc rehearing on this issue, and we are now awaiting its 

decision. Regardless of the outcome of this case, it is our view 

that the purpose of the RICO forfeiture statute -- to deprive 

racketeers of their sources of economic power -- cannot oe fully 

realized if the profits gained through racketeering activity are 

beyond the reach of the statute. Therefore, it is essential that 

this provision be amended to remove any ambiguity about the 

forfeitability of such assets, and S. 2320 achieves this goal. 

In addition to including the proceeds of ra~keteering 

activit.y among the property subject to criminal forfeiture, we 

have also attempted in S. 2320 to provide a fuller description of 

the types ~f property that are pow clearly within the scope of 18 

U.S.C. 1963. But no matter how thoroughly or how expansively vJe 

may define property forfeitable under the RICO statute, it will 

avail us little if we are unable in fact to reach this property. 

It is with a view towards this problem that the majority of 

S. 2320's other amendments to the RICO forfeiture provisions were 

designed. These amendments are also to be included in the por,tion 

of the bill concerning criminal forfeitures in narcotics cases. 

It is not uncommon for sophisticated criminals routinely to 

take measures to conceal their ownership and transfers of property, 

for financial transactions often provide important evidence of 

criminal activity, not the least of which are banking and tax law 

violations. Understandably, this practice makes ~he tracing of 

forfeitable assets all the more difficult. In addition, however, 

we increasingly encounter instances in which transfers of assets 

Ol.lt of the country or to other persons (often with no apparent 

consideration) appear to be made not as. a matter of routine,' but 

rather as a criminal's specific reaction to the prospect of for

feiture. To the extent that forfeitable assets are easily trans-
l' 
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ferred or removed from the country or are highly liquid, this 

phenomenon becomes more problematic. Thus, ~t presents particular' 

difficulties when we seek the forfeiture of the assets of drug 

traffickers, who often deal in large amounts of cash, precious 

metals and gems. 

Three of S. 2320's substantive amendments to the RICO 

statute are designed to address these difficulties. First, the 

bill would codify the concept that the United States' interest in 

forfeitable property vests at the time of the commission of the 

criminal acts giving rise to the forfeiture, and that thus a 

subsequent transfer will not bar a forfeiture order. This is in 

essence the same "taint" theory that has long been recognized in 

civil forfeiture proceedings and which has more recently been 

applied in the context of criminal forfeiture as well.~' This 

provision should discourage the practice of defendants engineer

ing sham transfers of their property to associates and relatives 

in an attempt to defeat forfeiture: 

Another way in which the government can prevent transfers of 

forfeitable property and other actions designed to defeat forfei

tures, is by obtaining appropriate protective orders from the courts. 

:So~h the RICO and CCE statute now give the courts the authority to 

enter restraining orders, require the execution of performanc,e bonds, 

or take other actions to preserve property supject to forfeiture 

pending resolution of the criminal case. However, under current 

law, this statutory authority may be invoked only after the 

filing of an indictment or information. This limitation ignores 

the fact that defendants in such cases are often aware of the 

government's investigation prior to the filing of formal charges. 

Indeed, it is the Department's policy ge~erallY to inform the subjects or 

targets of a grand jury investigation so that they may have an 

i' See United States v. Loag, 654 F.2d 911 (3rd Cir 1981) in h' h 
t wa~ held that property erived from proceeds of ~ violation ~f~c. 

21 U.S.C. 848 co~ld be subject to forfeiture although transferred 
to the defendant s attorneys ~ore than six months prior to indict
ment, and that an order restraining the attorneys from transferring 
or selling the property was properly entered. 
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opportunity to appear before the grand jury. Obviously, such 

knowledge will often motivate these persons to move quickly to 

shield their assets from forfeiture, and the government is power

les8 to prevent them from doing so. 

To address this problem, S. 2320 would amend 18 U.S.C. 1963 

to expand current protective order authority to give the courts 

the discretion to enter such orders in the pre-indictment stage, 

if the government can present sufficient evidence to establish 

"'ause to believe that a RICO violat.ion has been c~mroitted probrJ>le ... 

and that the property for which the order is sought is subject to 

forfeiture as a resu t. 1 The term of such an order would be limited 

to ninety days, unless extended for good cause by the court. 

Further, the court would be required to deny the government's 

lCequest for the pre-indictment order if it determined that it 

would work an irreparable harm to the affected parties that is 

not outweighed by the need to preserve the availability of the 

property in question. 

of S. 2320 's amended protective order A further aspect 

provision would bp to specify the circumstances in which the 

initial entry of such an order may be made purGuant to an ~ 

Where forfeitable property is in a form that parte proceeding. 

makes it easily concealed, removed, or transferred. notice to the 

defendant of the government's intent to seek a restraining order 

or other protective measure may provide an opportunity for him to 

disp~se of the property, and thus preclude any opportunity for 

the government to 0 ta~n a or ~. b · f feiture o'''der Such ex parte orders 

now are obtained, although more frequently in CCE cases which 

involve cash or other easily movable assets than in RICO cases 

which often involve assets such as interests in businesses, Under 

S. 2320, a protective order granted without notice to defendant or 

. (for example, a bank in which the defendant's other adverse part~es 

funds are deposited) would be limited to a term of only ten days, 

and could be granted only upon a showing of probable cause and a 

determination that the nature of the property was such that it 
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could be concealed or moved before an adversary hearing could be 

held. After the entry of the initial order, the affected parties 

would then be given notice and an opportunity to contest the order 

in the context of an adversary hearing. 

While this improved restraining order provision should 

enhance our ability to preserve forfeitable property pending a 

defendant's conviction and the entry of the order of forfeiture, 

there will continue to be instances where a defendant will be 

successful in concealing, removing, or transferring forfeitable 

property either by acting before the government can obtain a 

protective order, or, where the financial incentive is great, by 

defying a protective order. To address this problem, S. 2320 

would provide for the forfeiture of substitute assets of the 

defendant where property which has been found during trial to be 

subject to criminal forfeiture is no longer available at the time 

of conviction. I note that Senator Biden's bill, S.1126, 

contains a similar substitute assets provision. The purpose of a 

substitute assets provision is straightforward -- it prevents a 

defendant from es'caping the economic impact of 'a forfeiture order 

by disposing of his property prior to conviction. 

No such provision exis,ts in present law, but it is. in our 

view, a necessary component of an effective criminal forfeiture 

statute. Absent a substitute assets prOvision. defendants will 

continue to have a strong incentive to conceal their assets. or 

move them out of the country. so as to defeat the possibility of 

their forfeiture. Therefore. S. 2320's amendments to 18 U.S.C. 

1963 include authori~y for the court to order the defendant to 

forfeit substitute assets up to the value of forfeitable property 
• 

that can no longer be located. has been transferred to or 

deposited with third parties. has been placed beyond the 

jurisdiction of the trial court. has been substantially 

diminished in value by the acts of the.defendant or has been 

commingled with other property that cannot be divided without 

difficulty. 
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Und~r current 18 U.S.C. 1963 the disposition of property 

ordered forfeited is governed by prov~sions of the customs ~aws. 

It has been our experience, however, that the customs laws· of ten 

do not adequately provide for the more complex issues that arise 

\~ith respect to RICO forfeitures, particularly where the for

feited property is an interest in an ongoing business. Therefore, 

S. 2320 would require the development of Department of Justice 

regulations to govern these matters. However. the bill would 

continue to emphasize. as does current law, the responsibility of 

the Attorney General to protect the rights of innocent persons 

and to grant, in appropri .t,te cases, petitions of innocent parties 

fOl remission or mitigation of forfeiture, and to provide for the 

return of forfeited property that was obtained from victims of a 

RICO offense. 

These and S. 2320's other amendments to the RICO forfeiture 

statute would substantially improve our ability to ,achieve the 

c~iminal forfeiture of significant amounts of property used in, 

and obtained as a result of, the racketeering offenses punishabl~ 

under the RICO statute, 

As noted above, the second part of S. 2320 is designed to 

facilitate forfeitures in narcotics cases. The most important 

element of, this p'ortion of the bill is the creation of a new 

criminal forfeiture statute that could be applied in all major 

drug trafficking prosecutions. While drug prosecutions now 

comprise nearly a quarter of all cases on the federa,l criminal 

docket, only an extremely small portion of these cases may be 

prosecuted as violations of the Continuing Criminal Enterprise 

statute, and an even smaller portion are crimes prosecutable as 

RICO violations. As a result, the forfeiture of the vast 

majority of drug related property must ,be sought in the context 

of civil forfeiture proceedings under 21 U.S.C. 881. 

In many r~spects, the civil forfeiture provision of Title 

21 is an extremely useful law enforcement tool, particularly 

since 1978 when Congress amended this statute to provide for 
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the forfeiture of the proceeds of illicit drug transactions. 

The standard of proof for a civil forfeiture is lower than 

that for an order of criminal forfeiture, and because civil 

forfeiture is an in ~ proceeding against the property itself 

and does not depend on the criminal conviction of the person 

owning or using the property, it'may be used when a defendant is 

a fugitive, which is a not un'c"ommon occurrence in narcotics 
cases. 

However, there are also drawbacks to civil forfeiture which 

~ecome apparent when the acts giving ris~ to civil forfeiture are 

also the basis for prosecution of a drug offense. Forfeiture 

under 21 U.S.C. 881 must be pursued as a civil suit entirely 

separate from any' criminal prosecution, h even tough the evidence 
on which the forfeiture action l.·s based' h 1S t e very same evidence 
which will be at issue in the criminal trial. In addition, civil 
forfeiture is an in _rem proceedl.·ng. A h ' s suc • the government. must 

file suit in the district in which the property is located. 

Therefore. if property of a defendant is located in a district 

different from that in which the criminal tr~.al is held, the case 

must be handled by a different U.S. Attorney's Office. 

Furthermore, it 1 not unusua for property relating to a single 

drug case to be located :I.n a number of districts, thus 

necessitating the filing of separate forfeiture suits in each of 

these districts. 

Where the issues relating to civil forfeiture are the same 

as or closely related to those that w1'11 i . . ar se J.n a prosecution 

of a narcotics offense, it is a waste of valuable judicial and 
prosecutive resources to require an entirely separate considera-
tion of forfeiture in each distrl.'ct· hi h h l.n w c t e property of the 

defendant may be located. We also anticipate that the forfeiture 

of significant amounts of d~ug related property will more likely 

be achieved when the judge and jury hearing the ~riminal case 

also consider whether property of th~ defendant i's to be 

forfeited to the United States, and when the, pro.secutor and 
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investigative agents who prepared the criminal case can apply 

their enthusiasm and expertise to an aggressive pursuit of 

forfeiture as well. 

In addition to being cumbersome and clearly inefficient, 

parallel criminal prosecutions and civil forfeiture actions often 

create such problems that we find it necessary to stay the forfe.it

ure proceeding pending resolution of the criminal case. This step 

is necessary because continuing the civil forfeiture action may 

result in the premature disclosure of evidence in the government's 

criminal case, including the identity of confidential informants. 

Th~s, while it is clear that there will continue to be a 

need for civil forfeitures, the United States' ability to seek 

forfeiture of drug profits and other property used in drug 

trafficking cases would be improved if prosecutors had the 

opportunity in all felony drug prosecutions of seeking forfeiture 

of such property of the defendants in the single context of the 

criminal trial. For these reasons, S. 2320 amends the 

Comprehensive Drug Abuse Prevention and Control Act to create a 

new criminal forfeiture statute that could be applied in all 

felony prosecutions under the Act. In additio~ to encompassing 

property now subject to forfeiture under the Continuing Criminal 

Enterprise statute, this provision would permit the criminal 

forfeiture of the p.roceeds of all felony drug violations as well 

as property that is used in the commission of these crimes. 

This new criminal forfeiture st.atute for drug felonies 

would include provisions paralteUng the bill's amendments to the 

RICO forfeiture statute, including a provision for voiding third 

party transfers of forfeitable property, expanded authority .to 

obtain appropriate restraining orders, and a provision for the 

,forfeiture of substitute assets of the defendant. The bill's 

proposed Title 21 criminal ;orfeiture statute also includes two 

.elements that are not incorporated in :tts RICO amendments. The 

first is a permissive presumption, or more corre~tly an 

inference, that property acquired during, or within a reasonable 
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time after, the defendant'. comm1 •• ion of the drug offense may be 

considered by the tT.ier of fact to be property subject to 

forfeiture, if it is also found that,the def~ndant had 

no legitimate sources of income to explain his acquisition of the 

property. Because of the considerable .evidence of the profits 

produced through drug trafficking crimes and the fact that this 

provision is phrased as a permissive presumption or inference, we 

believe that it will clearly withstand constitutional scrutiny 

under the Supreme Court's decision in Ulster County Court v. 

Allen. 11 

The second of the provisions \mique' to the proposed Title 21 

criminal forfeiture statute would be ~ provision for the issuance 

of a warrant of seizure upon a probllble cause showing and a 

finding by the court that a restra~ning order would not suffice 

to preserve the availability of property subject to forfeiture. 

Because the proceeds of drug transactions are often in the form 

of highly liquid or easily movable assets, a protective order may 

not be sufficient to safeguard the property, and it may be 

necessary to remove it from the custody of the defendant pending 

the disposition of the criminal case. 

In addition to creating a new criminal forfeiture statute of 

general applicability in felony drug cases, S. 2320 would also 

make two substantive amendments to 21 U.S.C. 881, the provision 

of current law that: governa the ciVil forfeiture of drug related 

property. First, as mentioned earlier, this provision does not 

authorize the civil forfeiture of real property, although 

real property is often used to a significant degree to facilitate 

the commission of drug trafficking crimes. Such real property . 

includes "stash pads" or warehouses for controlled substances and 

equipment and vehicles use in these. crimes, and also agricultural 

lands on,which illicit drugs are cultivated. Therefore, this 

amendment, like S. 2196 introduced by Senator Humphrey, includes 

11 422 U.S. 140 (1979). I 
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real property used in felony drug offenses among the types of 

property subject to civil forfeiture, with an "innocent owner" 

exception similar to that now included in the provision 

authorizing the forfeiture of drug proceeds. 

The second substantive amendment to 21 U.S.C. 881 is the' 

inclusion of language spelling out the authority to obtain a 

stay of civil forfeiture proceedings pending disposition of a 

criminal case involving the same matters. This stay could be 

obtained once an indictment or information in the criminal 

case has been filed, Currently, our prosecutors have, for the 

most part, been successful in obtaining such stays, but it 

would be preferable if there were direct statutory authority 

(rather than only the courts'inherent authority) to support 

our motions. 

The final part of S. 2320 would establish a two-year trial 

program under which a portion of the proceeds of forfeitures of 

drug-related property would be available for the payment of awards 

to those who provide information or other assistance that lead to 

such forfeitures. Under section 301 of the bill, the Drug 

Enforcement Administration would be authorized to set aside 

twenty-five percent of the amounts realized by the Un.ited States 

in such forfeiture actions to create a fund to' be used solely for 

the purpose of paying these awards. Payment of these awards 

would be discretiona~y, but the total amount of awards for a 

particular case c~uld not exceed the lesser of $50,000 or 

twenty-five percent of the net amount realized by the government. 

We believe that the reward authority established under this trial 

program wou~d, in certain cases, give us important leverage in 

obtaining information that would lead to the forfeiture of 

significant amounts of drug related assets. It also seems 

particularly appropriate that the funding for these awards come 

directly from a portion of forfeiture pr~ceeds. 

Formerly, a somewhat similar reward authority existed in 21 

U.S.C. 881, which incorporated by reference the "moiety" provisions 
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of the customs laws. However, certain a$pects of the moiety provi

sions were so problematic that they could not be utilized as an 

effective rewards system in forfeiture cases, and in 1979 the 

reference to them was removed from section 881. The award program 

set out in section 301 would, in our view. represent a workable and 

effective system. But as a trial program with a detailed audit 

requirement, it will be possible to assess the utility of the 

program and any problems it may present before determining 

whether it should be extended on a permanent basis. 

These, t.hen, are the basic elements of S. 2320. We firmly 

believe that enactment of S. 2320 wHl bring us closer to 

realizing the intended goals of our forfeiture laws: depriving 

racketeers and ,drug traffickers of the profits of crime and the 

economic power through which they continue to victimize our 

society. 

Hr. Chairman", that concludes my prepared statement, and I 

would be pleased to answer any questions which the Committee may 

have. 

Senator DENTON. This hearing stan~s adjourne~. 
[Whereupon, at 11:50 a.m., the meetmg was adjourned.] 
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IT 

To amend section 1963 of title 18, United Sta.tes Code, and~e Comprehensive 
Drug Abuse Prevention and Control Act of 1970 (21 U.S.C. 801 lilt seq.) to 
provide for, the criminaI forfeiture of the proceeds of racketeering ~tivity, to 
provide for the sanction of criminal forfeiture for all felony drug offenses, to 
facilitate forfeitures in drug related and racketeering cases, and for other 
purposes. 

IN THE SENATE OF THE UNITED STATES 

MAHCH 31 (legislative day, FEBRUARY 22), 1982 
Mr. THURMOND (by request) introduced the following bill; which was read twice 

and referred to the Committee oli the Judiciary . 

A BILL 
To amend section 1963 oftit!e 18, United States Oode, and the 

Oomprehensive Drug Abuse 'Prevention and Control Act of 
1970 (21 U.S.O. 801 et seq.) to provide for the crimjnal 
forfeiture of the proceeds of racketeering activity, to provjde 
for the sanction' of crimjnal] forfeiture' for all felony drug 
offenses, to facilitate forfeitures in drug related and racke
teering cases, and for other purposes. 

1 Be it enacted by the Senate and Houae of Rqweeenta-

2 tive8 of theUnitetl States ,of America in Oongres8 as8embled, 

3 That this Act may be cited as the "Oomprehensive Oriminal 

4 Forfeiture Act of 1982u 

(51) 

Preceding page' blank 
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PART A 

SEC. 101. Section 1963 of title 18, United'States Code, 

3 is amended to read as follows: 

4 "§ 1963. Criminal penalties 

5 "(a) Whoever violates' any provision of section 1962 of 

6 this chapter-

7 "(1) shall be fined not more than $25,000 or im-

8 prisoned for not more than twenty years, or both; and 

9 "(2) shall forfeit to the United States any proper- . 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

ty, irrespective of any provision of State law-

S. 2320 IS 

"(A) constituting, or derived from, any inter

est in or contribution to an enterprise he has ac

quired, maintained, established, operated, con

trolled, conducted, or participated in the conduct 

of, in violation of section 1962 of this chapter; 

"(B) constituting a means by which he has 

exerted influence or control over any enterprise 

he has acquired, maiiltained, established, operat

ed, controlled, conducted, or participated in the 

acquisition, maintenance, establishment, operation, 

conduct or control of, in violation of section 1962 

of this chapter; and 

"(0) constituting, or derived from, any pro

ceeds which he obtained, directly or indirectly, 

., 

, , 

1 

2 

. : 
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3 

from racketeering activity or unlawful debt collec

tion in violation of section 1962 of this chapter. 

3 The court, in imposing sentence on such person, shall order, 

4 in addtion to any other sentence imposed pursu&nt to this 

5 section, that he forfeit to the United States all property de-

6 scribed in paragraph (2). 

7 H(b) Property subject to criminal forfeiture under this 

8 section includes-

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 c 

"(1) real property, including things growing on, 

affixed to, and found in land; and 

, "(2) tangible and inta~gible personal property, in

cluding rights, privileges, interests, claims, and securi

ties including, but not limited to-

S. 2320 IS 

"(A) any position, office, appointment, 

tenure, commission, or employment contract of 

any kind which the incumbent acquired or main

tained in violation of section 1962 of this chapter, 

through which the incumbent conducted, or par

ticipated in or facilitated the conduct of, the af

fairs of an enterprise in violation of section 1962 

of this chapter, or which afforded the incumbent a 

source of influence or control over the affairs of 

an enterprise which was exercised in violation of 

section 1962 of this chapter; 
., 
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4 

"(B) any compensation, right or benefit de-

rived from a position, office, appointment, tenure, 

commission, or employment contract described in 

subparagraph (A) which the incumbent obtained, 

directly or indirectly, through a pattern of racke-. 

teering activity or unlawful debt collection in vio

lation of section 1962 of this chapter, or which 

accrued to the incumbent during the period that 

he controlled, influenced, conducted, or participat

ed in or facilitated the conduct of, the affairs of 

the enterprise in violation of section 1962 of this 

chapter; and 

"(0) ·any amount payable or paid under any 

contract for goods or services which was awarded 

or performed through a pattern of racketeering 

16 activity or unlawful debt collection. 

17 "(c) All right, title, and interest in property described in 

18 subsection (a)(2) vests in the United States upon the commis-

19 sion of the act giving rise to·forfeiture under this section. Any 

20 such property that is held in the name of, or possessed by, a 

21 person other than the defendant may be the subject of a spe-

22 cial verdict of forfeiture and thereafter shall be ordered for-

23 feited to the United States: Provided, Th~t the Attorney 

24 General shall not direct disposition of any such property if 

S. 2320 IS 

-- ~-"-----

... 

.. 

.. 

.. 

f 
! 
} 

I 
! 

I. 
I, 

1/ ,. 
j: 
I' 
J; 

~ 
I: 

I 
1\ 

~ 
I ~ 
iI 

1; 

t 
( 

I; 
I' 

r 
[i 
I' Ii 
j; 

I 
i 
f 
1 
l' 
i: 
I! 

Ji 
J 
t i 
I J ,. ,. 
1 
! , 
ii 
1 : 
J' , 

i~ 
~ , 

" 

; 
\ 

,. 

61 

5 

1 the person establishes to the Attorney General by evidence 

2 contained in a petition pursuant· to subsection (h) that-

3 "(1) he was'a bona fide 'purchaser of the property 

4 for value; and 

5 "(2) he was reasonably without causa to believe 

6 that the property was of the type described in subsec-

7 tion (a)(2). 

8 "(d) H any of the property described in subsection 
9 (a)(2)-

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

"(1) cannot be located, 

"(2) has been transferred to, sold to, or deposited 

with, a third party, 

"(3) has been placed beyond the jurisdiction of the 

court, 

"(4) has been substantially diminished in value by 

any act or omission of the defendant, or 

'.'(5) has been cOmmingled with other property 

which cannot be divided without difficulty, 

19 the court shall order the forfeiture of any other property of 

20 the defendant up to the value Qf any property described in 

21 paragraphs (1) through (5). 

22 "(e)(1) Upon application of the United States, the court 

23 may, after a hearing with respect to which any adverse par-

24 ties have been given reasonable notice and oPPortunity,to 

25 participate, enter a restraining order or injunction, require 

S. 2320 IS 
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1 the execution of a satisfactory performance bond, or take any 

2 other action to preserve the availability of property described 

3 in subsection (a)(2) for forfeiture under this section-

4 "(A) upon the filing of an indictment or informa-

5 tion charging a violation of section 1962 of this chap-

6 ter and alleging that the property with respect to 

7 which the order is sought would, in the event of con-

8 viction, be subject to forfeiture under this section; or 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

"(B) prior to the filing of such an indictment or 

information, if the court determines-

8.2320 IS 

"(i) that there is probable cause to believe 

that the property with respect to which the order 

is sought would, in the event of conviction, be 

su~ject to forfeiture under this section and that 

the property is in the possession or control of the 

party against whom the order is to be entered, 

and 

"(ii) that the party against whom the order is 
.-: .•. --'\ '.-:1-

to . be entered nas . failed to demonstrate that the 

entry of the requested order would result in sub

stantial and irreparable harm or injury to him that 

outweighs the need to preserve the availability of 

the property through the entry of the requested 

order: 

!I 
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1 Provided, however, That an order entered pursuant to sub-

2 paragrap~ (B) shall be effective for not more than ninety 

3 days, unless extended by the court for good cause shown or 

4 unless an indictment or information described in subpara-

5 graph (A) has been filed. 

6 "(2) Upon application of the United States, a temporary 

7 restraining order to preserve the availability of property de-

8 scribed in subsection (a)(2) for forfeiture under this section 

9 may be granted without notice to the adverse party or his 

10 attorney if-

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

"(A) an indictment or information described in 

paragraph (1)(A) has been filed or if the court deter

mines that there is probable cause to believe that the 

property with respect to which the order is sought 

would, in the event of conviction, be subject to forfeit

ure under this section and that the property is in the 

possession or control of the party against whom -the 

order is to be entered; and 

"(B) the court determines that the nature of the 

property is such that it can be concealed, disposed of, 

or placed beyond the jurisdiction of the court before the 

adverse party may be heard in opposition. 

23 A temporary order granted without notice to the adverse 

24 party shall expire within such time, not to exceed ten days, 

25 as th~ court fixes: unless extended for good cause shown or 

S. 2320 IS 
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1 unless the party against whom it is entered consents to an 

2 extension for a longer period. H a temporary restraining 

3 order is granted without notice to the adverse party, a hear-

4 ing concerning the entry of an order under paragraph (1) 

5 shall be held at the earliest possible time and prior to the 

6 expiration of the temporary order. 

7 "(f) Upon conviction of a person und~r this section, the 

8 court shall enter a judgment of forfeiture of the property to 

9 the United States and shall also authorize the Attorney Gen-

10 eraI to seize all property ordered forfeited upon such terms 

11 and conditions as the court shall deem proper . No property 

12 forfeited pursuant to this section may be ordered applied to 

13 offset any claims against, or obligations or expenses of, the 

14 defendant. Following the entry of an order declaring the 

15 property forfeited, the court may, upon application of the 

16 United States, enter such appropriate restraining orders or 

17 injunctions, require the execution of satisfactory performance 

18 bonds, appoint receivers, conservators, appraisers, account-

19 ants, or trustees, or take any other action to protect the in-

20 terest of the United States in the property ordered forfeited. 

21 Any income accruing to or derived from an enterprise, or an 

22 interest in an enterprise, ordered forfeited under this section 

23 may be used to offset ordinary and necessa~ expenses to the 

24 enterprise which are required by law, or which are necessary 

25 to protect the interests of the United States or third parties. 

S. 2320 IS 
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1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

"(g) FollOwing the seizure of property ordered forfeited 

under this section, the Attorney General shall direct the dis

position of the property by sale or any other commercially 

feasible means, making due provision for the rights of any 

innocent perSOIlS, Any property right or interest not exercis

able by, or transferable for value to, the United States shall 

expire and shall nDt, revert to the defendant, nor shall the 

defendant or any person acting in concert with him or on his 

behalf be eligible to purchase forfeited property at any sale 

held by the United States. Upon application of a person, 

other than the defendant 01" a person acting in concert with 

him or on his behalf, the court may restrain or stay the sale 

or disposition of the property pending the conclusion of any 

appeal of the criminal case giving rise to the forfeiture, if the 

applicant demonstrates that proceeding with the sale or dis

position of the property will result in irreparable injury, harm 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

or loss to him. The proceeds of any sale or other disposition 

of property forfeited under this section and any moneys for

feited shall be used to pay all proper expenses for the forfeit-

ure and the sale, including expenses of seizure, maintenance 

and custody of the property pending is disposition, advertis-

ing and court costs. The Attorney General shall forward to 

the Treasurer of the United States for deposit in the general 

fund of the United States Treasury any amounts of such pro-
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1 ceeds or moneys remaining after the payment of such ex-

2 penses. 

3 u(h) With respect to property ordered forfeited under 

4 this section, the Attorney General is authorized to-

5 "(1) gra~t petitions for mitigation, or remission of 

6 forfeiture, restore forfeited property to victims of a vio-

7 lation of this chapter, or take any other action to pro-

8 tp' ,t the rights of innocent persons which is in the in-

9 terest of justice and which is not inconsistent with the 

10 provisions of this chapter; 

11 "(2) compromise claims arising under this chapter; 

12 "(3) award compensation to persons providing in-

13 formation resulting in a forfeiture under this section; 

14 "(4) direct the disposition by the United States of 

15 all property ordered forfeited under this section by 

16 public sale or any other commercially feasible means, 

17 making due provision for the rights of 4mocent per-

18 sons; and 

19 "(5) take appropriate measures necessa.ry; to safe-

20 guard and maintain property ordered forfeited under 

21 this section pending its disposition. 

22 "(i) The Attorney General shall within one hundred and 

23 eighty days of the enactment of this Act promulgate regula-

24 tions with respect to-
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11 

"(1) making reasonable efforts to provide notice to 

persons who may have an interest in property ordered 

forfeited under this section' , 

"(2) granting petitions for remission or mitigation 

of forfeiture; 

"(3) the restitution of property to victims of an of

fense petitioning for remission or mitigation of forfeit

ure under this chapter; 

"(4) the disposition by the United States of forfeit- . 

ed property by public sale or other commercially feasi

ble means; 

"(5) the . mamtenance and safekeeping of any 

property forfeited under this section pending its disposi

tion; and 

"(6) the compromise of claims arising under this 

chapter. 

17 Pending the promulgation of such regulations, all provisions 

18 of law relating to the disposition of property, or the proceeds 

19 from the sale thereof, or the remission or mitigation of forfeit-

20 ures for violation of the customs laws, and the compromise of 

21 claims and the award of compensation to informers in respect 

22 of such forfeitures shall apply to forfeitures incurred, or al-

23 leged to have been incurred, under the provisions of this sec-

24 tion, insofar as applicable and not inconsistent with the provi-

25 sions hereof. Such duties as are imll'osed upon the collector of 

S. 2320 IS 



---~"-----~ 

68 

12 

1 customs or any other" person with respect to the disposition of 

2 property under the customs law shall be performed under this 

3 chapter by the Attorney General. 

4 "G) Except as provided in this section, no party claiming 

5 an interest in prcperty subject to forfeiture under this section 

6 may-

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

"(1) intervene in a trial or appeal of a criminal 

case involving the forfeiture of such property under this 

section; or 

"(2) commence an action at law or equity against 

the United States concerning the validity of his alleG\.:~1. 

interest in the property, prior to or during the trial or 

appeal of the criminal case, or during the period in 

which any petition for remission or mitigation of for

feiture is pending before the Attorney General. 

"(k) The district courts of the United States shall have 

1 7 jurisdiction to enter orders as provided in this section without 

18 regard to the location of any property which may be subject 

19 to forfeiture under this section or which has been ordered 

20 forfeited under this section. 

21 "0) In order to facilitate the identification or location of 

22 property declared forfeited and to" facilitate the disposition of 

23 petitions for remission or mitigation of forfeiture,after the 

24 entry of an order declaring property forfeited to the United 

25 States the court may, upon application of the United States, 

S. 2320 IS 
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1 order that. the testimony of any witness relating to the prop-

2 erty forfeited be taken by deposition and that any designated 

3 book, paper, document, record, recording, or other material 

4 not privileged be produced at the same time and place, in the 

5 same manner as provided for the taking of depositions under 

6 rule 15 of the Federal Rules of Criminal Procedure.". 

7 PART B 

8 SEC. 201. Part D of title II of the Comprehensive Drug 

9 Abuse Prevention and Control Act of 1970 is amended by 

10 adding at the end thereof the following new section: 

11 CRIMINAL FORFEITURES 

12 "Property Subject to Criminal Forfeiture 

13 HSEC. 413. (a) Any person convicted of a" violation of 

14 this title or title ill punishable by imprisonment for more 

15 than one year shall forfeit to the United States, llTespective 

16 of any provision of State law-

17 "(1) any property constituting, or derived from, 

18 any proceeds he obtained, directly or indirectly as the 

19 result of such violation; 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

"(2) any of this property used, or intended to be 

used, in any manner or part, to commit, or to facilitate 

the commission of, such violation; and 

"(3) in the case of a person convicted of engaging 

in a continuing criminal enterprise in violation of _ sec

tion 408 of this title (21 U.S.C. 848), he shall forfeit, 

S. 2320 IS 
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in addition to any property described in paragraphs (1) 

or (2), any of his interest in, claims against, and prop

erty or contractual rights affording a source of control 

over, the continuing criminal enterprise. 

5 The court, in imposing sentence on such person, shall order, 

6 in addition to any other sentence imposed pursuant to this 

7 title or title III, that he forfeit to the United States all prop-

8 erty described in this subsection. 

9 "Meaning of Term 'Property' 

10 "(b) Property subject to criminal forfeiture under this 

11 section includes-

12"(1.) real property, including things growing on, 

13 affixed to, and found in land; and 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

"(2) tangible and intagible personal property, in

cluding rights, privileges, interests, claims and securi

ties. 

"Third Party ITransfers 

"(c) All right, title, and interest in property described in 

19 subsection (a) vests in the United States upon the commission 

20 of the act giving rise to forfeiture under this section. Any 

21 such property that is held in the name of, or possessed by, a 

22 person other than the defendant may be the subject of a spe-

23 cial verdict of forfeiture and thereafter shall be ordered for-

24 feited to the United States: Provided, That the Attorney 

25 General shall not direct disposition of any such property if 

S. 2320 IS 
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1 the person establishes to the Attorney General by evidence 

2 contained in a petition for remission or mitigation of fo:rfeiture 

3 that-

4 "(1) he was a bona fide purchaser of the property 

5 for value; and 

6 "(2) he was reasonably without cause to believe 

7 that the property was of the type described in subsec-

8 tion (a). 

9 "Substitute Assets 

10 "(d) If any of the property described in subsection (a)-

11 "(1) cannot be located, 

12 "(2) has been transferred to, sold to, or deposited 

13 with a third party, 

14 

15 

16 

17. 

18 

"(3) has been placed beyond the jurisdiction of the 

court, 

"(4) has been substantially diminished in value by 

any act or omission of the defendant, or 

"(5) has been commingled with other property 

19 which cannot be divided without difficulty, 

20 the court shall order the forfeiture of any other property of 

21 the defendant up to the value of any property described in 

22 paragraphs (1) through (5). 

S. 2320 IS 



\ t • 

, 72 

16 

1 "Presumption of Forfeitability 

2 "(e) Any property of the defendant may be presumed to 

3 be property subject to forfeiture under subsection (a) if the 

4 trier of fact finds that-

5 "(1) the defendant acquired the property during, 

6 or within a reasonable time after, the period during 

7 which he committed the violation for which he was 

8 convicted; and 

9 "(2) the defendant's apparent sources of legal 

10 income during sucbtperiod were substantially insuffi-

11 cient to account for his acquisition of the property. 

12 "Protective Orders 

13 "(£)(1) Upon application of the Uluted States, the court 

14 may, after a hearing with respect to which any adverse par-

15 ties have been given reasonable notice and opportunity to 

16 participate, enter a restraining order or injunction, require 

17 the execution of a satisfactory performance bond, or take any 

18 other action to preserve the availability of property described 

19 in subsection (a) for forfeiture under this section-

20 "(A) upon the filing of an indictment or informa-

21 tion charging a violation of this title or title ill for 

22 

23 

24 

which criminal forfeiture may be ordered under this 

section and alleging that the property with respect to 

which the order is sought would, in the event of con-

25 viction, be subject to forfeiture under this section; or 

S. 2320 IS 

~-------- -~- ------------~ 

. , 
! 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

73 

17 

"(B) prior to the filing' of such an indictment or 

information, if the court determines-

"(i) that there is probable cause to believe 

that the property with respect to which the order 

is sought would, in the event of conviction, be 

subject to forfeiture under this section and that 

the property is in the possession or control of the 

party against whom the order is to be entered , 
and 

"(ii) that the party against whom the order is 

to be entered has failed to demonstrate that the 

en,try of the requested order would result in sub

stantial and irreparable harm or injury to him that 

outweighs the need to preserve the availability of 

the property through the entry of the requested 

order: 

11 Provided, however, That an order entered pursuant to sub-

18 paragraph (B) shall be effective for not more than ninety 

19 days, unless extended by the court for good cause shown or 

20 unless an indictment or information described in subpara-

21 graph (A) has been filed. 

22 "(2) Upon application of the United States, a temporary 

23 restraining order to preserve the availability of property de-

24 scribed in subsection (a) for forfeiture under this section may 

S. 2320 IS 
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1 be granted without notice to the adverse party or his attorney 

2 if-

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

H(A) an indictment or information described in 

paragraph (1)(A) has been filed or if the court deter

mines that there is probable cause to believe that the 

property with respect to which the order is sought 

would, in the event of conviction, be subject to forfeit

ure under this section and that the property is in the 

possession or control of the purty against whom the 

order is to be entered; and 

"(B) the court determines that the nature of the 

property is such that it can be concealed, disposed of, 

or placed beyond the jurisdiction of the court before the 

14 adverse party may be heard in opposition. 

15 A temporary order granted without notice to the adverse 

16 party shall expire within such time, notto exceed ten days, 

17 as the court fixes, unless extended for good cause shown 01 

18 unless the party against whom it is entered consents to an 

19 extension for a longer period. If a temporary restraining 

20 order is granted without notice to the adverse party, a hear-

21 ing concerning the entry of an order under paragraph (1) 

22 shall be held at the earliest possible time and prior to the 

23 expiration of the temporary order. 
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"Warrant of Seizure 

"(g) The G overnment may request the Issuance of a 

warrant authorizing the seizure of property subject to forfeit

ure under this section in the same manner as provided for a 

~earch walTant. If the court determines that there is probable· 

cause to believe that the property to be seized would, in the 

event of conviction, be subject to forfeiture and that an order 

under subsection (f) may not be sufficient to assure the avail

ability of the property for forfeiture, the court shall issue a 

warrant authorizing the seizure of such property. 

"Execution 

"(h) Upon entry of an order of forfeiture under this sec

tion, the court shall authorize the Attorney General to seize 

all property ordered forfeited upon such terms and conditions 

as the court shall deem proper. No property forfeited pursu

ant to this section may be ordered applied to offset any 

claims against, or obligations or expenses of, the defendant. 

Following entry of an order declaring the property forfeited, 

the court may, upon application of the United States, enter 

such appropriate restraining orders or injunctions, require the 

execution of satisfactory performance bonds, appoint receiv

ers, conservators, appraisers, accountants, or trustees, or 

take any other action to protect the interest of the United 

States in the property ordered forfeited. Any income accruing 

to or derived from property ordered forfeited under this sec-

S. 2320 IS 
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1 tion may be used to offset ordinary and necessary expenses to 

2 the property which are required by law, or which are neces-

3 sary to protect the interests of the United States or third 

4 parties. 

5 "Disposition of Property .. 
6 H(i} Following the seizure of property ordered forfeited 

7 under this section, the Attorney General shall direct the dis-

8 position of the property by sale or any other commercially 

9 feasible means, making due prm;sion for the rights of any 

10 innocent persons. Any property right or interest not exercis-

11 able by, or transferable for value to, the United States shall 

12 expire and shaH not revert to the defendant, nor shall the 

13 defendant or any person acting in concert with him or on his 

14 behalf be eligible to purchase forfeited property at any sale 

15 held by the United States. Upon application of a person, 

16 other than the defendant or a person acting in concert with 

17 him or on his behalf, the court may restrain or stay the sale 

18 or disposition of the property pending the conclusion of any 

19 appeal of the criminal case giving rise to the forfeiture, 1£ the 

20 applicant demonstrates that proceeding with the sale or dis-

21 position of the property will result in irreparable injury, 

22 harm, or loss to him. 

23 "Authority of the Attorney General 

24 "fj} With respect to property ordered forfeited under this 

25 section, the Attorney General is authorized to-

\., 
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"(I) grant petitions for mitigation or remission of 

forfeiture, restore forfeited property to victims of a vio

lation of this chapter, or take any other action to pro

tect the rights of innocent persons which is in the in

terest of justice and which is not inconsistent with the 

provisions of this chapter; 

"(2) compromise claims arising under this chapter; 

"(3) award compensation to persons providing in

formation resulting in a forfeiture under this section; 

"(4) direct the disposition by the United States, in 

accordance with the provisions of section 511(e} of this 

title (21 U.S.C. 881(e», of all property ordered forfeit

ed under this section by public sale or any other com

mercially feasible means, making due provision for the 

rights of innocent persons; and 

"(5) take appropriate measures necessary to safe

guard and maintain property ordered forfeited under 

this section pending its disposition. 

"Applicability of Civil Forfeiture Provisions 

H(k) Except to the extent that they are inconsistent with 

21 the provisions of this section, the provisions of section 511(d) 

22 of this title (21 U.S.C. 881(d» shall apply to a criminal for-

23 feiture under this section . 

, 
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1 "Bar on Intervention; Exhaustion of Administrative 1 States the court may, upon application ot the United States, 

2 Remedies 2 order .that the testimony of any witness relating to the prop-

3 HQ) Except as provided in this section, no party claim- 3 erty forfeited be taken by deposition and that any designated 

4 ing an interest in property subject to forfeiture under this 4 book, paper, document, record, recording, or other material 

5 section may- " 
... 5 not privileged be produced at the same time and place, in the 

j 

6 "(1) intervene in a trial or appeal of a criminal ! 6 same manner as provided for the taking of depositions under 1 

case involving the forfeiture of such property under this ~ 7 rule 15 of the Fechm1.iltules of Criminal Procedure.". 7 j 

~ 
8 section; or ~ 8 SEC. 202. Section 304 of the Comprehensive Drug 

I 9 "(2) Gommence an action at law or equity against 9 Abuse Prevention and Control Act of 1970 (21 U.S.C. 824) 

the United States concerning the validity of his alleged 
q 

10 is amended by-,adding at the end of subsection (0 the follow-10 Ii 

i 
11 interest in the property, prior to or dUring the trial or 11 ing sentence: "All right, title, and interest in such controlled ( 

12 appeal of the criminal case, or during the period in 12 substances shall vest in the United States upon a revocation 

13 which any petition for remission. or mitigation of for- 13 order becoming final.". 

14 feiture is pending before the Attorney GeneraL 14 SEC. 203. Section 408 of the Comprehensive Drug 

15 "Jurisdiction to Enter Orders 15 Abuse Prevention and Oontrol Act of 1970 (21 U.S.C. 848) 

16 "(m) The district courts of the United States shall have 16 is amended-

17 jurisdiction to enter orders as provided in this section without 17 (a) in subsection (a)-
:0 
I , 

regard to the location of any property which may be subject 
1 

18 (1) by .~triking out "(1)"; 18 

19 to forfeiture under this section or which has been ordered 19 (2) by striking our "paragraph (2)" each time 

20 forfeited under this section. 20 it appears, and inserting in lieu thereof "section 

21 "Depositions ' 21 413 of this title"; and 

22 "(n) In order to C:wilitate the identification and location 22 (3) by striking out paragraph (2); and 

23 of property declared forfeited and to facilitate the disposition .. 23 (b) by striking out subsection (d). 

24 of petitions for remission or mitigation of forfeiture, after the 

25 entry of an order declaring property forfeited to the United 

S. 2320 IS S. 2320 IS 
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1 SEC. 204. Section 511 of the Comprehensive Drug 

2 Abuse Prevention and Control Act of 1970 (21 U.S.C. 881) 

3 is amended-

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

(a) in subsection (a) by inserting at the end thereof 

the following new subsection: 

"(7) All real property, including any appurte

nances to or improvements on such property, which is 

used, or intended to be used, in any manner or part, to 

commit, or to facilitate the commission of, a violation 

of this title punishable by more than one year's impris

onment, except that no property shall be forfeited 

under this paragraph, to the extent of an interest of an 

owner, by reason of any act or omission&Atablished by 

that owner to have been committed or omitted without 

the knowledge or consent of that owner."; 

(b) iR subsection (b)-

s. 2320 IS 

(1) by inserting "civil or criminal" after 

"Any property subject to"; and 

(2) by striking out in paragraph (4) "has 

been used or is intended to be used in violation 

of" and inserting in lieu thereof "is subject to civil 

or criminal forfeiture under"; 

(c) in subsection (c)--

---- -~--

81 

25 

(1) by inserting in the second sentence "any 

of" after "Whenever property is seized under"; 

and 

(2) by inserting in paragraph (3) ", if practi-

cable " after "remove it"· , , 

(d) in subsection (d) by inserting "any of" after 

"alleged to have been incurred, under"; 

(e) in subsection (e)-

(1) by inserting "civilly or criminally" in the 

first sentence after "Whenever property is"; and 

(2) by striking out in paragraph .(3) "remove 

it for disposition" and inserting in lieu thereof 

"and dispose of it"; and 

(f) by insetting at the end thereof the following 

new subsections: 

"(h) All right, title, and interest in property described in 

subsection (a) shall vest in the United States upon commis

sion of the act giving rise to forfeiture under this section. 

"(i) Pending, or upon, the filing of an indictment or in

formation charging a violation of this title or title ill for 

which criminal forfeiture may be ordered under section 413 

of this title, and alleging that property would, in the event of 

conviction, be subject to criminal forfeiture, ~ny civil forfeit

ure proceeding concerning such property commenced under 

S. 2320 IS 
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1 this section shall, for good cause shown, be stayed pending 

2 disposition of the criminal case.". 

3 SEC. 205. Part A of title ill of the Comprehensive 

4 Drug Abuse Prevention and Control Act of 1970 is amended 

5 by adding at the end thereof the following new section: 

6 

7 

" CRIMINAL FORFEITURES 

"SEC. 1017. Section 413 of title II, relating to criminal 

8 forfeitures, shall apply in every respect to a violation of this 

9 title punishable by imprisonment for more than one year.". 

10 SEC. 206. The table of contents of the Comprehensive 

11 Drug Abuse Prevention and Control Act of 1970 is amend-

12 ed-

13 (a) by adding immediately after 

"Sec. 412. Applicability oi treatie~ and vther international agreements." 

14 the following new item: 

"Sec. 413. Criminal forfeitures."; and 

15 (b) by adding immediately afte:r 

"Sec. 1016. Authority of Secretary of the Treasury." 

16 the following new item: 

"Sec. 1017. Criminal forfeitures.". 

17 PARTC 

18 SEC. 301. (a) Without regard to the provisions of sec-

19 tion 3617 of the Revised Statutes (31 U.S.C. 484), the Drug 

20 Enforcement Ad.rcinistration is authorized to set aside 25 per 

21 centum of the net amount of money realized from the forfeit-

22 f . d ure 0 assets seIze by it under any provision of the Compre-
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hensive Drug Abuse Prevention and Control Act of 1970 (21 

U.S.C. 801 et seq.) to be available for obligation and expend

iture only for the purpose of paying awards of compensation 

with respect to such forfeitures as described in subsection (b). 

The amounts credited under this section shall be made avail

able during the fiscal year in which moneys a.re realized, 

except for those proceeds realized from seizures . occurring 

prior to September 30, 1984 which may remain available for 

the purpose of making awards related to forfeitures arising 

from such seizures. The remaining 75 per centum of the net 

amount of money realized from such forfeitures shall be paid 

to the miscellaneous receipts of the Treasury and any unobli

gated balances remaining at the end of each fiscal year of the 

25 per centum set aside shall be paid into the miscellaneous 

15 receipts of the 'Trer.,sury. 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

(b) From the ai/mounts set aside under subsection (a), the 

Drug Enforcement Administration is authorized to pay, total

ly within its discretion, awards to any entity not an agency or 

instrumentality of the United States, or to any person not an 

officer or employee of the United States or of any State or 

local government, that provides infonnation or assistance 

which leads to a forfeiture referred to in subsection (a). Such 

awards can be made in any amount up to 25 per centum of 

the net amount realized from the forfeiture, or $50,000, 

S. 2320 IS 
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1 whichever is lesser, in any case, except that no award shall 

2 be made based on the value of the contraband. 

3 (c) The authority provided by this section shall expire on 

4. September 30, 1984: And prO'tnded further, That the Attor-

5 ney General shall conduct detailed financial audits, seIll1an-

6 nually, of the expenditure of funds from this account. 
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RESPONSES OF THE DRUG ENFORCEMENT AGENCY 

TO QUESTIONS OF SENATOR DENTON 

Question #1 

It is my understanding that since the hearing, DBA has 
reviewed and reassessed any information it may have 
bearing on Cuban and other government involvement in 
drug trafficking. 

Does the DEA have information indicating involvement of 
the Cuban .g.overnment in drug trafficking? If so, 
please give the Subcommittee the benefit of such information. 

Does the DEA have information indicating the involvement 
of governments other than that of Cuban in illicit drug 
trafficking? 

ANSWER 

A classified answer was provided the subcommittee. 

Question #2 

Does the DEA have any indications of involvement in 
illicit drug trafficking by subversive or terrorist 
groups, in the United States of elsewhere? Please 
provide as much information as possible for the public 
record. 

ANS\'lER 

A classified answer was provided the subcommittee. 

~estion #3 

~an y~u estim~te the total U.S. currency' outflow resulting 
fr~m 1nternat1~nal.dr~g ~rafficking and to what extent 
th1s currency 1S f1nd1ng its way to Cuba? Please 
provide any information you have on this subject. 

ANSWER 

A classified answer was provided the subcommittee. 

Question #4 

What justifications are there for allowing the manufacture or distribution 
of Quaaludes when there is no absolute indication for their Use and when 

. good .substitute drugs are available (such as flurazepam for methaqualone)? 

ANSWER 

The determination as to whether any drug substance has an indication for 
us~ in medical treatment is made by the Food and Drug Administration. 

95-265 0 - 82 - 6 '. I, 
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Once an indication has been approved, as in the case of Quaalude, the 
Drug Enforcement Administration is required under the Controlled Substances 
Act to allow the manufacture and distribution of the product. 

Whether or not flurazepam is an adequate substitute for methaqualone in 
all cases is a matter of medical 'judgment, which cannot be made at DBA. 
So long as both substances have been approved for use by the Food and 
Drug Administration, the physician has the discretion to prescribe the 
specific product he believes is most useful for his patient. 

The Controlled Substances Act provides specific mechanisms to limit the 
availability of Schedule II substances, such as methaqualone, to tha~ . 
amount necessary to meet legitimate needs. The Drug Enforcement Adm1n1s
tration is attempting to use these mechanisms to the fullest extent 
possible to limit the diversion of legitimately manufactured Quaalude 
into illicit channels. 

Question #5 

At last year's hearing, and during the course of l~st.yea:, th: f~llowing 
list of major problems impeding the DBA in accomp11sh1ng 1tS m1SS10n was 
furnished: 

a) 

b) 

c) 

d) 

e) 

f) 

Restrictions on U.S. funding of marihuana 
eradication prog£ams using paraquat. 

Present bail law and practice. 

Tax Reform Act of 1976. 

The Freedom of Information Act. 

The Posse Comitatus Act. 

Present procedure on forfeited assets. 

Please tell the Subcommittee which of these.problems.h~ve be~n allevia~ed, 
and in what way they have been alleviated, 1.e., admin1strat1vely, 1~g1S-. 
latively, etc. In other words, what is the present status of these 1mped1ments 
and the efforts to resolve them? 

ANSWER 

The current status of the six legislative initiatives referred to is as follows: 

a) Marihuana Eradication: On December 29, 1~8l, 
the International Security and Development Ass1stance 
Act of 1981 was enacted (Public Law 97-113) which 
amends the Foreign Assistance Act of 1961. Section 
502 of this law repealed the prohibition of U.S. 
funded herbicide spraying programs in foreign 
countries. 

b) Bail Reform: The Department of Justice endorses 
S. 1554 which was reported out of the Senate Judiciary 
Committee on March 4, 1982 (S. Rep. No. 97-317). 

c) Tax Reform Act: The Administration proposal to 
amend tho tax disclosure restrictions enacted in 1976 
to facilitate Federal law enforcement access to tax 
information was introduced as S. 1891. More recently, 
a "consensus" bill has been developed in cooperation 
with Senate Finance Committee staff and was introduced 
on May 25, 1982 as S. 2565 (a companion measure had 
been introduced on May 25, 1982 as H.R. 6475). 
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d) Freedom of Information Act: The Department of Justice 
proposal to amend the Freedom of Information Act and remove 
the adverse effects it has on Federal law enforcement was 
introduced as S. 1751. As a result of hearings held by the 
Senate Subcommittee on the Constitution, another measure. 
S. 1730, was revised to reflect provisions from a variety 
of pending measures including many of those proposed by the 
Department in S. 1751. This,bill was ordered reported by 
the Judiciary Committee on May 20, 1982. 

e) Posse Comitatus: On December I, 1981, the Department 
of Defense Authorization Act was signed into Law (P.L. 97-86) 
which included a provision to revise the posse comitatus 
statute and authorize certain military cooperation with 
civilian law enforcement activities. Department of Defense 
policy and procedures i()r the provision of assistance in 
the form of equipment. base facilities, research facilities 
and personnel were pr~®ulgated April 7, 1982. 

f) Asset Forfeiture: The Department of Justice proposal 
to facilitate criminal forfeiture in racketeering and 
narcotics cases has been introduced on March 31, 1982 as 
S. 2320 (a companion measure was introduced as H.R. 6051). 
This measure provides for comprehensive reforms in criminal 
and civil forfeiture provisions and creates a provision 
in Title 21 to allow criminal forfeiture in all felony 
drug offense~'). 

Question #6 

Please describe the present system of rewards used by DBA. From what 
funds does the money to pay these rewards come? Is there a limit to the 
amount that can be paid as a reward? 

It is my understanding that the authorization bill for FY83 will contain 
a moiety provision, but that the amount of the moiety will be limited to 
$50,000. 

In light of the huge amounts of money to be earned in drug trafficking, 
is the $50,000 limit on moiety realJstic? Please give the Subcommittee 
yo~r views. 

ANSWER 

DEA presently pays informants for information and/or active participation 
in the development of enforcement cases. Informants may be paid either 
in a lump sum or in staggered payments. Funds for these purposes come 
from appropriated funds which have been administratively segregated by 
DEA for such use. There is no limit to the amount that can be paid in 
any particular case, but purchase of information funds must be cautiously 
utilized so that a sufficient amount is always available for unanticipated 
contingencies. 

The DEA FY83 authorization bill wi~l include a prov1s10n allowing DEA to 
make discretionary payments to informants from the proceeds of forfeited 
assets. This is not "moiety" as it is strictly defined in that DEA will 
decide in which cases to make such payments. The traditional concept of 
moiety, as employed by the Customs Service, allows no such discretion, 
the informants in these cases having a statutory right to payment. The 
DEA authorization bill will limit the amount of payment to an informant 
from the proceeds of forfeited assets to $50,000. 

The authorization to pay informants from the proceeds of forfeited 
assets is very important to DBA because it would free appropriated funds 
for other enforcement purposes. The $50,000 limit is a first step in 
the use of proc.eeds from forfeited assets. As our experience develops 
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under the FY-83 authorization, it is possible that we w,i.l1 find a. very 
real need to ask for authority to increase the limit. 

Question #7 

Although DEA is the nation's lead drug enforcement agency, Customs and 
the Coast Guard hav~ significant roles in drug interdiction. In addition, 
the Attorney General has directed the FBI to become more involved in 
drug investigations. 

Recent Federal District Court decisions naVe raised the issue of whether 
FBI agents and Customs patrol officers have the statutory authority to 
investigate and prosecute domestic drug violations. This is an issue 
due to the substantial transfer rof drug enforcement authority to DEA 
resulting from Reorganization Plan No. 2 of 1973. 

What is the position of DEA regarding the increasing involvement of the 
FBI, Customs and Coast Guard in drug enforcement? 

Are you concerned that these developments will diminish the independence 
and integrity of DEA as the lead agency for drug enforcement? If so, 
what problems have been encountered? If not, would DEA support legisla
tion to clarify the authorities of other Federal agencies to conduct 
drug-related investigations? 

ANSWER 

DEA has always worked closely with the Coast Guard, Customs, the FBI, other 
Federal a,nd state and local agencies. It has been our position that 
only through concerted, cooperative efforts can any meaningful progress 
be made against ever-innovative drug traffickers. Once drug trafficking 
by sea became a problem, we sought the Coast Guard's assistance and have 
continued to work closely with them. Even before the possibility of a 
formal relationship with the FBI was considered, on numerous occasions 
DEA sought. assistance in technical areas from FBI Agents. 

It is our position that all cooperative efforts are useful and welcome. 
The Attorney General has stated that DEA will function as the principal 
Federal drug enforcement agency. The FBI will supplement our agents and 
support personnel particularly in technical areas where it has long 
experience and recognized expertise. 

Our experience thus far is that the increased infusion of FBI talent in 
the effort against drugs is successful. There have been no significant 
problems encountered and we are in routine, everyday contact with FBI 
officials at the Headquarters level as well as in the field. 

The Attorney General established concurrent drui law enforcement jurisdiction 
for the FBI. In other instances, other Federal agencies have been delegated 
limited concurrent jurisdiction. These delegations, we are assured by 
counsel, are sufficient to overcome any problems of jurisdiction. Thus, 
there is no current need for legislation to clarify the authorities of 
other Federal agencies to_conduct drug-related investigations. 

Question #8 

What procedures do physicians have to go through to license them to 
prescribe controlled substances? Is licensing a federal or state function? 

ANSWER 

There is a dual responsibility for licensing/registration; however, the 
Controlled Substances Act (CSA) provides that the Attorney General shall 
register a physician to prescribe and dispense controlled substance~ 
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he is authorized by the state in which he practices unless it is determined 
that the applicant: (1) has materiallY falsified his application, (2) 
has been convicted of a drug-related felony or (3) has had his state 
registration denied or revoked. After meeting state requirements, 
physicians apply for a registration with DEA. DEA checks with the state 
to determine whether the applicant has state authority and then checks 
to determine if the applicant has any past convictions. If these are in 
order, DEA is mandated to grant registration. 

Qt!estion 

Are there any limits on the quantity of controlled drugs that a physician 
can prescribe? 

ANSWER 

No, physicians are not limited by regulation with regard to the quantity' 
of drugs they can prescribe or the frequency with which xhey can prescribe 
any given substance. Physicians must use controlled substances in the 
usual course of professional practice for a legitimate medical reason. 
Physicians who knowingly and willfully use their prescription privileges 
as a vehicle to indulge in illicit drug trafficking would be indictable 
for illegal sale. 

Question 

In what ways are physicians monitored to insure they do not abuse this 
prescription privilege? How does the DEA become alerted to violative 
physicians? 

ANSWER 

State medical boards and regulatory agencies are responsible for ensuring 
that physiCians use sound medical judgment in the conduct of their 
profession: 

DEA has developed a program to identify, investigate and prosecute 
physicians who are trafficking in large quantities of drugs. (See 
Question 26 regarding the Targeted Registrant Investigation Program). 
Lead information with regard to physician violators is developed through 
a variety of sources. Excessive purchase information is furnished 
through the cyclic investigation program and through DEA computer systems 
such as ARCOS. Excessive prescribing practices are identified by 
pharmacists, concerned citizens, DEA confidential informants, an~ other 
sources of information. Additionally, state enforcement agencies and 
medical associations or boards also alert DBA to physiCians who may be 
excessively prescribing drugs. LOW-level drug traffickers who are 
arrested for illegal sale may often implicate physicians as their source. 

Question 

What recommendations does the DEA have to insure better control and 
monitoring of physicians with reference to the prescribing and dispensing 
of controlled substances? 

ANSWER 

State and local regulatory agencies have the primary responsibility to 
monitor and control physician prescribing and dispensing. The effectiveness 
of those agencies varies from state to state. By developing programs 
tailored to their specific needs, states could strengthen their monitoring 
capabilities. These programs could inClude violator targeting, investi
gative techniques, drug control actions, reformed administrative procedures, 
and stronger licensing programs. 

The DEA is also formulating proposed amendments to the Controlled Sub
stances Act Wllich cover a variety of issues related to drug law enforce-
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mente One of these amendments would enhance DEA's authority to deny a 
physician registration in egregious cases where it is in the public 
interest. Under the current law. the DBA can only revoke or deny a 
physician's registration for: (1) a falsified application. (2) conviction 
of a drug-related felony. or (3) loss of state license to handle controlled 
substances. Add~d authority would benefit our enforcement effo~s, 
especially in states where there is a weak regulatory structure. 

Question 119 

For the record. please delineate the present Federal strategy for, combatting 
drug trafficking and nbuse; also. describe the rol~ that,the DEA 1S to , 
play in this stl'ategy. Please submit for record or furn1sh the Subconmuttee 
a copy of any reports. studies. or documents pertaining to the present 
or proposed Federal strategy. 

ANSWER 

The Federal Government continues to advocate a balanced drug control 
strategy of demand reduction and supply reduction. The first meeting ?f 
the Cabinet Council on Legal Policy. convened by the Attorney General ~n 
March 1982. focused on strategic issues relating to drug supply reduct10n. 
A Working Group on Drug Supply Reduction, chaired ~y Associ~te At~orney 
General Rudolph W. Giuliani. is addressing in deta1l t~e pnmary 1SSU

7
S 

affecting interagency cooperation. The Working Group 1S also develop1ng 
specific agendas to implement the evolving international.,i~terag7ncy 
drug supply reduction strategy. The Drug Enforcement Amun1stratIon 
continues to be the principal Federal drug law enforcement agenc~. , 
Additionally. Dr. Carlton Turner. Director of the Drug Abuse Po11cy OffIce 
at the White House, and his,staff are currently coordinating the development 
of the Federal drug strategy,to be published this Sl~er. 

Question itlO 

In light of the amendments to Posse Comitatus legislation contained in 
Section 905 of the DOD Authorization Act of 1982, what progress has been 
made in identifying potential military capabilities which could be 
employed in support of drug interdiction? 

ANSWER 

Severa! areas for potential military assistance have been identified. 
These include the sharing of narcotics related information obtained 
during routine military operations. the loan of military equipment, and 
assistance in tracking vessels and in towing them to U.S. ports. 

Question 

Is DEA coordinating discussions between U.S. Customs. Coast Guard and 
DOD? 

ANSWER 

Discussions regarding the provision of assistance by the military to 
civilian law enforcement entities are bEli~'\g cl)ordinated by a committee. 
This cOmmittee was established in March 1982 and is composed of representatives 
from DEA. FBI. U.S. Customs. U.S. Coast Guard. National Security Agency. 
and DOD. 

Question 

What role is currently planned for EPIC in the coordination. analy~is 
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and dissemination ofilDilitary intelligence related to illicit drug 
trafficking? 

ANSWER 

EPIC will be the focal point for processing~ coordinating. and analyzing 
the information received from the Armed Services. EPIC will disseminate 
the resultant intelligence on a timely basis to other Federal and state 
law enforcement agencies as appropriate. 

Question 

What obstacles, if any. are being encountered in obtaining military 
assistance for drug enforcement? 

ANSWER 

Military procedures to request. select and obtain the required service 
o~ equipment ar7 difficult and complex. A greater obstacle. is the very 
hIgh cost of reImbursement sought by the military for equipment lo~~ed. 

Question 

Is DOD willing to share its sophisticated intelligence gathering and 
tracking capabilities with Federal law enforcement agencies such as DEA? 

Answer 

Yes. DOD is willing to share its sophisticated "intelligence gathering 
and tracking capabilities with Federal law enforcement agencies, and is 
doing s,o on a case-by-ca.se basis. 

Question It 11 

~s DE~ ';1s~ng "fi~ancial. investigati ve techniques as, a targeting tool for 
Immoblhz1ng maJor drug traffickers, or are financial investigative 

'techniques being used primarily after arrest to seize readily available assets? 

ANSWER 

Bot~. DEA continues to implement a broad-based enforcement effort 
a~a1ns~ d~g tra~fic~ers in the United States mld abroad utilizing 
f7nanc7al 1nvest1gat1ve approaches. In appropriate cases. extensive 
f1nanclal assets are being pursued_~ith a high degree of success. 
Notable investigations have been and are being conducted in virtually 
all major metropolitan areas of the United States. 

Question 

What have been DEA's accomplishments to date using financial investigative techniques? 

, ANSWER 

DEA's statistical accomplishments for FY 1981 and FY 1982 available to 
date by cate~ory of activity are attached and are self-explanatory. DEA 
~as ~ngaged 1nn~er?us forfeiture actions. the largest of which occurred 
1n Texas., re:ulhng 1~ excess of $20'"million forfeited in a single case. 
DEA also IS,1~volved 1n seve~al undercover money laundering operations. 
as well as J01nt endeavors w1th Department of the Treasury agencies and the FBI., 
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Question 

What percentage of assets seized by DBA result in forfeitures? 

ANSWER 

Reference is made to the statistical data attached. specifically the 
sections entitled "DBA Seizures" and "DBA Forfeitures." A compilation 
of DEA seizures for the entire FY-198l and FY-1982 (to date) totals 
$119,140.587 with forfeitures for the same period totaling $43.789.688. 
Based on these figures, 37 percent of seizures are currently reflected 
as forfeitures. 

Question 

What obstacles preclude the Government from returning all or part of 
assets forfeited back to enforcement agencies? 

ANSWER 

All current drug-related forfeiture statutes require the deposit of 
forfeited proceeds into the General Treasury of the United States. 
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OCTOOER 1900 THRU SEPTEMOER 1931 O'?HESTIC 
FISCAl. YEAR 1901 

DEA ASSET .REIfJVAL PROGRAM 

OEA SEIZURES SEIZURES THROUGH DEA INTERAGENCY COOPERATION 

881A 881J 848 RICO ABAMlDNEO I REFERRALS REFERRALS 'REFERRALS REFERRALS REFERRALS .FEOERAL! FEDERAL' I TOTAL 
TO TO TO OTHER TO TO STATE/ STATE BON> STATE 
IRS CUSTOMS fEDERAL FOREIGN LOCAL fORFEnURE Flt€S 

Rl 1,06:1,998 6,305,671 1,363,125 0 251,827 1,146,850 1,313,731 2,350,387 119,364 2,010,272 384,000 1,560,021 17,868,246 
J 

R2 1,398,882 20,002,445 247,775 0 2,259,851 12,671,289 16,848,967 3,245,366 8,591,044 9,299,608 6,962,000 6,477,05088,004,277 

R3 1,lJ03,661 7,241,859 .,2,956,700 1,177,550 0 2,650,647 92,000 21,650 1,000,000 671 ,887 275.000 829,653 18,320,607 

R4 1,307,235 4,144,'53 :l23,21)0 24,400 72,100 1,783,904 105,900 401,400 0 75,170 068,850 426,917 9',533,429 

R5 1.395,liS9 10,009,896 1,382,078 241,000 5,013 8,162,496 2,024.730 27,215 476,994 989,537 1,344;335 1 ;130,030 27,268,98: 

26,415,186 6,046,018 10,187,402 13,046,474 9,,834, lOS 10 ,il23 ,671 160,995,54; 
~ GT 6,568,435 47,784,224 6,272,878 1,442,950 2,588,791 20,385,328 ~ 

OEA FORFEITlNlES FORfEITURES THROUGH INTERAGENCY COOPERATION 

R1 347,811 1,721,028 1,759,015 0 251,827 1,,146,850 1,313 ,731 2,350,387 119,364 2,010,272 384,000 1,560,O2l 12,964,306 

R2 171 ,4!10 807,06.1 254,508 0 2,259,051 12,671 ,289 16,848,967 3,245,366 0,591,044 9,299,608 6,962,000 6,477,05067,508,238 

~ 208,457 1,662,540 175,000 288,500 0 2,650,647 92,00,1 21,650 1,000,000 671,887 275,000 829,653 7,975,334 

R4 21\8,036 595,017 1,050 0 72,100 1,783,904 105,SOO 401,400 0 75,170 868,850 426,917 4,578,344 

R5 222,158 387,936 4,440 1,500,000 5,013 8,162,496 2,024,730 27,215 476,994 989,537 1,344,355 1,13q,030 16,274,904 

GT 1,197,952 5,173,586 2,194,013 1,788,500 2,588,791 26,415,186 20,385,328 6,046,0111 10,187,402 13,046,474 9,834,205 10,423,671 109,281,12. 

*THIS fIGURE REPRESllHS TIt TOTAl.. VALUE POTENTIALLY AVAILA8LE foo fORfEITURE •... HOWEVER .. THE VARIOUS AGENCY RECOROKEEPING SYSTEMS AND REGULATION 00 NOT 
AllOW FOR TRACI(JNG TIlt: 00 RESUlT or rnESE VARIOUS PROCEEDINGS. \\ 
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0C1'00ER 1981 'DR1 M'RIL 1982 ' DtHSTIc. 
FISCAL 'iFA,'l 1982 

DFA N3SKr mrNR. PK.GWl 

liaW21JRES SF.lmIES 'DIODIIPA INl'I!RIQJtCY axPIMl'l<N 

881A 831J, &\8 RIm JMtXIB)II~ wmaw.s I.UElIRALS BPDlIlWS IU!IIIW.S iliIWJ =1 'l17J& 
'10 '10 anD '10 'lOmtm/ smz JIll) 

lRS rurias RD:IW. RH:IQf urAL RlRi£l'lURE m£S 

Rl 430/¥48 1,750,435 0 0 5,375 512,000 19,000 0 0 286,:119 loo~668 1,026,216 4,131,131' 

RZ 506,811 9,023,930 2,366,362 0 210,200 850.000 5,155,469 392,343 2,082,204 2,565,405 1,107,142 4,274,431 28,534,397 

R3 576,935 1,998,13 0 0 :tOO 99,396 2OO,rm 0 0 323,812 175,000 6'L3,962 3,997.,530 

~~ 496,023 2,760,006 469,757 20,318,400 2,1Q5 IM,390 78,050 600 0 860,418 673,8)0 394,434 26,2l4,063 

itS 1,363,438 10,579,232 1,62S,OC1J 0 30,347 1,618,361 2,188,142 93,950 0 IIJ44.776 230,000 2,989,761 21,763,007 

c:r 3,373,655 26.111,800 4,461,119 20,318,400 248,327 3,260,147 7,641,261 486,893 2,OO2,~ 5,080,810 2,286,710 9,308,8)\ 84,660,128' 

IPA~ FalFEI'lUR&'J '1JHIQl ~ <XXPERATI<N 

II 
IU 144,143 201,700 0 0 s,m '512,000 19,600 0 0 286,389 100,668 1,026,216 2,296,181 

R2 142,547 418,700 113,?83 0 210,200 aso,«XJ 5,155,469 392,343 2,082,204 2,565,405 l,l07,'JA2 4,274,431 17,312,329 

R3 156,003 576,583 0 0 :XX) 99,396 200.~ 0 0 323,812 175,000 623,962 2,lSS~()56 
" 

WI 143,337 197,700 414,690 20,300,000 2.J05 100.390 1B.~ "600 0 860.418 613.8)0 m.434 23.245.EOlI 

115 349.&'19 7.656.009 31.541 0 30,)'17 1,618.361 2,1113.142 ,93.950 0 1,0',4.176 230,000 2,9891/761 16.Z32.8ZZ 

cr 935.879 9,050,947 560,020 2O,300,~ 248,327 3,260.147 7,641,261 .,893 2,082,3)4 s,oeo,mo 2,286.710 9,308,8)\ 61,241,992 

*lHIS FItlR REFlIESmIS 11£ 'iurAL VAIm POl'Bfl'IAlU AVIiIlIt!IJ& RR!1mEl'ME; 1DIM!R, 'DIE V.ARICm NJD.a RPXXlUEBPlNJ SYSmB JR) RIGILA1tCJil 00 ~ ,> 
NU1tl R1R'llWXI.R'; 'lIE lND I£SILT W 'DESB YMlOOS l'RXEmDm. 
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Question /t12 

What effol't has DBA made to investigate the laundering of trafficking 
revenues through foreign banks (e. g.. the Cayman Islands)? 

ANSWER 

Specific criminal investigations have led to the identification of foreign 
banking institutions utilized to disburse drug-related money. DEA's success 
in this area is predicated upon the laws of the country involved. The 
United States Government and Swiss Governments have-entered into a Mutual 
Assistance Treaty on Cri.minal Matters. which has been used very successfully. 
Th~ Cayman Islands and Panama, on the other hand, invoke their strict 

·"bank secrecy" statutes which preclude a thorough and successful tracking 
of any drug trafficking revenues. -

~stion 

What is DBA's role in such drug-related currency investigations, as 
~pposed to Customs' Office of Intelligence (01) and the IRS? 

ANSWER 

DBA's role has multiple objectives: 

1. Develop "financial" information as evidentiary proof of criminal drug 
trafficking in violation of U.S. law. 

2. Relate drug trafficking evidence with "financial" information and the 
identification of assets for application of forfeiture laws relating to 
drug profits. 

3. Cooperate with and support other u.s. _agencies in using their statutorY 
authority against individuals involved in drug trafficking. 

NOTE: "Currency Investigation" is a term which more appropriately applies 
to U.s. Customs Service and IRS Title 31 investigations. DBA conducts 
a three dimensional approach arresting traffickers. seizing drugs, and 
seizing assets. Asset seizures are predicated upon investigating the 
finances and assets of drug traffickers. This approach may lead to the 
conviction of the trafficker and forfeiture of his_drug profits. 

Question 

What mechanisms. if any. exist for the sharing of such information between 
DBA, Customs. IRS. and other involved agencies? Is it a ';re<Ciprocal rela
tionship between DBA and these agencies? 

ANSWER 

Currency-flow data. administered by the Reports Analysis Unit at the U.S. 
Customs Service is available via direct request from DEA Headquarters to 
the Commissioner o.f Customs or in task force operations where -the informa
tion is available to the members of the task force. Consideration is 
being given to permit access to this data ~t the field office level. In 
addition._ DBA has formal ongoing day-to-day liaison and case-oriented 
operations With these agencies where such information is exchanged during 
the conduct of the investigation! 

Question 

Is EPIC involved in the processing and dissemination of currency-related 
as well as d~g-related i~~elligence? 
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ANSWER 

The use of "the term "currency-related" is. construed to mean the Treasury 
data base on Treasury Forms 4789 and 4790. EPIC is not the processor or 
disseminator of that information. EPIC is a conduit for drug-related 
intelligence on reported financial/asset matters of drug traffickers. 

Question 13 

Given that the states bear the primary responsibility for controlling 
the retail level where most abused prescription drugs are obt~ined. 
what more does DEA believe the Federal government can do to encourage 
and help the states to effectively de~l with this problem. 

ANSWER 

This question was partially addressed in Part IV of Question Number 8. 
In addition to state assistance programs. DEA feels that its ongoing 
enforcement programs such as the Targeted Registrant Investigations 
Program (TRIP), provide direct leadership to s,tate agencies. A discussicn 
of" TRIP is contained in Question Number 26; however, it is appropriate 
to note here that the program interfaces directly with our state liaison 
efforts. TRIP provides for constant referrals to state agencies, periodic 
joint evaluation of their most serious violators and,' further, permits 
joint investigations where appropriate. ARCOS information is also 
supplied routinely to state ag~ncies to aid in the development of targets. 

~ .. -. ---------~---- -_.- - ~ 

Question 1114 

What pToportion pf those cases presented to a U.S. Attorney in which 
prosecution is authorized result in a conviction? 

How many cases result in dismissal because of improper searches, (i.e., 
held to be improper searches) because of inadequate probable cause, a 
defective warrant, etc.? 

ANSWER 

Records for the years 1976 to 1981 reveal that of the DEA cases for which 
c~mplete records are available, 82 percent of the defendants were convicted. 

The same review of records for this period reveals that the most prominent 
reason for Federal Court dismissals of charges against DEA defendants have 
been: first, insufficient evidence; second, pending prosecution in Mexico; 
and third. cooperation by defendant with the Government. There are no 
records indicating the number of dismissals because of improper searches. 

Ques tion HI 5 

Marijuana interdiction programs are largely run by the Coast Guard and the 
Customs Service which have the logistical resources to combat smuggling by 
private aircraft and vessels. The SubcoJlllllittee is aware of the current 
multiagency effort in South Florida to attack drug smuggling and related 
law enforcement problems. To what extent is DBA coordinating the efforts 
of Customs, the Coast Guard. the military, and other Federal. State and 
local resources in this effort? 

ANSWER 
, 

DBA is coordinating all activities of the other agencies involved" in the 
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South Florida operation. The actual operations are being managed by DEA in 
Miami. Headquarters, EPIC and various DEA field offices are involved in 
oversight and support. 

Question 

Was the El Paso Intelligence Center (EPIC) utilized in mapping out the most 
effective strategies? 

ANSWER 

Yes. EPIC was inVOlved in all strategy sessions and is presently the central 
clearing house for all information pertaining to aircraft and vessels 
believed to be inVOlved in the smuggling of marihuana into the United 
States. 

Question 

How has the large amount of publicity surrounding the Bush Task Force 
impacted the effectiveness of this costly interdiction effort? 

ANSWER 

The publicity has enhanced the effectiveness of the Task Force's efforts. 
There"~as been a significant reduction in drug smuggling by air irom 
South Arnerrca because of AWACS-type surveillance. Further. the success 
of Operation Tjburon and successive operations. which have accounted for 
116 vessels and 1,300.000 pounds of marihuana seized since February 1. 
1982. have led traffickers to believe that the Task Force is using 
satellites to monitor ve~sel movement from Colombia. 

Question 1116 

Federal drug policy continues to stress that DEA focus its investigative 
resources on the highest level traffickers. 

How does DEA target high-level traffickers? 

How will the DEA/FBI concurrent drug investigative jurisdiction enhance 
DEA's target mechanism? 

AN~WER ---
DBA identifies and targets high-level traffickers by analyzing and evaluating 
intelligence and information from a number of sources. including informants. 
c1tizens, legitimate drug handlers, documentary records. and other 
agencies--including" Federal; state and local. As probable targets are 
identified. there is usually a gradual increase in the investigative effort 
expended on those targets. It then becomes a stepping-stone situation: 
as each investigative step is taken. more is learned. and more investiga
tive avenues are opened. At some point along this continuum, a decision 
may be made to target the subject as a trafficker worthy of the expendi-
ture of major investigative resources. Subjects who are identified as 
other than high-level traffickers may be arrested on accumulated evidence 
at any appropriate time after their status in the traffic has been determined. 

As stated above. DEA utilizes many ~ources to determine the relative 
,standing of violators in the criminal hierarchy. Input from the FBI and 
other agencies is vital to these determinations. And, as the FBI becomes 
more involved with and experienced in drug investigations. their contribu
tions to DEA's identification of violators as high-level traffickers will 
become even more valuable. 

., 
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Question 1t17 

DEA continues to state that its number one objective is heroin. yet the 
White House's Drug Policy Office says that drugs will no longer be 
prioritized. Is heroin still the number one objective of DEA? 

ANSWER 

Regardless of whether there is or is not a formal declaration of drug 
priorities. DEA must still carefully budget its limited resources in 
such a manner as to have the maximum impact on the availability of 
controlled substances in the United States. To accomplish this. DEA has 
developed a number of criteria which are viewed collectively whenever a 
decision must be made regarding the commitment of resources. The relative 
status of the violator in the drug hierarchy is important. It would be 
imprudent. at best. to invest substantial resources on a street-level 
violator regardless of the drug. On the other hand. a violator who is 
importing extremely large amounts of drugs and amassing many millions of 
illegal dollars must be stopped. again. regardless of the drug involved. 

All other things equal. heroin. becaus~ of its potential harm to society 
if not held in check. is given priority recognition by DEA. If there 
are equivalent-level violators, one dealing in marihuana and one dealing 
in heroin, heroin will receive first available resources. But, it is 
unlikely that such determinations need be made often. If violators are 
of such a stature that they merit Federal enforcement attention, then 
resources will be diverted from lower-level investigations rather than 
from equivalent-level investigations in other drug areas. 

Question #18 

It is my understanding that. Attorney General Smith has created a committee 
to oversee the development of drug policy and to assure that all Department 
of Justice resources are effectively engaged in the effort against drug 
trafficking. 

Please tell the Subcommittee in more detail about this ~ommittee and its 
activities. its membership, etc. 

ANSWER 

Because the activities of one criminal justice component directly 
affect the activities of the others, the Attorney General proposed the 
establishment of a fol."UIlI to foster a systematic, coordinated, co'operative 
environment wherein such activities could be discussed. On January 14, 
1982, he directed that the criminal justice components of the Justice 
Department meet regularly to discuss matters of mutual concern, both at 
the policy and operational levels, to ensure that all affected agencies/ 
divisions are well-informed regarding significant issues. 

A primary goal of this group, called the Forum for Cooperative Strategy, 
is to enhance positive interactions among Department elements and to 
make certain that the Department plans and acts in a unified fashion. 
rather than as fragmented entities. This would also promote a proactive 
rather than a reactive department~l posture. Another goal of the Forum 
is to ensure that all Justice Department resources are used efficiently, 
without duplication. 

Although drug enforcement issues are frequently on the agenda. other 
matters not specfic to this area are also handled by the Forum. In a 
general sense, the Forum oversees drug policy, as it oversees the policies 
of the other criminal justice programs. 

The Forum has been meeting since January 1982. Meetings are held twice 
a month to discuss those issues that cross agency/bureau jurisdictions, 
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~nd/or that require resource commitment from more than one eleme1t. 
egular members of the Forum for Cooperative Strategy include: 

Rudolph W. Giuliani, ASSOCiate Attorney General. Chairman 

Robert A. McConnell, Assistant Attorney General, Offl.·ce of Legislative Affairs 

William P. Tyson, Director. Executive Office for United States Attorneys 

Lowell Jensen. Assistant Attorney General. Criminal Division 

James P. Turner, Deputy Assistant Attorney General, Civil Rights Division 

Norman A. Carlson, Director. Bureau of Prisons 

FranCis M. Mullen, Jr A t' Ad" ., c l.ng ml.nl.st!ator. Drug Enforcement Administration 

William H. Webster. Director, F d 1 B e era ureau of Investigation 

Alan C. Nelson, Commissioner . , Immigration and Naturalization Service 

William E. Hall, Director, United States Marshals Service 

Gilbert G. Pompa, Director, Community Relations Service 

Question !f19 

What is the primary role of DEA " 
countries? Is intell' ~gents statl.oned l.n source and transit 
and Coast Guard for u~!e?~e,r~ut~~el~ gathe7e~ ~d passed on to Customs 
constraints? 1. l.n er l.ctl.on actl.vl.tl.es? If not, are there 

ANSWER 

~~m~~~~:~ ~~l:h~fs~~~c:g:~~Si!~e~~~~~~O:n~ft~~:S!~v~~~~r~:sd!~ the 
specl.fl.cally those drugs trafficked to the United States Th' ,gs, 

CaocucnOmtprylish;d primarily through daily liaison and coordin~tionl.=l.'~hs host 
enJ.orcement agen ' A'" , • 

gence, case coordinationC~:~'dev~~~pV~!~:s l.~~;~de t?e exlchange of intelli-
the trainin of f ' • l.son l.S a so furthered by 
effort .g or?l.gn enforcement organizations to maximize their 
al s ~hl.c? are dl.rected toward interdiction and elimination DEA 
toS~n~~~c~c:l.~~eh~~=tC~~~~yP~li~y mak:rs and,within the U.S. 'Mission 
to international drug interdict~o~~crease and l.mprove their commitment 

~~~a~e~icM~nt?lli~ence routinely gathered both from within and without 
Guard' • l.ssl.?n l.S ~as~ed on,to.U.S. Customs p~d to the U.S. Coast 
EPIC a~~rb~s~O~~d~~::fn~n;~~:l.~tl.~Q_act~vihties. DEA does,this through 
The attem . us oms ate susuected pol.nt of entry 
. d ~t l.S ~l~ays made to coordinate Customs~ activities ''lith DEA's' 
l.n or er to maXl.mJ.ze the int d· t' ff . 
to the above would be 0 er l.C l.on e ort. The only possible exception 
intelligenc d' , ~r own ?overnmental constraints involving restricted 
on informat~onl.~~~=~~:!l.~~~mw~~~:rW~U;d legal~y prohibit DEA from passing 
a rare occurence. • • agenCl.es abroad. This would be 

Question !f20 

From your testimony regardi C b 
with drug trafficking 't ng u an government involvement 
1 1 1 ' l. appears that there is a very 

oWth eVe of coordination and J"oint analysl.'s of 
ga ered by DBA and th"' intelligence 
CIA DIA FBI Coer l.ntelll.gence agencies such as 

, , , ustoms, and DOD. Is this true? 
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ANSWER' 

A classified answer wa s provided the subcommittee. 

Question' 

Do these agencies supply ~ard copy reports to .DEA? 
gence in evaluated or raw form? 

ANSWER 

If so, is the intelli-

in the form of hard copy reporting DEA has received evaluated in~elligence 
and oral briefings. 

Question. 

'. , counterparts in the community to discuss Do you meet per10d1cally w1th Ydour t? How many such meetings have .. f' blems? How often 0 you mee. . . t d t 
spec1 1C pro. years? Which agenc1es are represen e a taken place over the last two 
these meetings? \ 

ANSWER 

h e had meetings with the CIA on an During the past three months, we ~vwe talk on the secure telephone 
average of one every two weeks, an we have met approximately forty 
almost daily. Over the pas~ ~wo hear~~en with the CIA, although meetings, 
times. The bulk of ourhadct1lv~ ty 't~S the FBI Customs, NSA, and other as needed, have been sc e u e W1 , 
agencies. 

Question 

Do you work from a prepared agenda? 
supplied? 

ANSWER 

How much in advance is the agenda 

'fic issues which are identified Most of the meetings are related to spe~~d agenda with working papers 
in advance. However, t~ere was a p~epa t'oned April meeting. Elaborate distributed one week pr10r to the a oremen 1 
agendas are not often required. 

Question 

How would you assess the leve'! of cooperation received from th~ CIA, 
DIA NSA with respect to providing full and c~mplete :esponses to YO~ 
. ',. ? Does DEA receive timely and full 1nformat10n from the ot er 1nqu1r1es. .'. .? . 

intellig~nce gather1ng agenc1es. 

ANSWER 

The level of cooperation has b~~n good. There are, however, some legal 
. 1 d fforts are currently underway problems related to the NSA mater18 , an e 

to resolve these issues. 

Question 

Do adequate 
DEA and the 
enforcement 
Guard? 

mechanisms exist for the sharing of such inte~lige~ce between 
CIA, and for its disselllination to other a~enc1es w1th dru~ 
responsibilities such as the Customs Serv1ce and the Coas. 
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ANSWER 

DEA and the CIA currently have an ongoing intelligence exchange which seems 
to be working quite well. The CIA is responsible for evaluating the infor
llation of national security interest and disseminatiilg it. The Customs 
Service and the Coast Guard coordinate directly with the CIA. 

Question #21 

DEA is the lead agency for drug enforcement and the U.S. Customs Service is 
the lead agency for border enforcement., As a part of its responsibilities, 
Customs interdicts large amounts of drugs and arrests numerous smugglers, 
yet many of these Cases are allegedly neither investigated by DEA, nor 
prosecuted by U.S. Attorneys. Does DEA refuse to investigate and present 
cases for Federal prosecution? Please comment. 

ANSWER 

In each Federal judicial district. the United States Attorney sets criteria 
for cases ,which he will prosecute. With regard to drugs, these criteria 
a~e usually quantitative and, quite properly, vary from district to district. 
In the Southern District of Florida, for inst~ce, the United States Attorney 
may insist that there be a substantial amount of marihuana involved before' 
he will routinely prosecute. In a less active district in the Midwest, the 
U.S. Attorney may well prosecute every drug case offered. Prosecutors are 
limited in number and in the time they can gevote to any class of cases, 
and therefore they must set certain standards. Nevex-theless, in most juris
dictions the U.S. Attorney has agreed to prosecute cases below their 
established criteria;when DEA can show good cause. One example is when a 
potential informant with known ties. to more important violators is arrested 
with a small amount of drugs. In such a case, DEA would argue that it is 
important to charge the individual in spite of the small amount of drugs 
involved in order to elicit his cooperation. 

DEA is aware of these pr~~ecutor-set limitations and presents cases to the 
U • s. Attorney accordingly!. When Customs notifies DEA that an arrest has 
been made involving only small amounts of drugs, DRA first ascertains-_ 
usually through computer records checks--if the violator has a previous 
record, ties to other drug figures, or any other signific~1t involvement 
in the drug traffic. If he does, then the U.S. Attorney may be conSUlted 
and asked to waive his minimum-amount criteria. If the violator is unknown, 
has no record, and no known ties to other Violators, then Customs is advised., 
that the amount of drugs involved is below the criteria set by the U.S. 
Attorney and prosecution 'will be declined. Customs then either ,proceeds 
to levy administrative penalties or, in some areas, asks local enforcement 
authorities to take the case to state court. 

In no instance where substantial amounts of drugs or substantial violators 
are inVOlved does DEA refuse to investigate or present the facts for prosecutive opinion • 

Q!testion It22 

Many interdiction cases seem to result in convictions" or lOW-level violators 
or deportation of foreign nationals arrested. Is DEA making the best use 
of information available from interdiction cases? ' 

ANSWER 

DEA is making the best use possible of information 'from lOW-level interdiction 
cases. Regrettably, however, the defendants in these cases frequently 
know that conviction will result:~nlY·in deportation or minimal sente~c~s, 
and they theref~re refuse to assist the Government. 'Wehave arrested , 
the same violator. particularly in boat cases. repeatedly only to have 
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th~ defendant ultimately returned to his home country. In other cases, 
the couriers who are arrested simply do not know enou/gh about the operation 
in which they are involved to provide any meaningful assistance to the 
.Government. 

Question 

What percentage of interdiction cas(~s developed by other Federal agencies 
are investigated and/or ,presented to U.S. Attorneys for prosecution by DEA? 

ANSWER 

laere are no statistics available: to indicate the percentage of other-agency 
referrals which are ultimately investigated or presented to the U.S. Attorney 
for prosecution. Frequently, such referrals fall below the. criteria estab~ 
lished by the U.S. Attorney and no records are kept relating to the number 
of declinations in these small cases. 

Question 

How productive are DEA follow-up investigations of interdiction cases? Who· 
debriefs smugglers arrested by Customs and Coast Guard personnel? 

ANSWER 

When smugglers are arrested by Customs or Coast Guard and either the 
amount of drugs inVOlved is substantial or there is other reason to 
suspect that·the defendant has ties ,to· other traffickers or a major 
trafficking organization, DEA agents personally debrief the defendants. 
Productivity from this activity varies with the willingness of the 
defendant to cooperate and his ability to provide aeaningful information. 

Question 

Ilow does DBA routinely ensure that arrestees are thoroughly .debriefed and 
that any information obtained is linked to current or potential conspi~acy 
investigations which could lead to the kingpins of smuggling organizations? 

ANSWER 

All information elicited from violator debriefings is reported in writing 
and entered into DEA's national computer indexing system. In this manner, 
~uch information may be correlated with historical data,and the maxill!UUl 
investigative insight gained. 

Question 112.3 

Multi-agency operations (special projects), such as those conducted in 
Florida in recent years, 'appear to be much more successfQ~ than when 
each agency acts independently. How does DEA encourage multi-agency 
efforts of this kind nationally? 

Are Customs, the Coast Guard, IRS and other agencies willing partners in 
these operations? 

I 

Does some permanent mec~anism need to be devised to encourage and coordi
nate more multi-agency. efforts .on a continuing basis? 

Since EPIC has pal~icipating representatives of most involved Federal 
agencies on-site, and,links'with many other Federal, State and local law 
enforcement bodies, is "it a logical location to promote, plan and coordi
nate such efforts on a continuing basis? 

• 

" 
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ANSWER 

The success of multiagency operations in which DEA has 'played a lead is 
attributable to several factors. Among these is the excellent cooperation 
DEA has received from other agencies and the care which DEA has exercised 
in choosing appropriate inVestigative targets. As particular trafficking 
groups or geographical areas begin 'to assume prominence in the illicit 
traffic, DEA maintains a careful watch and reviews enforcement options 
which might be employed successfully to interrupt the illegal activity. 
When warranted by circumstances, DEA may approach other agencies who 
have jurisdiction over some of the criminal acts involved and invite 
partiCipation in a joint investigation. This activity occurs frequently 
at the local level when a DEA SAC informally contacts his counterpart at 
another agency and tne two agree to share information and resources. 
When the illegal activity is more widespread, DEA Headquarters reviews 
the situation and may contact counterpart headquarters of other agencies 
and suggest a joint effort at the national level. Agencies invited to 
participate in"multiagency operations are generally receptive and the 
results achieved in past cases is a fair measure of their interest and
cooperative~attitude. 

The most critical element in any multiagency operation is cooperation. 
In the structured environment of a well~defined operation, cooperation 
is achievable and rewarding. However, to initiate a continuing multi
agency arrangement without specific targets would degrade the level of 
cooperation possible. When specific targets are involved. agencies 
participating in joint efforts know that they must keep unilateral 
enforcement activity, as it regards the target, to a minimum during the 
period of the joint operation. With a continuoUS, multiagency effort, 
it would be virtually impossible.for all agencies to keep up with what 
the "task force" is doing. The result would be duplicative iilvestigations 
of the same, targets by the "task force" and one or more individual 
agencies. There would be frequent conflicts among agencies to dete:.nnine 
whether the "task force" had priority in an investigation or whether an 
individual agen'cy' did. In short, an ongoing multiagency effort dedicated 
to drug enforcement is not likely to work. There must be a lead agency 
and one of the responsibilities of that lead agency should be to recognize 
the proper time to invite participation by other agencies in joint 
efforts. 

The El Paso Intelligence Center was designed and is operated to provide 
real-time operational and analytical support to various agencies. EPIC 
is staffed with analytical experts and personnel trained to quickly 
research numerous data bases for inquiring member agencies. To charge 
EPIC with promotion, planning, and coordination of multiagency efforts 
would dilute EPIC's exemplary performance in the areas for which its 
personnel have been trained. 

Question 11211, 

What priority does DBA place on controlling the diversion of lejally-produced 
prescription drugs? 

ANSWER 

The DEA considers dangerous drugs investigations to be one, of its major 
priorities. These investigations include both clandestine manUfacture and 
diversion cases. 

These investigations are important to DBA because'of tho large number' of 
persons who abuse' .dangerous drugs. The Government Accounting Office (GAO) 
estimates that.7 l!Iillion.Americans abuse controlled~harmaceu:ticals each 
year. The Natlonal Instltute on Drug Abuse (NIDAl'i estimates that between 
12 and 16 million people have used stimulants for nonmedical reasons. 
Diverted drugs make up a substantial portion of these abused drugs. 
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This abuse is also partially substantiated th:ou~h i~fo:mation in the 
Drug Abuse Warning Network (DAWN). DAWN stat1st1cs 1nd~cate that legally
produced prescription drugs are involved in 7 out of the 10 most frequent 
emergency room situations. 

DEA has an existing diversion control program with an authorized staff 
of 247 investigators (see question number 26). This program has been. 
designed to have an impact on the diversion of legally-produced prescr1p
tioD drugs. DEA also uses other contro~ mechanism~ suc~ as drug scheduling 
actions and quota authority to have an 1mpact on d1vers10n. 

Question #25 

To what extent has the DEA shifted its efforts from monitoring the 
wholesale level (manufacturers and distributors) of the legitimate drug 
distribution chain to combatting the diversion of drugs by practitioners 
at the retail level? 

ANSWER 

DEAls diversion control program procedures were ch~nged in 1980 to 
reduce the amount of time spent investigating those wholesale level 
handiers, who have demonstrated a low potential for diversion. These 
registrants are investigated with ~he same frequ7ncy; however, the. depth 
of,investigation.has been reduced.·o Resource sav1ngs are used ~o: 1nves
tigating targeted high-level registrant violators (mostly phys1c1ans and 
pharmacists). These changes were initiated in 1981 and have now ~een . 
completed. Over one-half of the investiga~ive e~for~s of D~IS d1vers10n 
investigators are now concentrated on the 1nvest1gat10n ~f h1gh-level 
practitioner violators with excellent results (see Quest10n Number 26). 

Question #26 

Please describe Operation Script and the Targeted Registrant Investigation 
Program (TRIP). How successful has DEA been with retail le~el investiga
tions conducted in Operation Script and in the Targeted Reg1strant 
Investigations Program? 

ANSWER 

Operation Script was developed in 1979 as a pil~t pro~ect to dev~lop 
investiga'1;ive efforts which would have a more d1rect 1mpact on h1gh
level pharmaceutical traffickers. The project used DEA computer systems 
to target potential high-level violators. Operation Script demonstrated 
that there were practitioner violators opera.ting at the Class I and II 
level. The project further established that a pretargeting system could 
be successfully appliE~ to practitioners. 

During 1980, DEA used its experience with Operation Script ~o d~sign a 
continuing program--titled TRIP (Targeted.Registrant.Inve~t1gat1?~ 
Program)--which would have an impact on h1gh-level d1v~r~1on act1v1t~. 
Investigative ~esourceswere shifted from the nonpract1t10ner level 1nto 
this program area. TRIP relies upon intelligence information dev~loped 
through DEAls liaison with state regulatory and enforcement agenc1es to 
develop potential major targets in conjunction with the states. Further 
information regarding these potential targets is then developed through 
the use of purchase information ·available in DEA computer systems 
and through limited field investigative efforts to document that these 
potential targets are, in fact, operating at high levels. Once these 
preliminary efforts document trafficking activ~ty at ~he Class I or II 
level, the target is identified under TRIP as app:opr~ate for Federal 
investigation. If the preliminary work does no~ Justl.fy Feder~l enforcement 
efforts, the case is referred to the state for 1ndependent act10n. 

Although TRIP has been designed to focus on Class level I and II violators, 
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there are provisions to investigate targets who may not technically 
reach this level. This can occur when a violator has been identified as 
a principal source of a major drug of abuse within a given state. If 
the state assigns this suspect the highest priority for investiga.tion 
and there are available DEA resources to assist with the investigation, 
the violator can be identified as a special TRIP target. For example, 
if a state ranks number three nationally in cpnsumption of hydromorphone 
and one pharmacy has purchased a significant share of the total purchases. 
the pharmacy can be targeted even if it does not meet Class I or II 
classification. 

Question 

How e'ffecti ve has DEA I S targetting of high level violators been in both 
Operation Script and TRIP? 

ANSWER 

DEA is very pleased with the results of the program given the amoun·t of, 
resources devoted to it. 

Developing and implementing these diversion programs required some field . 
adjustments which occurred in 1980. TRIP case activity became substantially 
more sophisticated during 1981. DEA diversion cases resulted in indictments 
and convictions under the continuing ~~iminal enterprise provisions of . 
the CSA, as well as ·for, violating the Racketeer Influenced CO .. ~jr.'Upt 
Organization (RICO) statute. Indictments of this nature had,not previously 
been considered feasible for registrant violators. A total of 115 TRIP 
investigations were initiated in FY-1981. Many of the investigations re
quired specialized investigative techniques to indict the individuals 
running sophisticated trafficking operations, such as stress cliniCS, which 
have a cloak of legitimacy. The number of arrests resulting from the 
TRIP program activities increased from 35 in 1980, to 81 in 1981, and 81 
for the first 6 months of FY-1982. Asset removals, civil penalties 
and criminal fines reached a high of $4,235,150 during FY-19Bl and have 
continued at this accelerated rate during FY-1982. 

DEA has recently accelerated progress in investigating stress clinics. 
These clinics are probably the major source of methaqualone diversion. 
The stress clinics are established by financiers to provide a distribution 
source f~r methaqualone ~(hile also providing a c.areful facade of legi ti
macy. DEA noted that certain individuals are financing these clinics in 
major American cities such as New York, Chicago, Miami and Atlanta. It 
has been difficult to indict these clinic operators and the physicians 
they hire because the clinic operations have been skillfully designed ~o 
provide for a physical examination and diagnosis before a prescription is 
provided to the patient. Nevertheless, DEAls efforts recently resulted 
in indictments charging clinic operators in New York City with conducting 
a continuing criminal enterprise, conspiracy and other drug related 
offenses. Also, in Miami. twd clinic operators and multiple lesser 
defendants have been recently arrested for conspiracy and illegal sale. 
This latter case is also being reviewed for possible indictment under 
the continuing criminal enterprise provisions of the CSA. 

Question 

W~re high level violators and/or multi-state operations targeted and 
investigated? 

ANSWER 

While TRIP has been designed to ,concentrate scarce Federal resources on 
Class I and II violators, it should be pointed out that the prOgrall b 
also designed to provide Federal leadership and assistance to the states. 
The identification of targets requires constant liaison with state 

" " 
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regulatory and,enforcement agencies. In~elli~ence .~nformation is shared 
by Federal and .state authorities.DEA f~eld 1Ovestl.gators,may spend 
limited amounts of time with state investigators to determl.ne whether a 
potential violator would be an appropriate.targe~un~er T~IP. Conversely, 
state agencies may assist the DEA in TRIP l.nvestl.gatl.ons l.f the state 
has the resources and inclination to do so. 

'ThUS, although the vast majority of targets \'/ere in fact high7le~e~ 
violators under DEA guidelines, registrants who presente~ a sl.~l.fl.cant 
source of diversion in a particular state could alsO be l.nvestl.gated. 

QuestioJl #27 

What has been the effect, if any, of eliminating DEA's Diversion Investigation 
Units (DIU) Program? 

ANSWER 

, From 1972 to 1980 DEA established 23 Diversion Investigation Units 
. (DIU) in a coordi~ated effort to assist the states in de~eloping effective 

programs against practitioner diversi~n. O~ ~hese 23 unl.ts, eleven are 
still fully functional, four operate l.n a ll.ml.ted role under state 
funding, and eight have ceased operation. The eliminat~on of the DIU 
project has prevented (1) the expansion of the program l.nto new states, 
(2) the continuation of the program in some states, and (3) the granting 
of'supplemental funds to existing uni'ts. 

Questiqn #28 

What is the most prominent way Quaall~es are diverted to the illicit 
market? 

\ 

ANSWER 

Methaqualone diversion involves diversi~n from two '.'legitimate" s~urces 
of supply. The major source of supply l.S from forel.gn ph~ceutJ.cal 
companies. The second Ulegitimate" source is from domestl.: sources . 
under the guise of stress clinics. A third lesser source ~s from,domestl.c, 
totally illicit clandestine laboratories where the bulk methaqualone 
powder'is actually being chemically synthesized. 

The following is a typical drug diversion scheme where the source ~f the 
bulk methaqualone used for tabletting is from a foreign pharmaceutl.cal 
supplier. The violators, through the use of false letterheads, addresses. 
and perhaps forged importation documents, represent themselves to brokers 
in European free trade zones as "legitimate" purchasers of the drug 
involved. The use of free trade zones, for illicit purposes~ plays a 
major role in this diversion problem. The brokers in turn wl.l1~lac::e 
the order with a major manufacturer and arrange for necessa:.r shl.p~l.ng, 
without verifying the legitimacy of their customers. In ~hl.s fashl.on, 
millions of dollars in,potential illicit profits ~re obtal.ned f?r mere 
thousands of dollars in investments. The goods wl.ll th?n move l.n th? 
stream of commerce to their final destination usually wl.thout detectl.on, 
since most Customs officials are looking for different types of drugs, 

, (i.e •• heroin, cocaine, and marihuana), being smuggled in an entirely 
different fashion. 

Sometimes the scenario is more complicated. The broker may ~e in c~llusion 
with the violators and thereby obtains an inflated'fee for hl.s serv~ces 
which lIIay include mislabeling the goods as "harmless chemicals.". "fertil
izer," or "soda ash." 
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Once the traffickers receive the bulk powder it is used to make counter
feit tablets that closely resemble legitim~tely-produced Quaaludes. 
After that, they are smuggled into the 11.5. by traditional methods and 
enter the illegal drug market. 

Domestically, the most prominent way methaqualone tablets are diverted 
to the illicit market is through stress clinics. Legitimately-produced 
methaqualone tablets are prescribed in stress clinics that are being 
established throughout the United States. These clinics are typically 
set up as independent corporations by nonmedical financiers who are 
knowledgeable of the existing case law regarding the standards of legitimatf~ 
medical practice. The physicians and other staff personnel are recruited 
through newspaper advertisements and have no control over the clinic's 
operations or its standards of medicine. Each of the clinics has a set 
program of physical and/or psychological examinations for all new patients 
which has been specifically developed to present the appearance of 
legitimate medical tr~atment. However, after receiving the examination 
and paying a fee of $100-$125, the patient is almost always given a 
prescription for a one-month supply of Quaalude. To reinforce the 
appearance of legitimate treatment, each patient is allowed only one 
prescription every 30 days. The stress clinic phenomenon is widespread. 
Clinics have been ident~fied in Boston, New York, New Jersey, Chicago, 
Los Angeles, Miami and Atlanta. 

There have been recent successes in stress clinic prosecutions. In May 
1982, 10 indictments were released by a grand jury in New York including 
violations under the RICO statute, continuing criminal enterprise, 
conspiracy, tax fraud and other statutes. At the same time, in a New 
Jersey state court, five individuals were convicted for illegal distribl!
tion and conspiracy charges. 

," 

Domestic Clandestine labs producing methaqualone powder present a third 
means of illicit supply. In 1981, 14 clandestine labs capable of producing 
methaqualone were seized. These labs, however, account for a smaller 
percentage of the total methaqualone available in the illegal market 
fro. the two methods described above. 

Question 

What is DBA doing about the international diverSion of bulk methaqualone 
powder? 

ANSWER 

In response to the problem of international diversion of bulk methaqualone 
powder, the Drug Enforce~ent Addinistration lawlched a three-pronged 
program. 

The first involved bilateral diplomatic initiatives between the United 
States and foreign producing nations to curtail the manufacture and 
exportation of .methaqualone fo~,illicit purposes. In late 1980 and in 
early 1981, DEA. with the assistance of the State Department, undertook 
a series of diplomatic initiatives with several nations designed to 
increase operational cooperation and eliminate the sources of diversion. 
In response to our initiatives, the Federal Republic of Germany, a major 
source and transit country of psychotropic substances, iIaposed "stringent 
import and export control lleasures; Hungary. another leading source 
country. voluntarily c\irtailecl the production and exportation of meth
aqualone; .nd Austria, a third producing country, recently curtailed 
methaqualon~ production. These actions alone re.Dved at least an addi
tional 40 to 50 tons of methaqualone that wer6 ava~lable for diversion 
to the'United States illicit market and resulted in a long-range solution 
by elt.inating availability at the source. 
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Secondly, in conjunction with these bilateral efforts, the DEA embarked 
on a campargn involving multilateral diplomacy to prevent this drug 
diversion problem. For example, DEA has taken advantage of our leadership 
role in international drug control bodies to reduce the flow of illicit 
drugs to the United States. At the 29th Session of the Commission on 
Narcotic Drugs (CND) held in February 1981, DEA was instrumental in the 
adoption of a resolution calling for certain voluntary measures to 
prevent the diversion of.legitimately-manufactured drugs from international 
commerce. 

More recently, at its seventh special session held in February 1982, the 
eND unanimously passed two significant drug control resolutions offered 
by the United States. One resolution expands the role of international 
d~g control authorities to monitor and report the suspicious movement 
of controlled substances in international commerce and tIle other resolution 
calls for increased actio~ against brokers who intentionally facilitate 
the diversion of controlled substances. International drug control 
authorities are also calling for increased monitoring programs by customs 
authorities to identify the suspicious movement of pharmaceuticals in 
international commerce. ' 

Another result of multilateral diplomacy to prevent the diversion of 
methaqualone from international commerce was the Government of Colombia's 
ratification of the Psychotropic Substances Convention of 1971, the 
international drug control agreement under which methaqualone is controlled. 
Taking advantage of Article 13 of this agreement, the Government of of 
Colombia has notified international drug control authorities that the 
importation of methaqualone is prohibited and that exporting countries 
are not to approv~ shipments to Colombia. 

Thirdly, to assist drug law enforcement authorities in the identification 
of suspicious shipment, DBA has prepared a Drug and Chemical Watch 
Manual. The manual provides basic technical ruld investigative guidance 
to assist U.S. Customs personnel in the identification and interdiction 
of illicit shipments of diverted pharmaceuticals and chemicals in inter
national commerce. Copies of these manuals have been distributed to 
U.S. Customs field offices for their use and a foreign version. in 
several languag.es, is now being distributed to foreign customs and drug 
law enforcement authorities. 

These examples ,reflect the successes we have had in reducing the avail
ability of methaqualone for illicit purposes and demonstrate the effective
ness of diplomatic and regulatory initiatives. 

Question 

What l,egislative action could best restrict the diversion of Quaaludes? 

ANSWER 

The abuse and diVersion of Quaaludes is a multifaceted problem which 
will only respond to a variety of efforts. DEA must continue with its 
diplomatic initiatives to reduce the worldwide oversupply of methaqualone 
which is available for illicit trafficking. Enforcement efforts must 
continUe, both in the international and domestic arena. Stress clinic 
cases must be prosecuted and case law must be developed to clearly 
prohibit these operations. Specifically in relation to legislation, the 
DBA has supported revised penalty structures which would make trafficking 
in. dangerous drugs subject to the same penalties for heroin trafficking. 
Th1s tougher penalty structure would also have a significant impact on 
methaqualone trafficking. Also, DEA intends to use the full weight of 
its quota authority to maintain U.S. production levels at the absolute 
minimum required for legitimate medical needs. Efforts of this nature 
must continue and, where possible, be enhanced and stre~gthened. 
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Question #29 

Other than the areas alread d' 
you would oifer to improve ihe1~~~seldl' are there any other suggestions 
Federal d . ra effectiveness of the DEA and the rug 1nterdiction progress? 

ANSWER 

Continue~ CongreSSional support in the areas 
grfefatl~ 1mprove the progress of Federal drug already discussed would 
e ect1veness of DEA. interdiction and the overall 

Question 1i30 

Please give your assessment of drug activit d " 
at the present time. It has b y an. traff1cking in Alabama 
office in Birmingham that it i een sta~ed by Cec11 Moses, SAC of the FBI 

. s a ser10US problem. 

Has Alabama become a haven for drug trafficking? 

AArleball'~f the drugs coming into Alabama being used 
a ama t f ... in the State, or is JUS a trans er point? ... 

What effo~s are being made by the DBA and 
and curta11 drug trafficking in Alabama? other agencies to interdict 

ANSWER 

!he Stat~ of Alabama is indeed involved with the dru 

Th
1n rel~t1on t~ ~~ other states, the problem there ~ traffic; however, 

ere 1S no s1gn1f1cant local addict population. 1S less serious. 

Ports on the Gulf and airstrips 1 d . 
degree by smugglers importing dru;~ates 1nl~d ~e being used to ~ome 
be~ng di~tributed locally, but a SUbst~~~a~ t ese drugs are surely 
ne1ghbor1ng or distant states. part is transported to 

~e State o~ Alabama is also fortunate to have a ood 
~1tth approX1mately 40 state narcotics agents assigng ed state police force 
1n errupt the traffic in controlled substances. to monitor and 

DEA is carefully watching th t ff' . 
Gulf Coast, to determine wha; i~a 1C ~n Alab~, as we are all along the 
the South Florida Task Force cU~:~ttI1f ~y, w111 be felt as a result of 
been no reportgd Significant'changen. y unt.e:way: To date, there has 

1n a.c 1V1t)' 1n Alabama. 
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